**Ma, Iris Yuk Lan,** *June 24, 2011* Iris Yuk Lan Ma, 93, of Pearl City died in Kapolei. She was born in China. She is survived by sons Edward and Robert, daughter Maria Neves, eight grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 June 2011]

**Ma, Richard Koon Seong**, *Aug. 9, 2011* Richard Koon Seong Ma, 90, of Honolulu, a businessman and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Norma; daughters Stefanie Higa, Josanne Ma and Ceseli Ma-Fred; sister Rose Yoshimura; three grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Star of the Sea. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Ma, Yuan Bin,** *March 27, 2011* Yuan Bin Ma, 63, of Honolulu, a retired cook, died at home. He was born in Canton, China. He is survived by daughters Eyvonne Zhang, Irene Lee, and Diana and Pammy Ma; mother Sau King Lee; brother Yuan Wai; sister Pik Ha; and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Ma'ave, Litara Pa,** *March 16, 2011* Litara Pa Ma'ave, 80, of Waipahu died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by sons Ma'ave Jr., Jesse, Wallace and Aleki; daughters Florita Suka, Vanilla, Maila, Moana, Orepa, Misty and Jessica; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 3 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

**Mabe, Melvyn Mitsuo,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Melvyn Mitsuo Mabe, 69, a state Department of Transportation employee, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Sally M., son Chris S., daughters Jerri M. and April M., sister Geraldine Beppu and two grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Wailuku Door of Faith Church. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Mabini, Epifania**, *Oct. 18, 2011* Epifania Mabini, 95, of Puhi, Kauai, a Kauai Nursery laborer, died in Wilcox Hospital. She was born in Bangui, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by son Romie, daughter Cresencia Laguatan, brother Jose Cascayan, sister Martina Galla, 17 grandchildren, 28 great-grandchildren and 15 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Immaculate Conception Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Lihue Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2011]

**Macabeo, Marcos Javier,** *Feb. 10, 2011* Marcos Javier "Macoy" Macabeo, 41, of Honolulu, a Yummy Korean Bar-B-Q cook, died in Aiea. He was born in Narvacan, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Mina; sons Harold and Daryl; daughter Kesha Marie; mother Angela; brothers Cresencio, Aurelio, Reynaldo and Ronnie; sisters Delia Cabusas and Meriam Arenas; and stepsister Adela. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

Macabeo, Susano Quibilan, *Jan. 27, 2011* Susano Quibilan "Sonny" Macabeo, 89, of Honolulu, a state Animal Quarantine Station retiree, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in

Santa Maria, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by sisters Eugenia Cablas, Emiliana and Caridad Quitoriano, Adela Tenorio, Corazon Gacuan and Abela Alcantara. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 February 2011]

**Macalma, Federico M.**, *Feb. 1, 2011* Federico M. Macalma, 96, of Waimea, Kauai, a farmer, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by son Nicolas, daughters Pacita Abrogena and Dolly Tambio, brothers Gabriel and Florencio, seven grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Friday at St. Theresa's Catholic Church, Kekaha, Kauai. Mass: 2 p.m. Burial to follow at Kekaha Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 February 2011]

**Macatiag, Evangeline,** *Feb. 9, 2011* Evangeline "Leimamo" Macatiag, 85, of Kealakekua, Hawaii, a K.C. Washerette operator, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Holualoa, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Andres Jr. and Stanley; daughters Gloria Ciriako, Veronica Marquez and Theresa Alani; 11 grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at St. John's Catholic Church, Kealakekua. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Kona Memorial Park, Holualoa. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**MacDonald, Audrey V.**, *Aug. 23, 2011* Audrey V. MacDonald, 86, of Honolulu, a retired executive secretary at Hawaiian Electric Co., died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brother James. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2011]

**MacDonald, Roy Arthur,** *Nov. 22, 2011* Roy Arthur MacDonald, 69, of Honolulu, a retired Navy operation sonar specialist, died at home. He was born in Cleveland. He is survived by wife Karen; sons Ralph, RobertEleonard, Rogerwilliams, Roymand and Robertrianroyson Makanani, and Earl Sueyoshi; daughters Kreesheradawnnielle Makanani and Earline Sueyoshi; companion Pearl Mendiola; brother George; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Committal services: 1 p.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 December 2011]

**MacGregor, Gordon Emary**, *June 2, 2011* Gordon Emary Mac- Gregor, 66, of Kailua-Kona, a National Guard medic who served in Vietnam, an Inter Island Resorts employee, Grayline manager and Dr. Video owner, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Nancy; son Jonathan; daughter Maegan; hanai mother Marylou Child; brother Woody Child; sisters Debbie Lawrence, Sherri Atkins, Sandi Cales and Pam Rask; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Machado, Cecile A.**, *Sept. 10, 2011* Cecile A. Machado, 58, of Waimanalo, owner of a housekeeping company, died in Waimanalo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Joseph L., sons Irwin Saffery III and Jarrett K. Machado, daughters Kimberly K. Machado and Dal-jean K. Kipapa, sisters Shirley Wilcox and Diana Kupahu, and 17 grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services at

noon. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 October 2011]

**Machado, Eugene Eric,** *May 18, 2011* Eugene Eric "Geno" Machado, 77, of Honolulu, a Hawaiian Electric Co. retiree and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Dolores "Dolly"; daughters Renee Awana, Jennifer Johnson and Angela Erice; brothers Harold, Gilbert and Anthony; sister Frances Hodge; seven grandchildren; and three greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Our Lady of the Mount. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 May 2011]

**Machado, Walter F.**, *Dec. 17, 2010* Walter F. Machado, 80, of Waialua, an Army veteran, died in Waialua. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by numerous cousins. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2011]

**Machida, Kunikazu,** *Sept. 17, 2011* Kunikazu Machida, 81, of Hawaii, a retired Kaiwiki Sugar Co. welder, died in Leona Elderly Care Home in Hilo. He was born in Ookala, Hawaii. He is survived by brother Kuniaki "Richard," sister Chizuko Nakamura and caregivers Esther and Norman Skinner. Private services. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 October 2011]

**Machida**, **Mitoe**, *Oct. 5, 2011* Mitoe Machida, 92, of Kahului died in Hale Makua Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by son Kenneth. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**MacKenzie, James Boyd Jr.,** *Nov. 10, 2010* James Boyd MacKenzie Jr., 50, of Las Vegas died in Las Vegas. He was born in the Marshall Islands. He is survived by sons Boyd and Isaiah, former wife Joelina, brothers Kevin and Patrick, and sisters Menrisa, Mary, Esther and Maritha. Celebration of life: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kailua Beach Pavilion. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 April 2011]

**Maclean, Bill,** *Jan. 30, 2011* Bill Maclean, 48, of Ninole, Hawaii, a self-employed carpenter, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Ventura, Calif. He is survived by daughters Jamey and Taylor, parents John and Shirley, brother Robert, sister Lynn Laird and companion Kathy Howard. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Macomber, Hattie Keomaka**, *Oct. 2, 2011* Hattie Keomaka Macomber, 86, of Waiohinu, Hawaii, a Kona Village Resort employee, Roberts Hawaii tour guide and kumu hula, died in Kau Hospital. She was born in Waipio Valley, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Benjamin L. Jr., daughters Mercedes Basiliko and Donna Hing, hanai daughter Christine Matsuoka, 14 grandchildren and 23 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Kauahaao Church, Waiohinu. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Naalehu Community Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011] **Macres, Joy Lynn**, *Dec. 13, 2010* Joy Lynn Macres, 28, of Holualoa, Hawaii, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. She is survived by parents Steve and Jeri, and brother Christopher. No services at this time. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Madamba, Delfina Gervacio,** *Feb. 16, 2011* Delfina Gervacio Madamba, 91, of Waipahu died in Wahiawa. She was born in the Philippines. She is survived by sons Salvador, Rodolfo, Amor, Andres, Jesus and Oscar; daughters Gregoria Visitacion, Ernesta Ramiscal and Esmeralda Galiza; brothers Andres and Saturnino Gervacio; sisters Apolonia Cacal and Maria Malapit; 22 grandchildren; 28 great-grandchildren; and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, 94-675 Farrington Highway, Waipahu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Madamba, Federico Mendoza,** *July 7, 2011* Federico Mendoza "Rico" Madamba, 91, of Honolulu, a retired chef at La Ronde Restaurant, Ala Moana, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pasaquin, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Mercedes S., daughters Mildred Tangonan and Melissa Madamba, and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church, 2824 Omilo Lane, Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2011]

**Madamba, Federico Mendoza,** *July 7, 2011* Federico Mendoza "Rico" Madamba, 91, of Honolulu, a retired chef at La Ronde Restaurant, Ala Moana, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pasaquin, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Mercedes S., daughters Mildred Tangonan and Melissa Madamba, and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church, 2824 Omilo Lane, Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 August 2011]

**Madariaga, Ramona Catalina M.,** *Dec. 22, 2010* Ramona Catalina M. Madariaga, 77, of Kahului, a retired housekeeper at Westin Maui in Lahaina, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by son Roger M.; daughters Corazon M. and Natividad Emma M. Madariaga, and Esmenia M. Madariaga-Trevino; two grandchildren; and three great- grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at King's Cathedral (First Assembly of God). Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the church. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Maddela, James Rufino,** *March 28, 2011* James Rufino Maddela, also known as "Jimmy" and "Jack," 92, of Kahului, a Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. cane hauler, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Joseph R. Sr. and Arthur V., daughters Monica L. Maddela and Roxanne "Hoku" Hu, brothers Costo and Florentino, sister Rosalia Manuel, five grandchildren, seven great-grandchildren and eight great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Maddison, Mike,** *June 28, 2011* Mike Maddison, 43, of Hono kaa, Hawaii, an electrician, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Majuro, Marshall Islands. He is survived by wife Sela and his daughters, mother, brothers, sisters and grandchildren. Services held. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2011]

**Maddison, Mike,** *June 28, 2011* Mike Maddison, 43, of Honokaa, Hawaii, an electrician, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Majuro, Marshall Islands. He is survived by his daughters, mother, brothers, sisters and grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Sunday at St. James Episcopal Church, Waimea. Services and an all-night vigil to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2011]

**Madeira, Doretta Marie**, *July 23, 2011* Doretta Marie Madeira, 53, of Waianae, a baker, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by husband Keith; son Daniel M.; mother Ropena "Ruth" Castellano; brothers Floyd and Ivan Castellano; and sisters Arlita Malenky, Clovita Ledward, Estella Tavares, and Gina and Joella Castellano. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at United Gospel Fellowship. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Madeira, Rose Akau,** *Feb. 18, 2011* Rose Akau Madeira, 95, of Kapolei, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son John C. Jr., daughter Clara Jane Akana, 10 grandchildren and 30 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Maeda, Kenneth Hitoshi,** *May 29, 2011* Kenneth Hitoshi "Mod" Maeda, 74, of Pearl City, a retired teacher and coach from Waianae, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Eleanor "Ellie"; son Kendall; daughter Mia Taise; brothers Richard, Howard and Calvin; sister Lillian Uyeda; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 June 2011]

**Maeda, Richard,** *July 23, 2011* Richard Maeda, 77, of Kahului, a retired carpenter and maintenance employee at Wailea Development Co., died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by sons Keith, Leslie and Lance; daughters Gail Edlao, and June and Heidi Maeda; brothers Masanori Takemoto, and Koichi and James T. Maeda; sisters Norie Sakamoto and Mildred Hongo; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:45 a.m. Wednesday at Kahului Union Church. Celebration of life: 9:45 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Maeda, Takayuki**, *Feb. 14, 2011* Takayuki "Opa" Maeda, 83, formerly of Kailua, an engineer and president at Giffels and Associates in Southfield, Mich., and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Papaaloa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Hanae; sons Dr. Chris and Gary; daughter Wendy Kern; brother Yasuyuki; sisters Shizuko Mitchell, Yaeko Okita and Reiko Maeda; and six grandchildren. Private services and interment in Michigan. Donations suggested to www.michaeljfox.org for Parkinson's disease. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Maehira, Yoshiko**, *Oct. 9, 2011* Yoshiko Maehira, 91, of Hilo, formerly of Kukuihaele, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Ookala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Donald, brother Kenneth Nishihira and sister Mitsue Tokuda. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

**Maekawa, Alice Sumiko,** *July 4, 2011* Alice Sumiko Maekawa, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaii Job Corps administrator, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by husband James; sons Wesly, Wayne and Warren; brother James Katekaru; and sisters Karen Yoshida, Gloria Hirata and Elaine Park. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2011]

**Maene, Jessica Kilimi,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Jessica Kilimi Maene, 48, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Philip; sons Jeffrey, Jason and Jack; daughters Natasha Peato and Jolly Maene; mother Liu Toilolo; brothers Jasper and Kilimi Faleafine; sisters Jolly and Jelly Faleafine; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Maertens, Julie Ann Ilima,** *Aug. 21, 2011* Julie Ann Ilima Maertens, 68, of Hawaiian Beaches, Pahoa, Hawaii, a store clerk, died at home. She was born in Kohala. She is survived by husband Robert E. "Bobby" Sr.; sons Wesley Neula and Robert E. Maertens Jr.; daughters Paulette Mendez, Suzette Neula, Caulette Reed and Cheryl Barron; mother Beatrice Chau; brothers Melvin and Rudy Chau; sister Bernie Cunningham; 19 grandchildren; and four greatgrandchildren. Celebration of life and potluck will take place at noon Saturday at Mahukona. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011]

**Maeshiro, Jason Gensei,** *July 15, 2011* Jason Gensei "J" Maeshiro, 86, of Pearl City, a retired Hi Way Service Station auto mechanic and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mary M.; sons Melvin M., Mitchell T., Glen M. and Dean A.; daughters Amy Tsutsumi and Leah T. Amano; brother Ernest G.; sister Mildred Kaneshiro; eight grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m Thursday at First Baptist Church-Pearl City, 1445 Hoolaulea St. Services: 6 p.m. Committal services: 10:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Maeshiro, Mary Mitsue**, *Aug. 4, 2011* Mary Mitsue Maeshiro, 88, of Pearl City, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Melvin M., Mitchell T., Glen M. and Dean A.; daughters Amy E. Tsutsumi and Leah T. Amano; brothers Fred and Edward Edamatsu; sisters Esther Tanabe, Ruth Goheen, Mae Shimabuku, Sue Nakagawa and Amy Greek; eight grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Maetani, Esther Shizue,** *May 3, 2011* Esther Shizue Maetani, 92, of Aiea, a retired Kuakini Medical Center nurses' aide and retired Libby McNeill Libby forelady, died. She was born in Yamaguchi-ken, Japan. She is survived by son Daniel T.; daughters Ellen Higa, Joyce Sakamoto Dulce and Shirley Matsu-moto; eight grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Maetani, Esther Shizue,** *May 3, 2011* Esther Shizue Maetani, 92, of Aiea, a retired Kuakini Medical Center nurses' aide and retired Libby, McNeill & Libby forelady, died. She was born in Yamaguchi-Ken, Japan. She is survived by son Daniel T., daughters Ellen Higa, Joyce Sakamoto and Shirley Matsumoto, eight grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Magday, Lucena Ramos**, *Jan. 14, 2011* Lucena Ramos "Loleng" Magday, 84, of Waipahu, a retired First Insurance Co. housekeeper, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Gerona, Tarlac, Philippines. She is survived by sons Renato "Nato," Rosauro "Sarong," Alfredo "Fred" Jr. and Eduardo "Eddie"; daughters Carmencita "Carmen" Vicente, Rhodora "Dorang" Balacang, Aurora "Baby Ruth" Sonido and Freda "Piday" Pasion; 25 grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at St. Joseph's Catholic Church. Mass: 9:15 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 January 2011]

**Mageo, John Ioane Pale,** *Aug. 4, 2011* John Ioane Pale Mageo, 48, of Pearl City, a construction worker, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Kanani K. Eskew, Natasha L. Kaufman and Sabrina L. Mageo; parents Peni and Sekolasitika Toomalatai; brothers Mark and Alphonso Pitolo; sisters Valerie Pitolo, Dorothea Hunkin, Losalia Sialega, Julie Fualema, and Sekora and Roxanne Toomalatai; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Holy Family Church. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Sunset Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Maggay, Ernest,** *May 19, 2011* Ernest "Ernie" Maggay, 62, of Ewa Beach, a retired city beautification supervisor and a Navy veteran, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife "Geri," son Jamison Nee, daughters Angela Castillo and Leona Taylor, sisters Aileen H. Hedges and Carmen Maggay, and a grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 June 2011]

**Maggay, Ernest,** *May 19, 2011* Ernest "Ernie" Maggay, 62, of Ewa Beach, a retired city beautification supervisor and a Navy veteran, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife "Geri," son Jamison Nee, daughters Angela Castillo and Leona Taylor, sisters Aileen H. Hedges and Carmen Maggay, and a grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Updated information for an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Maghinaym, Damian J. Jr.,** *Jan. 2, 2011* Damian J. Maghinay Jr., 52, of Kapahulu, a former Bekins Moving Co. mover and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by cousins Philip Santos and Cheryl Olson. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Maglay, Eugenia Ramos,** *March 18, 2011* Eugenia Ramos Maglay, 70, of Honolulu died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by husband Ernesto; son Edgar; daughter Rosemarie; brothers Michael and Dr. Antonio Ramos; sisters Caridad Sales, Florentina Ramos and Virginia Boruvka; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Our Lady of the Mount. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: noon at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Maglaya, Flora Valois "Dalen",** *Sept. 7, 2011* Flora Valois "Dalen" Maglaya, 93, of Honolulu, a Kuakini Medical Center nurses' aide, died in Binalonan, Pangasinan, Philippines. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Alejandro "Henry," five grandchildren, 19 great-grandchildren and five great-great-grandchildren. Visitations: 6 p.m. Monday and 9 a.m. Tuesday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday and 11 a.m. Tuesday. Burial: 1 p.m. Tuesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2011]

**Maglaya, Flora Valois "Dalen",** *Sept. 7, 2011* Flora Valois "Dalen" Maglaya, 93, of Honolulu, a Kuakini Medical Center nurses' aide, died in Honolulu. She was born in Binalonan, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by son Alejandro "Henry", daughters Linda Maglaya and Floralei Diamsay, five grandchildren, 19 great-grandchildren and five great-great-grandchildren. Visitations: 6 p.m. Monday and 9 a.m. Tuesday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Monday and 11 a.m. Tuesday. Burial: 1 p.m. Tuesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Magnier, Eugene A.H.**, *Nov. 19, 2011* Eugene A.H. Magnier, 80, of Honolulu, a retired cardiologist, died at home. He was born in Pennsylvania. He is survived by wife Mary Anne, son Eugene A., daughter Jean-Marie, sister Madeline Jochen and three grandchildren. Services: 1 p.m. Dec. 28 at Honolulu Friends Meeting, 2426 Oahu Ave., Honolulu. No flowers. Donations suggested to Honolulu Friends Meeting, University of Hawaii Medical School, Hawaii Public Radio and PBS Hawaii. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 December 2011]

**Maguire, Patrick L.,** *Aug. 13, 2011* Patrick L. Maguire, 48, of Honolulu, a University of Hawaii photography student, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Pennsylvania. No survivors. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Mahelona, Bradley Kauiokalani Jay,** *Oct. 29, 2011* Bradley Kauiokalani Jay Mahelona, 63, of Honolulu, a former Honolulu Police Department officer and Oahu Community Correctional Center corrections officer, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He was survived by companion Cynthia Chung, son Omni, daughter Leiomi Toetuu, parents Nathanael and Rachel, brothers Nathan and Jonathan "Jon," and a grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2011]

Mahelona, Bradley Kauiokalani Jay, *Oct. 29, 2011* Bradley Kauiokalani Jay Mahelona, 63, of Honolulu, a former Honolulu Police Department officer and Oahu Community Correctional Center corrections officer, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Cynthia Chung, son Omni, daughter Leiomi Toetuu, stepdaughters Theresa Kahae and Kristy-Anne Savedra, parents Nathanael and Rachel, brothers Nathan and Jonathan "Jon," and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

Mahelona, Nathanael Stephen, *Nov. 13, 2011* Nathanael Stephen Mahelona, 92, of Kaneohe, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard rigger, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born on Maui. He is survived by sons Nathan K. and Jonathan S.; brothers Charles, Arnold and Herbert; sisters Shirley Miyahana, Moana Dillon and Jean Smith; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaneohe Hawaii Stake Center, 46-117 Halaulani St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 November 2011]

**Mahelona, Rachel Kam Oi Jay,** *Nov. 18, 2011* Rachel Kam Oi Jay Mahelona, 87, of Kaneohe, an Army and Air Force Exchange Services retiree, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Nathan K. and Jonathan S., sister Mollie Nakamitsu, eight grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaneohe Hawaii Stake Center, 46-117 Halaulani St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 November 2011]

**Maher, Michael Joseph,** *March 15, 2011* Michael Joseph "Mike" Maher, 62, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Imelda B., daughters Brook Black and Emmanuelle Maher, brother Bob, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2011]

**Mahiai, Frank Lono Jr.,** *April 24, 2011* Frank Lono Mahiai Jr., 58, of Makaha, an automobile mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Harriet; son Francis K. "Braddah"; daughters Josephine Gomes, and Francine and Dana Mahiai; mother Laura Hanamaikai; brothers Wendell and Howard Mahiai, and Rujoin Hanamaikai; sisters Deltia and Mary Ann Mahiai, Christine Mattos and Puala Hanamaikai; and 10 grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Mahikoa, Renan W.K. Jr.,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Renan W.K. Mahikoa Jr., also known as "Mahi" or "Chick," 69, of Makawao, Maui, died in Liberty Dialysis. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by wife Barbara Jean, son Tyrel, daughter Brandy, father Renan Sr., brother William and three grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

Mahoe, Dennis Hulu, *Dec. 8, 2011* Dennis Hulu Mahoe, 66, of Waianae, a former Island Movers employee, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Benjamin K., Joseph H., William K. and Allen K.; and sisters Henrietta K. Adams, Linda U. Ikeda, and Abbie A. and Bunnie M. Mahoe. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Nanaikapono Protestant Church. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Nanakuli Homestead Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Mahoe, Leora Opu'ulani,** *Sept. 2, 2011* Leora Opu'ulani Mahoe, 63, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons John Jr., Harry "Vance" and Cramer; brothers Abraham and Walter Manuia; sisters Lily Holbrook, Lovette E. Crowley, Mildred U. Lyons and Jurene Manuia-Malakaua; and 10 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Hilo Stake Center. Services: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Mahoney, Brenda Lynn,** *July 25, 2011* Brenda Lynn Mahoney, 55, of Ewa Beach, a Realtor, former Braniff Airlines flight attendant and United Airlines employee, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Bruce M.; son Brinton; daughter Lindsey Okamoto; father Leon Suniga; mother Maria Suniga; brothers Ralph and Mark Suniga, and Ernesto Zuniga; sisters Elaine Evans and Fely Recaido; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Mahoney, Rev. John K.,** *Aug. 15, 2011* The Rev. John K. Mahoney, 85, of San Antonio, Texas, an Oblate missionary priest and missionary in Japan, died in San Antonio. He was born in Long Island, N.Y. He is survived by sister Mary J. Malar and numerous nephews and nieces. Services held in San Antonio. Additional services to be held in Massachusetts. Donations suggested to Oblate Infirmary Fund, 486 Chandler St., Tewksbury, MA 01876-2849; or to the missions of the Vice-Province of Japan, made payable to "Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate — Japan," send to Rev. Raymond Bourgoin, OMI, Treasurer, Vice-Province of Japan, c/o Reginald Bourgoin, 11 Old Blue Point Road, Scarborough, ME 04074-9608. Online condolences: www.mckennaouellette. com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Mahuiki, Jeremiah,** *April 22, 2011* Jeremiah "Miah" Mahuiki, 51, of Haena, Kauai, an artist and musician, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Mahtia; son Daniel Alapai; daughter Savanna Reis; brothers Roland, Russell, Doiron, Ezera, Randy, Matthew, Stanley and Mark; sisters Ardella Sperling and Tira, Jolly Ann and Lukela Mahuiki; and four grandchildren. Celebration of life and potluck gathering: 9 a.m. to noon Saturday at Haena Beach Park. Scattering of ashes to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 May 2011]

Mahuka, Ruth Laura, *April 6, 2011* Ruth Laura Mahuka, 67, of Nanakuli died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Clayton; sons Alfred, Robert, Clayton and Solomon; daughters Debby, Claytreen and Helen; and brother Billy Faubion. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nanakuli Beach Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 April 2011]

**Mahuna, Charles Jr.,** *May 30, 2011* Charles Mahuna Jr., 87, of Paauilo Mauka, Hawaii, a retired foreman with Hawaii County Department of Public Works, Highway Division, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Kukaiau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Delphina; son Myron; daughter Charlette Norfleet; brother Richard; sisters Margaret Ynigues, Ethel Mahi, Nora Mahuna, Elizabeth L. Loy and Mildred Kanakanui; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Potluck dinner to follow. Graveside committal services: noon Wednesday at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 June 2011]

Mahuna, Delphina Ramos, *June 16, 2011* Delphina Ramos Mahuna, 92, of Paauilo Mauka, Hawaii, a retired Honokaa High School custodian, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born in Paauilo Mauka. She is survived by son Myron, daughter Charlette Norfleet and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, Honokaa, Hawaii. Mass: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Mahuna, Makaio Alvin,** July 5, 2010 Makaio Alvin Mahuna, 60, ofSanta Clarita, Calif., formerly of Maui, a Universal Studios prop master, died in Santa Clarita. He was born on Maui. He is survived by son Lance; mother Nora; stepmother Kay Mercado; brothersMichael and Nathan Mercado, and Gordon Estrella; sisters Blanche Estrella, and Doreen, Dianne and Cathie Mercado; and a grandchild. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hilo Bayfront canoe-landing area. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 September 2011]

Maiava, Eva Kaleilani, *Sept. 18, 2011* Eva Kaleilani Maiava, 56, of Hauula died. She was born in Hauula. She is survived by daughters Rosemary "Kekai" Peters and Roslyn Maiava; hanai son Kala Latuselu; parents Hawaii and Lautiti; brothers Talia Maiava, Richard Ahina and Vance, George, Clarence, Gerald and William Preston; sisters Kiddie Anderson, Wilma Kanoa, Moli Tawatao, Shirley Maiava, Misty Scanlan, Martha Jean "Jeannie" Aho, Aileen Piohia, June "Kahieau" Kailiponi, Gail Greene and Elizabeth "Kelu" Enriquez; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Hauula 4th ward, makai chapel. Services at noon. Burial to follow at Hauula Cemetery. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Maiava, Merina Eti,** *Sept. 4, 2011* Merina Eti Maiava, 42, of Ewa Beach died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in American Samoa. She is survived by husband the Rev. Ierome, son Fagaleleopiula, brother Tinetali Tea and sister Tinolepaia Tea. Visitation: 8 a.m. Monday at Malaesaili Church, 87-140 Kahau St., Waianae. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: noon at Sunset Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Maiava, Ola Sandra**, *Jan. 3, 2011* Ola Sandra Maiava, 78, of Honolulu, a real estate investment firm proprietor, died at home. She was born in Poland. She is survived by son Richard N.; daughters Pamela L. Maiava, Sri M. Rusden and Michele K. Pouvave; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Sacred Hearts Academy. Concert: 10:30 a.m. Reception: 11:30 a.m. Mass: noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

Maikai, Francis Allan Kung Hung, *Oct. 6, 2011* Francis Allan Kung Hung Maikai, 62, of Waianae, a roofer and fisherman, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Velma; sons Van-Daybryan and Francis "Buta" Kauwalu Jr.; daughters Victoria "Lia" Kauwalu, Chantell "Lovey" Keaunui and Jaylynne "JJ" Anderson; brother Fredrick Maikai; 17 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Lualualei Beach Park. Scattering of ashes to follow. Casual attire. Lei and loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 November 2011]

**Mailo, Foloi Sautia**, *June 29, 2011* Foloi Sautia Mailo, 64, of Waianae, an accountant, died at home. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Maliana; sons James, Shaun, Sautia and Folototo; daughters Tanya and Michelle; brothers Penei Sewell, Eteuati and Sautia Jr.; sister Asomaliu Turner; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Waianae United Methodist Church. Services: 11 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 July 2011]

**Main, Shirley Jane,** *May 24, 2011* Shirley Jane Main, 62, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a Pacific Paradise Orchids office manager, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Napa, Calif. She is survived by husband Eugene Davis II; son Eugene Davis III; daughter Gena Allen; mother Marie Snook; brother Jerry Snook; sisters Mabel Batto, Barbara and Suzan Snook; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Mainaga, Yoshio**, *Dec. 26, 2010* Yoshio Mainaga, 84, of Wailuku, a Wailuku Agri Co. supervisor and an Army veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Patricia; sons Marshall, Kyle and Lee; daughters Shelby Thompson and Terry Ferreira; sister Margie Omuro; six grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 4 p.m. Wednesday at Wailuku Hongwanji Mission. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 January 2011]

**Majit-Gorion, Sharon S.**, *April 27, 2011* Sharon S. "Aunty Sharon" Majit-Gorion, 62, of Kaneohe, a Queen Liliuokalani Children's Center community building facilitator, died in Kailua. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Glen Gorion; sons Sam, Reggae and Roger; daughter Stacy; sister Faith Arakaki; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Waimanalo Homestead Halau, 41-253 Ilauhole St. Services: 10 a.m Scattering of ashes to follow at Kaiona Beach Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2011]

**Makaehu, Rodney M.**, *Dec. 4, 2010* Rodney M. "Moki" Makaehu, 78, of Haleiwa, a retiree, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by brother Wilfred. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Makaehu, Rodney M.**, *Dec. 4, 2010* Rodney M. "Moki" Makaehu, 78, of Haleiwa, a retiree, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by brother Wilfred. Scattering of ashes: 1 p.m. Wednesday in Kaneohe, at the end of Wakalua road and the park. Additional information for an obituary published Jan. 8. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Makahanaloa, Carol Katsuyo,** *May 2, 2011* Carol Katsuyo Makahanaloa, 72, of Kapolei, a Bank of Hawaii loan officer, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Joseph, sons Ainsley K. and Samuel, daughters Kara Kaneshiro and Betsy L. Bush, brother Dr. Hamilton McCubbin, sister Joni Fabrao, 11 grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Kamehameha Schools Chapel. Services: 2 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers; lei welcome. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 May 2011]

**Makaila-Dukes, June L.**, *Jan. 21, 2011* June L. Makaila-Dukes, 73, of Honolulu, a probation officer with the state government, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Destry "Bobo" Makaila; daughter Vicky "Uilani" Dukes; brothers Billy, Reimers "Ray" and Solomon "Mafia" Makaila; sisters Gwendolyn Kupahu and Juliette Wilkinson; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 1 March 2011]

**Makaipo, George Jr.,** *Feb. 10, 2011* George Makaipo Jr., 86, of Ewa Beach, a retired Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Kapahulu. He is survived by son Lloyd, brother David, sisters Elizabeth Akiona and Leilani Nakamura, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 February 2011]

**Makaiwa, Samuel "Sam",** *Dec. 20, 2011* Samuel "Sam" Makaiwa, 86, of Wahiawa, a city retiree and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Makawao, Maui. He is survived by the Makaiwa, Kalua-Robello and Keawe families. Burial services: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Makalii, Edna Kulamika,** *Nov. 15, 2011* Edna Kulamika Makalii, 79, of Waimanalo, a pastor of The Way, the Truth & the Life Pentacostal Church Inc., died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Elmer "Alama" and Clayton Makalii, and the Rev. George Ka'ahanui; daughters Melissa "Nana" Miyamura, Maile Bird, Ellareen Wright and Joreen Johnson; brothers Allan, Robert, Paul and James Kila; sisters Miriam Smythe, Rebecca Kauo and Alice Morikawa; 13 grandchildren; and 20 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 December 2011]

**Makalii, Lorraine Ululani**, *Jan. 13, 2011* Lorraine Ululani "Sweetie" Makalii, 79, of Waimanalo, a retired school bus driver, died in Waimanalo. She was born in Peahi, Maui. She is survived by son Wilfred Burns; daughters Raene Chong, Dory Hart, Sharon and Janice Makalii, Shirley Ah Yat and Cindy Burns; brother John Quintua; sister Janet Reyes; 18 grandchildren; and 34 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 41-972 Oluolu St., Waimanalo. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at the church. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 February 2011]

**Makekau, Kenneth Arthur "Calf",** *Dec. 25, 2011* Kenneth Arthur "Calf" Makekau, 77, of Volcano, Hawaii, a retired General Electric Co. quality control worker and a former merchant sailor, died in Hilo. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Carol; sons Kenneth Jr., Alwood and Edward; daughter Gaylynn Witt; sisters Barbara Kaapuni and Violet Gomes; stepbrother Donald Keawe; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow at Dodo Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 December 2011]

**Makida, Yoshio "Paul",** *Nov. 19, 2011* Yoshio "Paul" Makida, 85, of Hilo, a retired newspaper composer at Hawaii Tribune-Herald in Hilo, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Toshiko, son Gordon, daughter Kelly Wilson, brother Shoichi, sister Nora Murashima and three grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 December 2011]

**Makinson, Kikue**, *Jan. 19, 2011* Kikue Makinson, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Spencecliff Corp. waitress, died in Manoa Cottage Care Home. She was born in Kurtistown, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Sheila C. Tamanaha and Phyllis M. Britten, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Makishima, Ernest Yoshimichi**, *March 14, 2011* Ernest Yoshimichi Makishima, 84, of Honolulu, a retired salesman and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Makaweli, Kauai. He is survived by daughter Dr. Sandra and sister Hazel Imai. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Makishima, Etsuro,** *April 11, 2011* Etsuro Makishima, 101, of Kahului died at home. He was born in Waikapu, Maui. He is survived by wife Tama; son Gordon; daughters Mildred Yamabayashi, Betty Jane Manuar, Dorothy Faber, Atsuko Takano, and Seiko De Lauretis; nine grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Sunday at Kahului Hongwanji Mission. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 April 2011]

**Makiya, Dennis Mamoru,** *Aug. 30, 2011* Dennis Mamoru Makiya, 67, of Kaneohe, a retired Big Save Inc. chief financial officer, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Joyce E., sons Scot M. and Brent Y., daughter Kimberly M. Pultz, brothers Michael S. and Kenneth Y., sisters Jane Y. Tesoro and Joyce S. Oshiro, and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Makue, Refford Jon Sr.,** *Oct. 27, 2011* Refford Jon Makue Sr., 66, of Kailua, a City and County of Honolulu retiree, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. He was born in Kalihi. He is survived by sons Reef and Darren, daughter Nalani Lundquist, mother Bernice Young and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 November 2011]

**Malaepule, Leonard S.F.**, *Dec. 26, 2010* Leonard S.F. Malaepule, 77, of Waianae, a retired supervisor with the city Parks and Recreation Department tree trimming division, died in

Convalescent Center of Honolulu. He was born in Olosega, Samoa. He is survived by son Mercer Aikala, daughters Eleanor Akau and Rita K. Martin, 18 grandchildren, 41 greatgrandchildren and 48 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Ka Hale Hoano o ke Akua Church, 1760 Nalani St., Kalihi. Services: 10:30 a.m. No burial services. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Malafu, Rev. Tevita Kehe**, *Feb. 18, 2011* The Rev. Tevita Kehe Malafu, 68, of Kihei, Maui, retired owner of Malafu Contractors, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Tonga. He is survived by wife Ilaisaane F.; sons Semisi "James," Vetekina, Sitiveni "Steven" and David; daughters Ana Makoni; brothers and sisters Siale Saili, Fisiipeau Lolohea, Liliosa Fifita, the Rev. Tevita K. Malafu , Pasova Sepuloni, Akesa Masi, Talite Malafu and Elizabeth Malafu; and 14 grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. tomorrow at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahului. Services: 7:30 p.m. Additional visitation and services: 7:30 a.m. Saturday at the church. Burial: 10:30 a.m. at Maui Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

**Malama, Haunani A.**, *Feb. 23, 2011* Haunani A. Malama, 66, of Ewa Beach, a bus aide at Ground Transportation Inc., died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Tesha Malama and Roxanne Malama-Tupuola, and a grandchild. Services: 9 a.m. Friday at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church. Mass: 11 a.m. Celebration of life to follow at Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center dining pavilion. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 March 2011]

**Malani, Josephine,** *March 5, 2011* Josephine Malani, 95, of Laupahoehoe, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Ka Punawai Ola, Kapolei. She was born in Ookala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Solomon Jr., daughter Norma Hentacutan, sister Mildred Arjona, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Malasig, Federico Agcaoili,** *Oct. 7, 2011* Federico Agcaoili Malasig, 95, of Honolulu, a retired Gouveia Sausage Co. handyman, died in Honolulu. He was born in Vintar, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by son Noriel, daughters Caridad Tunac and Elvira Madamba, 11 grandchildren, 15 great-grandchildren and three great-great-grandchildren. Visitations: 6 p.m. Wednesday and 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Wednesday and 10 a.m. Thursday. Burial: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2011]

**Maldonado, Harry Gerald,** *May 31, 2011* Harry Gerald "Jerry" Maldonado, 67, of Honolulu, a bartender and an Army veteran, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Steven; daughters Tamara and Jessica; brothers Gilbert, Victor and Reginald; sisters Lou-Marie Puckett, Verna Makuakane and Regina Willing; and two grandchildren. Committal services: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 June 2011]

**Mallo, Paul Martin**, *June 16, 2011* Paul Martin Mallo, 62, of Kihei, Maui, a retired Maui County Fire Department fire captain, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Chicago. He is survived by wife Grace; sons Eric Brownstone and Adam Mallo; daughter

Stefany Valentino; mother Helen; brothers Richard, Robert and Greggory; sister Alexandra Malone; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Cremation to follow. Inurnment to be held at Arlington National Cemetery, Va. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to National Foundation for Cancer Research, Disabled American Veterans or St. Jude Children's Research Hospital. Online condolences:www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Malone, Charles Ray Jr.,** *Nov. 4, 2011* Charles Ray Malone Jr., 52, of Honolulu died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by aunts Juanita Ruis and Kathleen Brilhante and numerous cousins. Visitation: 8:45 a.m. Friday at St. Stephen's Catholic Church. Mass: 9 a.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 November 2011]

**Malone, James John**, *Jan. 13, 2011* James John Malone, 83, of Honolulu, a chemical engineer, died in St. Francis Hospice. He was born in Lancaster, Pa. He is survived by wife Ellen. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

Malott, Charles Keoki, *July 10, 2011* Charles Keoki Malott, 39, of Kailua, a YMCA Kalihi Branch systems administrator, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Bert "Bertman" Jr. and Charlotte "Charlee" Puana-Malott; brothers Bert "Kawika," Delbert "Bobby," Joseph and Randall "Kimo"; sister Florence "Misty" Kobashigawa; and grandmother Florence M. Puana. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church, Kailua. Mass: 10 a.m. Lunch: 11 a.m. in the parish hall. Inurnment: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Malsol, Weidy**, *Aug. 17, 2011* Weidy Malsol, 40, of Honolulu, a former employee of Alii Security, Securitas Systems Security and McDonald's, died. She was born in Koror, Palau. She is survived by son Steven Malsol Guppy; daughter Kayla Malsol Britt; mother Yosko; hanai mother Queeny Cormier; brothers Stephen and Kenneth; and sisters Edolem, Renee and Kereng Ikerdeu. Visitation: 11 a.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Malunao, Alan Avelino,** *Feb. 7, 2011* Alan Avelino Malunao, 63, of Mission Hills, Calif., a Universal Studios Transportation Department planner and dispatcher, died in Mission Hills. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Gloria; son Alan Jr.; brothers Raymond, Orlando, Gary, Glen, Gerald and Michael; and sisters Tanya Malunao-Barba and Bernadette M. Setik. Services held. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Providence Holy Cross Foundation, Providence Holy Cross Medical Center, 15031 Rinaldi St., Mission Hills, CA 91345; indicate donation to Critical Care Ward. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Mamaclay, Feliciano Valdez Sr.,** *April 16, 2011* Feliciano Valdez Mamaclay Sr., 91, of Waipahu died in Honolulu. He was born in San Nicolas, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Marcela R., sons Patricio R. and Felciano R. Jr., daughters Fe Memaclay-Marcelino and Marcelita Mamaclay-Rita, and 13 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at

Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 June 2011]

**Mamea, Foumai Jason Aitalafu,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Foumai Jason Aitalafu Mamea, 68, of Aiea, a former commercial truck driver, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Fagasa, American Samoa. He is survived by sons Tuai Foumai and Elcid, Aitalafu and Bruce Mamea; daughters Elenoa Foumai, Cherylann M. Mekuli, Colleen S. Utu and Mia Mamea; brothers Api, Malievave and Seth Foumai, and Elcid F. and Jacob Mamea; and sisters Tusipi Nofoa, Eseta Tauanu'u and Emo Amaral. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Greenhaven Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

**Mamiya, Jan Renko**, *Oct. 7, 2011* Jan Renko Mamiya, 73, of Gardena, Calif., a retired administrative aide at El Camino College in Torrance, Calif., died in Manoa Cottage Care Home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Colin I., sister Ann L. Arimoto and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2011]

Mammana, Frances M., *Jan. 27, 2011* Frances M. Mammana, 48, of Honolulu, a student, died. She was born in Pennsylvania. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Manago, Lillian H.,** *Dec. 7, 2011* Lillian H. Manago, 74, of Lawai, Kauai, a homemaker and caregiver, died at home. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by hanai sons Jose III and Jonathan Costales, hanai daughter Elena M. Costales, sister Rose Marie Costales and two hanai grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Dec. 20 at St. Raphael's Catholic Church, Koloa. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at St. Raphael's Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 December 2011]

**Manago, Lillian H.,** *Dec. 7, 2011* Lillian H. Manago, 74, of Lawai, Kauai, a homemaker and caregiver, died at home. She was born in Koloa, Kauai. She is survived by hanai sons Jose III and Jonathan Costales, hanai daughter Elena M. Costales, sister Rose M. Costales and two hanai grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at St. Raphael's Catholic Church, Koloa. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at St. Raphael's Cemetery. Incorrect information in an obituary published Tuesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 December 2011]

**Manago, Nancy H.,** *June 5, 2011* Nancy H. Manago, 89, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education food service manager at Waikiki and Kaahumanu elementary schools, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. She is survived by son Gary, daughter Sharon Gouveia and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Manago, Samarah Hilina'i Sayuri,** *Nov. 26, 2011* Samarah Hilina'i Sayuri Manago, infant daughter of Collins Manago and Chevone Estoy-Keka, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. She is also survived by brothers Khazan Santana-Keka and Justice Manago; and grandparents Jay Keka and Emily Estoy, Clifford and Grace Manago, Joseph Keka Sr., Melva Estoy and Grace Teraoka. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Saturday at the Keka residence, 75-5593 Kula Kai Place. For more information call Chevone at 345-1248 or

Grace at 707-761-2135. A service will also be held on Jan. 20 in Kona. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Manago, Zachary Major,** *Dec. 17, 2010* Zachary Major "Zach" Manago, 18, of Honolulu, a Hawaii Pacific University student, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Dennis M. and Daphne L., brothers Michael and Nicholas, sister Jan Dunhour and grandparent May Tome. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at First Assembly of God, Red Hill, 3400 Moanalua Road. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Manarpaac, Juanito E.,** *July 3, 2011* Juanito E. Manarpaac, 84, of Honolulu, a Tripler Army Medical Center ground maintenance retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Batac, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by son Nestor, daughters Natylia Miyat and Antonia Arellano, six grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at the mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2011]

**Mandac, Leona Jonalyn Laurie Anne Sebastian,** *July 26, 2011* Leona Jonalyn Laurie Anne Sebastian Mandac, infant daughter of Rowena S. Ordonez and Laurence J.H.R. Mandac of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. She is also survived by brothers Jeremy I.S. Ordonez and Laurence S. Mandac Jr., and grandparents Gloria Sebastian, Ernest Villanueva, Henry Mandac and Clyde Mandac Sr. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Mandapat, Consolation,** *March 23, 2011* Consolation "Connie" Mandapat, 86, of Pearl City, a Kelly's Restaurant retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by sons Richard, Norman and Francis Evangelista, and Wayne Mandapat; brothers Benjamin and Alfred Biroan; sisters Dora Yasay, Helen Avergonzado, Beatrice B. Lavarias, Dolores Biroan and Rose Sales; 15 grandchildren; 28 great-grandchildren; and 15 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Our Lady of Good Counsel Church, 1525 Waimano Home Road, Pearl City. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Maneja, Florentina Bernardo,** *Aug. 28, 2011* Florentina Bernardo "Tinang" Maneja, 86, of Honolulu, formerly of Dingras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by son Fernando; daughters Teresita Saladino, Arsenia Pasion, Minda Robiniol, Myrna Soliven, Bella Basilio and Florina Tolentino; 30 grandchildren; and 21 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:15 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Maneja, Francisco Balmores,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Francisco Balmores Maneja, 79, of Honolulu, a retired Valley Isle dry cleaner, died in Honolulu. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Remy A., son Virgilio A., daughter Minda M. Dacuycuy, six

grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at St. Philomena's Catholic Church. Mass: 6 p.m. Burial at a later date in the Philippines. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 November 2011]

Manewa, Moses Moke "Bucky", *Sept. 29, 2011* Moses Moke "Bucky" Manewa, 69, of Pearl City, a retired Honolulu police officer, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Betty Jane "BJ"; daughters Gordean K. Manewa, Dawnlynn H. Moe and Lorna K. Mortensen; hanai daughter Cecelia "Cece" Keliiholokai; brothers Randolph "Randy" Manewa, Nathaniel "Doe-Boy" Markham and Marcelino "Masa" Bagood; sisters Minerva "Nona" Miguel, Reneevile "Renee" Manewa, Charlavale "Penny" Kekahuna and Waonette "Rochelle" Kanei; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

**Mangonon, Marieta Ferrer,** *March 29, 2011* Marieta Ferrer Mangonon, 59, of Waianae, a retired Mililani Memorial Park & Mortuary pre-need sales counselor, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Manaoag, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by husband Elpidio N. Sr.; sons Mark and Elpidio Jr.; daughters Melanie Arciaga, Melinda "Mindy" Flores and Mebelline M. Taylor; mother Alejandra Ferrer; brothers Welfredo, Teofilo Jr., Orlando, Friend, Reynaldo and Carlos Ferrer; sister Zenaida Bayani; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Wednesday at St. Rita's Catholic Church. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at the church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Manicas, Tautasi K.**, *Dec. 22, 2010* Tautasi K. Manicas, 48, of Honolulu, a marketing manager at Honolulu Academy of Arts and Bishop Museum, died. She was born in Buffalo, N.Y. She is survived by parents Peter and Shirley, and brother Theodore. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Manipon, Ashline Lilia**, *June 27, 2011* Ashline Lilia "Blue" Manipon, 59, of Waianae, a retired Oahu Transit Services bus driver, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hono-lulu. She is survived by companion Elizabeth Hagerty; hanai daughter Christina Nunes; brothers Jerry Lee, and Marino, Maxcimo and Benny Manipon; and sisters Charmaine Markee, Yolanda Joaquin, Mercedes Popa, Rose Nunes and Loretta Manipon. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Friday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Manley, Eugene**, *Oct. 30, 2011* Eugene Manley, 88, of Okinawa, Japan, a retired Army master sergeant who served in World War II, Hawaii National Guardsman, Army Reserve lieutenant colonel and a U.S. government transportation manager in Okinawa, died in Okinawa. He was born on Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Aiko and daughter Leimomi. Burial: 1 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Manlopig, Benjamin**, *Feb. 23, 2011* Benjamin Manlopig, 88, of Ho-nolulu, a retired Von Hamm Young supervisor and a Navy veteran, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in

Ho-nolulu. He is survived by brother Jeremiah Sr. Graveside services: 1 p.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 March 2011]

**Manning, Rebecca**, *June 10, 2011* Rebecca Manning, 57, of Hilo, a bookkeeper for Herbert M. Nakayama CPA and a commander for Disabled American Veterans Auxiliary, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Wayne E.; daughters Desiree and Angelina Montgomery, Torrie and Raemi Manning, and Kelli McKee; brothers Clifford and Joseph Mandawe; sisters Josephine Villarmia, Theresa DeMello and Marissa Mandawe; and 13 grandchildren. Graveside committal services: noon Friday at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2011]

**Manosa, Barbara Jean**, *Dec. 21, 2010* Barbara Jean "BJ" Manosa, 43, of Kihei, Maui, a restaurant waitress, died at home. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by companion Brian Beville; son Christopher Nguyen; daughters Shanna Ann Josefovicz, Brianna Manosa-Beville; mother Barbara Mae; sisters Antoinette "Toni" Waikiki, Jacquline Keahi and Kimberly Mojtahedi; grandparent Eugene Rodrigues; and three grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Kamaole III Beach Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 January 2011]

**Mansho, Mitsuo,** *Nov. 29, 2011* Mitsuo Mansho, 93, of Aiea, an Army veteran and retired Army Military Intelligence Service head supervisor, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Ewa. He is survived by wife Shizuko, son Gary M., daughter Irene Y. Shaneff, brother Fred, sister Lorraine Togami and two grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 December 2011]

**Manthei, Alfred John**, *July 10, 2011* Alfred John Manthei, 73, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired plumber and Army veteran, died in a care home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Christine Keb and Nadine Tatofi; brothers Howard, Robert and Don Manthei, Dennis Awa, Timothy and Ronald Gonzales, and Danelle and Tex Flores; sisters Faye Stapleton, Petrona Harrell, Leslie Cazinha and Vaudine, Oveta and Lucia Gonzalez; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John's By-The-Sea Episcopal Church, Kahaluu, Oahu. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Mantupar, Romeo Dizon**, *Dec. 18, 2011* Romeo Dizon Mantupar, 66, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired American Samoa Community College accountant, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Ofelia; son Romeo R.; daughter Olive M. Silver; brothers Renato D., Rodolfo D., Jose D. and Henry D.; sisters Victoria Opulencia, Aida Gatchalian and Violeta Edquid; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Manu, Pe'a Fuimaono Na'oia**, *Aug. 27, 2011* Pe'a Fuimaono Na'oia Manu, 50, of Honolulu, a high chief and a tow truck driver for Aizeah'z Towing, died. He was born in Pavaia'i, American Samoa. He is survived by wife Saresa F.S.F.; sons Likeke P. and Timoteo P.; daughters Leilyn Z., Tamasa'ilau J.F. and Ashley K.P.; parents Nu'u Sr. and Tauai O.; brothers Luteru, Leoti and Nu'u Jr. II; and sisters Iole M. Lofa, Fa'afou M. Sula, Sara Manu and Sarai M. Salima. Visitation: 8 a.m. Sept. 17 at Central Samoan Assembly of God Church, 3544 Kalihi St.

Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Manuel, Saturnino Calamasa Sr.,** *Oct. 30, 2011* Saturnino Calamasa Manuel Sr., 73, of Waipahu died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Dingras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Nenita; sons Noel, Saturnino Jr., Efren, Matthew and Roy; daughters Shirley M. Culanay and Juliet M. Velita; sisters Lucing Dela Cruz and Eufemia Calvan; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Moanalua Mortuary. Burial: 2:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2011]

**Manuel, Teresita M.**, *Dec. 14, 2011* Teresita M. Manuel, 77, of Kahului, a retired Maui Land and Pineapple Cannery laborer, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Banna, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by brother Florendo and sister Manuela Domingo. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Christ the King Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park, Haiku, Maui. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Manus, Sarah Henry,** *Aug. 30, 2011* Sarah Henry "Aunty Sadie" Manus, 101, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Seattle. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son David, daughters Momi Kamau and Sheila Vortman, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Manwarring, Charles Lee,** *Nov. 22, 2011* Charles Lee Manwarring, 78, of Kona, a retired Marine Corps lieutenant colonel, died in Honolulu. He was born in Okemah, Okla. He is survived by wife Hawley, son William, daughter Nalani, sister Grace York and a grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 November 2011]

**Mao, Meleseleise Sataraka**, *Jan. 2, 2011* Meleseleise Sataraka Mao, 73, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Fagamalo, American Samoa. She is survived by son Samuel; daughters Verna Teofilo, Jane Siagatonu and Edwina and Stephanie Mao; brothers Sale, Etisone, Enele, Dr. Isakara and Andrew Sataraka, and Malala Pei; sister Taielua Smith; eight grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Mar, Gilbert S.**, *Sept. 13, 2011* Gilbert S. Mar, 82, of Gardena, Calif., died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Gordon, daughter Carolyn, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Burial services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2011]

**Mar, June Yee Chun,** *July 5, 2011* June Yee Chun Mar, 78, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in Waipahu. She was born in China. She is survived by son Kenny and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at

Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Mara, Gary James,** *Jan. 26, 2011* Gary James Mara, 51, of Waianae died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Candise Chong; son Kyle Chong; daughters Jamie Berasis, Desiray and Garrilynn Mara, and Shellsea Chong; brothers William Jr., Michael Sr., Bruce, Kevin and Dean; sisters Allison Villanueva and Lorrie Mara; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 February 2011]

**Marantz, Clint,** *Dec. 26, 2010* Clint Marantz, 89, of Kailua-Kona, a retired teacher, founder of the Performing Arts Foundation in Huntington, N.Y., and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Brooklyn, N.Y. He is survived by sons Eric and Benjamin, daughters Elizabeth Falvey and Ingrid Johnston, sister Sonny Berson and six grandchildren. Celebration of life: March 4 at Spencer Beach Park, Kawaihae, Hawaii. For details, call Benjamin Marantz at 345-6845. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 January 2011]

**Marcelino, Loreto Flores,** *Oct. 28, 2011* Loreto Flores Marcelino, 83, of Kapolei died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Angadanan, Isabela, Philippines. He is survived by wife Lorenza; sons Recto and Ronnie; daughters Maribel Agustin, Milagros Matias, Isabela Esteban, Ligaya Dugay and Beng Marcelino; brothers Felix and Patrocinio Marcelino, and Jaime Garcia; sisters Macrina Agcaioli and Betty Tomas; 26 grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2011]

**Marcello, Epiphania Guavis "Fanny",** *Aug. 3, 2011* Epiphania Guavis "Fanny" Marcello, 92, of Waipahu, a retired U.S. Navy Officers Club waitress, died in Kapolei. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Robert, Reynold, Roland and Randolph; daughters Dolores Dos Santos, Lolita Haburda, Yolanda Gonsalves and Judy Ann Yockman; brothers Cypriano, Maxmiano, Herbert, Nicholas and Benjamin Calio; 28 grandchildren; 46 great-grandchildren; and 16 great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 August 2011]

**Marcello, James Roger**, *Jan. 7, 2011* James Roger Marcello, 66, of Makakilo, a retired metal inspector at Pearl Harbor and an Army veteran who served during the Vietnam War, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Martin; daughters Monique McKean, Mikel Manewa and Marisa Marcello; brothers Manuel Jr., Clifford Sr., Wendell and Chad; sisters Marietta Foard and Cheryl Oshiro; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at St. Jude Catholic Church, Makakilo. Mass: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 January 2011]

**Marcello, Roseale Pi'ilani "Mama Lee",** *July 17, 2011* Roseale Pi'ilani "Mama Lee" Marcello, 69, of Waimea, Hawaii, a retired Mauna Kea Beach Hotel housekeeping manager, died at home. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Daviann Kama; hanai daughters

Natalie Stevens, Rayna Maldonado and Amanda Andrade; brothers Reggie Marcello and Jackie Puhi; sisters Doreen, Alohalinda and Karen Kama; and hanai sister Alison Aki. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Imiola Congregational Church. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Marchant, Robert Brusie**, *Jan. 27, 2011* Robert Brusie Marchant, 88, of Honolulu, a retired banking data processor, died in Honolulu. He was born in San Rafael, Calif. He is survived by wife Jean and son David. Services: 8 a.m. Thursday at Outrigger Canoe Club. Private burial. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hawaiian Humane Society (www.hawaiianhumane.org) or Outrigger Duke Kahanamoku Foundation (www.dukefoundation.org). [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Marciniec, Inga T.,** *Feb. 22, 2011* Inga T. Marciniec, 56, of Oceanview, Hawaii, died. She was born in Fairbanks, Alaska. She is survived by husband Greg, daughter Fortune Otter, mother Georgia Griffin, brother Swen Griffin, sisters Isle Burke and Dawn Ruckik, and two grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Marcos, Jose Deropan,** *Nov. 8, 2011* Jose Deropan Marcos, 89, of Waianae, a pig farm worker in Waianae, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. He was born in Dingras, Luzon, Philippines. He is survived by wife Damiana, sisters Tomasa Marcos and Philamena Coco, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Marcos, Virginio**, *Dec. 6, 2010* Virginio "Marcus" Marcos, 49, of Honolulu, owner of Diamond Head Cove Health Bar, died in Honolulu. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Ann T., mother Josephine, brothers Efren and Alan, and sisters Jocelyn Ishikawa and Elizabeth Navarro. Scattering of ashes: 8 a.m. Saturday at Ft. DeRussy Beach. Gathering: 10:30 a.m. on the Ilima Lawn fronting the beach and next to Hilton Hawaiian Village. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Casual or beach attire. Donations suggested to Marcus Marcos "Live Pono" Foundation. For more information, visit www.diamondheadcove.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Mariano, Elias Devadeb Jr.,** *July 29, 2011* Elias Devadeb Mariano Jr., 69, of Honolulu, a Sears maintenance employee, died in Aiea. He was born in Narvacan, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Julita, son Dino, daughter Josel and two grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at St. Philo-mena's Catholic Church. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

**Marie, Helen Irene Dods,** *Feb. 7, 2011* Helen Irene Dods Marie, 97, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice-West. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Sharon Freeman. Celebration of life: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Waikiki Elks Club. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 February 2011]

**Marinas, Raymond Joseph Kaleohu Jr.,** *Sept. 14, 2011* Raymond Joseph Kaleohu Marinas Jr., 64, of Honolulu, a retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Florence Tripp, son Raymond J.K. III, brothers Bernard Raymond and Romel Marinas, and sisters Janet Companion, Edna Baricar and Elaine Senensi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2011]

**Marinas, Raymond Joseph Kaleohu Jr.,** *Sept. 14, 2011* Raymond Joseph Kaleohu Marinas Jr., 64, of Honolulu, a retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Florence Tripp; son Raymond J.K. III; brothers Bernard, Raynard and Romel; and sisters Janet Companion, Edna Baricar and Elaine Senensi. Private services. Incorrect information for an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Marks, George B.**, *May 31, 2011* George B. Marks, 83, of Honolulu, a retired supervisor production controller at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and an Army veteran who served during World War II, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Marie A., daughter Kathleen Lindo, sister Pearl Parton, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Committal services: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 June 2011]

**Marks, Louis M.**, *July 19, 2011* Louis M. Marks, 98, of Waimanalo, a retired merchant seaman for Matson Co., died in Aiea. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Jessie C.L.; son Louis; daughters Jean Boskie, Cynthia Marks and Donna Daniels; 10 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. George Catholic Church, Waimanalo. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 July 2011]

**Marks, Louis M.**, *July 19, 2011* Louis M. Marks, 98, of Waimanalo, a retired merchant seaman at Matson Co., died in Aiea. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Jessie C.L.; daughters Jean Boskie, Cynthia Marks and Donna Daniels; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. George Catholic Church, Waimanalo. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Incorrect information in an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 July 2011]

**Marks, Louis M.**, *July 19, 2011* Louis M. Marks, 98, of Waimanalo, a retired merchant seaman at Matson Co., died in Aiea. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Jessie C.L.; daughters Jean Boskie, Cynthia Marks and Donna Daniels; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. George Catholic Church, Waimanalo. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Incorrect information in an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 August 2011]

**Marks, Terry L.**, *March 16, 2011* Terry L. Marks, 58, of Honolulu, a Plaza Assisted Living Facility cook, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Mount Pleasant, Pa. He is survived by brothers Larry R. and Robert A., and sister Linda R. Daugherty. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Marques, Frank,** *Dec. 19, 2011* Frank Marques, 74, of Hilo, a retiree from Hawaiian Electric Co. in Honolulu, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Kau, Hawaii. He is survived by an uncle and numerous aunts, nephews, nieces and cousins. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Marquez, Tirso Guerrero,** *Jan. 12, 2011* Tirso Guerrero Marquez, 58, of Waipahu, a Fresh Start Bakeries employee, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Camiling, Tarlac, Philippines. He is survived by wife Resurreccion, daughters Maribel and Kimberly, brothers Eduardo and Carlos, and sister Romualda Martin. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 February 2011]

**Marshall, Richard W.**, *Feb. 8, 2011* Richard W. Marshall, 82, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. He was born in Portland, Maine. He is survived by wife Jane, sons Phillip K. and Peter, daughter Judith Walzak, hanai daughter Caryn M. Wilder, six grandchildren and three greatgrandchildren. Private services. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hawaiian Railway Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Marshall, William,** *April 4, 2011* William "Billy" Marshall, 71, of Aiea, a retired BOC Gases/Gaspro warehouseman, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Gene G., William G. Jr. and Jon I.; brothers Lloyd Marshall, Robert Plude and Robin Street; sister Donna; a grandchild; and former wife Camela "Cammy." Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Scattering of ashes: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Waianae Boat Harbor. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Martelles, Anthony John,** *Feb. 24, 2011* Anthony John Martelles, 68, of Wailuku, a Hawaiian Commercial & Sugar Co. welder, died at home. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Jeanne, son Robert, daughter Yvette Reece, brothers Joseph and Manuel, sisters Patricia Madella and Magdeline Martelles, nine grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. tomorrow at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Martin, Arno L.**, *Nov. 11, 2011* Arno L. Martin, 87, of Waianae, a retired general foreman in the electric shop at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Ironto, Va. He is survived by sons Gary and Greg, daughter Debra Christensen, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Aiea Methodist Church. Services: 10:45 a.m. Graveside services: 1 p.m at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. Incorrection information published in an obituary Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Martin, Arno L.**, *Nov. 11, 2011* Arno L. Martin, 87, of Waianae, a retired general foreman in the electrical shop at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Ironto, Va. He is survived by sons Gary and Greg, daughter Debra Christensen, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Aiea Methodist

Church. Services: 10:45 a.m. Graveside services: 2 p.m at Nuuanu Memorial Park Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 November 2011]

**Martin, Arno L.**, *Nov. 11, 2011* Arno L. Martin, 87, of Waianae, a retired general foreman in the electric shop at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. He was born in Ironto, Va. He is survived by sons Gary and Greg, daughter Debra Christensen, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Aiea Methodist Church. Services: 10:45 a.m. Graveside services: 1 p.m at Nuuanu Memorial Park. Casual attire. Incorrection information published in an obituary Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Martin, Felicidad Antonio,** *April 20, 2011* Felicidad Antonio Martin, also known as "Fely" and "Ising," 69, of Honolulu, a nursery worker at Koba's Nursery, died in Honolulu. She was born in Mayantoc, Tarlac, Philippines. She is survived by husband Crispin; sons Christopher, Glenn and Jay; daughters Eileen, Jennifer and Althea Andres; mother Dionisia Antonio; sisters Bernarda A. Valdez and Aurelia Antonio; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Mass: 7 p.m. Burial at a later date in Mayantoc. Online condolences: <u>www.hawaiifuneralservices.com</u>. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 April 2011]

**Martin, Felipa Pumaras,** *March 18, 2011* Felipa Pumaras Martin, 88, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in San Nicolas, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by sons Caesar, Juanito, Marmin Sr. and Cornelio Sr.; brother Victor Pumaras; 10 grandchildren; 21 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 am. Wednesday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 April 2011]

**Martin, Gary Wendell,** *March 30, 2011* Gary Wendell Martin, 70, of Honolulu, a former ranch hand and deputy sheriff in Idaho, and a retired Fewell Geotechnical Engineering Inc. soils engineer, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Blackfoot, Idaho. He is survived by sons Lance G., Lane G. and Lee G.; brother Donald; sisters Joanne Dixon, Maureen Quinn and Sandra Swanson; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**Martin, Jacqueline Anna "Jackie",** *Aug. 27, 2011* Jacqueline Anna "Jackie" Martin, 78, of Pukalani, Maui, died. She was born in Indianapolis. She is survived by husband James N.; daughters Noella Martin-Murdoch, JenniferOrre and Jayma Kessing; sister Shirley Partlow; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary. Prayer services: 11 a.m. Burial to be held at a later date. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

**Martin, Larry,** *June 7, 2011* Larry "Luciano" Martin, 89, of Palmdale, Calif., a retired cook at Kahala Resort & Spa, died in Sylmar, Calif. He was born in San Nicolas, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons Joe Mateo and Damaso, Mario, Russell and Rafael Martin; daughters Filomena Aguiran, Lourdes Baguio and Lesley Martin-Anacleto; 19 grandchildren; 31 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at St. John the

Baptist Catholic Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at the church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 July 2011]

**Martin, Laura M.**, *Feb. 18, 2011* Laura M. Martin, 88, of Kapaa, Kauai, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Edward Jr., Roy and Alan; daughter Janice Woo; seven grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Martin, Marjorie Gift,** *April 27, 2011* Marjorie Gift "Peedie" Martin, 84, of Kailua, a preschool teacher with a private school, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Pennsylvania. She is survived by sons Michael R., Timothy P. and Peter R.; four grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Inurnment: 11 a.m. June 4 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Updated information for an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 May 2011]

**Martin, Marjorie Gift,** *April 27, 2011* Marjorie Gift "Peedie" Martin, 84, of Kailua, a preschool teacher with a private school, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Pennsylvania. She is survived by sons Michael R., Timothy P. and Peter R.; four grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Inurnment: 11 a.m. June 4 at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Martin, Marlen V.,** *July 25, 2011* Marlen V. "Marty" Martin, 77, of Kunia, the owner of The Sports Shop and a U.S. Marine Corps veteran, died in Kunia. He was born in Oakland, Calif. He is survived by wife Joanne, sons James and John, daughter Denise Kobashigawa, brother Renold, sister Marsha Martin-Hill, seven grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. Donations may be made to the American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Martin, Patrocinia Corcino,** *Aug. 27, 2011* Patrocinia Corcino Martin, 68, of Honolulu, a retired Tasty Broiler cook, died at home. She was born in Piddig, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by son Wilbert; mother Criselda; brothers Primo, Mario, Jose and Stan; and sisters Victoria Nicolas, Josefina Martin-Matsuda, Violeta Martin, Marcelina Fiesta, Rosita Martin-Mabalot and Jesusa Martin-Chakeres. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Martin, Roxanne A. "Rocky",** *Oct. 4, 2011* Roxanne A. "Rocky" Martin, 55, of Pearl City, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Cy, Ira and Keone; parents Benjamin Jr. and Barbara J. Yrizarry; brothers James T. and Ricardo A. Stone, and Jesse J. Bates Jr.; sister Jainie Pao; and four grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at New Hope Christian Fellowship Oahu, 290 Sand Island Access Road. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 October 2011]

**Martin, Verna Kam Nyuk,** *Jan. 15, 2011* Verna Kam Nyuk Martin, 68, of Honolulu, a retired Hawthorne Pacific Corp. sales manager, died in Long Beach, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Violet Ng Chang; sons Scott, Shane, Shawn and Stacy; and daughter Susan. Celebration of life: 1 to 4 p.m. Saturday at Hawthorne Pacific Corp., 94-025 Farrington Highway. Program: 2 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to Soroptimist International of Waikiki Foundation Inc., Aloha United Way or American Red Cross. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Martinez, Edward,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Edward Martinez, 69, of Waimea, Hawaii, a swimming pool maintenance worker and Marine Corps veteran, died. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Dolores; son Damian; mother Mary Rojero; brothers Celestino and Albert; sisters Rosario Saavedra, Rosalie Martinez and Rosalyn Eschrich; and two grandchildren. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Martinez, Edward,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Edward Martinez, 69, of Waimea, Hawaii, a swimming pool maintenance worker and Marine Corps veteran, died. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Dolores; son Damian; mother Mary Rojero; brothers Celestino and Albert; sisters Rosario Saavedra, Rosalie Martinez and Rosalyn Eschrich; and two grandchildren. Nicheside services: 11 a.m. Friday at West Hawaii Veterans Cemetery. Additional information for an obituary published Aug. 23. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Martinez, Felix,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Felix Martinez, 87, of Honolulu, a Royal Typewriters office machine technician, died in Waipahu. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by wife Salvacion; sons Felix R., Henry and Dennis; daughter Helen Punohu; sisters Dalan Belmonte and Felicetas Ambaquil; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Valley of the Temples Memorial Park-Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 January 2011]

**Martinez, Felix,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Felix Martinez, 87, of Honolulu, a Royal Typewriters office machine technician, died in Waipahu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Salvacion; sons Felix R., Henry and Dennis; daughter Helen Punohu; sisters Dalan Belmonte and Felicetas Ambaquil; five grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony's Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Incorrect information was published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Martinez, Francis,** *Feb. 17, 2011* Francis "Marty" Martinez, 87, of Mililani, a retired Air Force chief master sergeant who served in World War II, the Korean War and the Vietnam War, and a retiree of the Federal Aviation Administration in Honolulu, died in Kapolei. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Pauline F., sons James and Anthony, daughters Dr. Marian Crislip and Susan Martinez, brother Carl Takahashi, sister Ethel Lunasco, seven grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 March 2011]

**Martinez, Helen**, *Feb. 26, 2011* Helen Martinez, 86, of Phoenix died. She was born in La Crescenta, Calif. She is survived by sons Larry and Travis Nicholson, and daughters Linda Tinney and Candance Hess. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Martinez, Melvin Camelio,** *April 20, 2011* Melvin Camelio "Jr" Martinez, 65, of Ewa Beach, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 99 retiree and an Army veteran, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Florenda; sons Melvin F., Marvin C. and Marlon F.; brothers Mar-celino and Jorge; sisters Felicidad Martinez and Ivey Akuna; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic Church, 91-1004 North Road, Ewa Beach. Mass: 11 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 May 2011]

**Martinez, Quintin Querubin,** *Sept. 14, 2011* Quintin Querubin Martinez, 84, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired mechanic's assistant at the former Honokaa Sugar Co., died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Caoayan, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by son Wesley R., daughter Erlinda Cachola, two grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday and 8 a.m. Saturday at Honokaa Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church. Services: 6 p.m. Friday. Mass: 10 a.m. Saturday. Burial to follow mass Saturday at Honokaa Catholic Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Martinez, Violeta Balaqui,** *Dec. 19, 2010* Violeta Balaqui Martinez, 72, of Lahaina, a hotel housekeeper, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Dindras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. She is survived by sons Isaias and David, daughter Marie Kurihara, brother Silverio Balaqui, sister Mercedes Tutop, 11 grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park, Haiku, Maui. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 January 2011]

**Martins, Alice C.**, *Sept. 30, 2011* Alice C. Martins, 101, of Hilo, a retired cook for the former Martin's Corner and formerly at S.H. Kress Store downtown, died at home. She was born in Kahuku. She is survived by sons Manuel D. and David; daughters Henrietta Seto, Janette Carreira, Susan Medeiros and Vivian Rice; 19 grandchildren; 56 great-grandchildren; and eight great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Alae Cemetery. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Martins, James P. Sr.,** *Nov. 13, 2011* James P. Martins Sr., 76, of Wailuku died in Hale Makua Wailuku. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by son Jody; daughters Daphne Torres, Julie Adolpho and Debora Eala; brother Alfred; sisters Teresa Anderson, Margaret Cabral and Katherine Abren; six grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Memorial Park, Gardens of Meditation. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 November 2011]

**Martin-Smith, Denise Patricia**, *March 26, 2011* Denise Patricia Martin-Smith, 57, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Dan Smith; hanai daughter Raisa; mother Mildred; brother Jim; and sisters Cindy,

Darlene and Sharon. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. June 12 at Keawe Estate, 85-1149 Waianae Valley Road. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Maruo, Michael Yoshikazu,** *Feb. 2, 2011* Michael Yoshikazu Maruo, 61, of Honolulu, an Austin Tsutsumi & Associates Inc. land surveyor, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Yoshikatsu; mother Katie; and sisters Patricia Maruo, Leslie Kayser and Adele Maruo. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2011]

**Maruta, Patricia,** *Oct. 15, 2011* Patricia Maruta, 67, of Kapolei, a school food service manager with the state Department of Education, died in Kapolei. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son John; brother Dennis Silva; sisters Charlene Baroza, Carol Silva and Marlene Phillips; and numerous hanai grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 November 2011]

**Maruta, Patricia,** *Oct. 15, 2011* Patricia Maruta, 67, of Kapolei, a state Department of Education school food service manager, died in Kapolei. She was born in Hono- lulu. She is survived by son John; brother Dennis Silva; sisters Charlene Barroza, Carol Silva and Marlene Phillips; and numerous hanai grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Maruya, Ayako,** *March 24, 2011* Ayako Maruya, 94, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Waianae. She is survived by son Michael; daughters Diane Hara, Linda Maruya and Judy Amasol; sister Lillian Tsukamoto; and a grandchild. Visitation: 1 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2011]

**Masada, Kenneth S.**, *May 24, 2011* Kenneth S. Masada, 84, of Lanai City, a University of Hawaii data processor, died at home. He was born in Lanai City. He is survived by brother Jerry and sisters Miyono Niibu, Doris Kaya and Ruth Manta. Scattering of ashes: 11:30 a.m. Saturday at Kaumalapau Harbor, Lanai. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Masae, Maeda,** *July 15, 2011* Masae Maeda, 90, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a baker's helper at the former Robert's Bakery in Hilo, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Rodney and Byron, daughter Cheryl Uwono, brother Motoyoshi Tanaka, seven grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Masaki, Chiyoko,** *Sept. 11, 2011* Chiyoko Masaki, 88, of Hilo, a retired barber at the former Sakaki Barber Shop, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center. She was born in Kapehu, Hawaii. She is survived by brother Masato "Norman" and sisters Eleanor S. Kokubun and Eiko Yamaoka. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2011]

**Masaki, George Yutaka,** *Feb. 20, 2011* George Yutaka Masaki, 100, of Lihue, a retired electrical engineer for Kauai Electric, died in Garden Isle Health Care. He was born in Makaweli, Kauai. He is survived by wife Fusae, sons Daniel and Carl, daughters Diane

Hamamoto and Susan Fujii, eight grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Masaki, Grace Hinayo,** *May 1, 2011* Grace Hinayo Masaki, 80, of Honolulu, an Ala Moana Hotel waitress, died. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by husband Takamitsu; son Duane L. Yoshioka; and brothers Seichi, George and Stanley Yoshioka. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Masaki, Utako,** *April 12, 2011* Utako Masaki, 90, of Mililani died in Wahiawa. She was born in Seoul. She is survived by son Kazuhiro Otaka, four grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Masaki, Yaeko Helen,** *Dec. 22, 2010* Yaeko Helen Masaki, 96, of Honomu, Hawaii, a retired housekeeper at the former Waiakea Village Hotel, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Richard and Kenneth; daughters Janet Hughes, Jane Simer and Margaret Woodford; and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

**Masaniai, Jansen Leonard,** *Jan. 25, 2011* Jansen Leonard Masaniai, 40, of Waianae, an Ariel Truss Construction laborer, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in American Samoa. He is survived by wife Barbara Eteuati-Masaniai; sons Eddie, Joseph and Jansen Eteuati, and Solofua Grey; daughters Naomi, Lola, Barbara and Lilliana Eteuati; mother Siniva S. Mapu; brother Joseph Satele; sister Sa'ovale C.M. Grey; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at Nanaikapono Protestant Church, Nanakuli. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 February 2011]

**Masatsugu, James Toshio**, *Dec. 3, 2011* James Toshio Masatsugu, 86, of Mililani, an Army veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Alice F., daughter Charlene Nogami, two grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 December 2011]

**Masatsugu, Roy Akira,** *May 10, 2011* Roy Akira Masatsugu, 70, of Waipahu, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard Shop 52 retiree and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Stephanie; son Joel; daughters Janel "Mie," Lori and Jill; brothers George, Robert and Kenneth; and sisters Grace Iwane and Jean Hauck. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 June 2011]

**Mashiba, Fumiko,** *July 12, 2011* Fumiko Mashiba, 91, of Laupahoehoe, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Calvin and Gary T., daughter Eileen K.M. Usagawa, brothers Isao and Hideo Tomita, sisters Tsuyako Ogi and Mitsue Matoi, and three grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

**Mashino, Misao,** *May 13, 2011* Misao "Pat" Mashino, 81, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Douglas, Gary Lee and Sidney; daughters Annie "Wilma Joy" Kuhlmann and Joyce Corpuz; hanai son Michael Bilonta; 10 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 June 2011]

**Mashita, Mabel Masaye,** *April 27, 2011* Mabel Masaye Mashita, 89, of Kailua, a cook catering in Kailua and Seagull Schools food service manager, died in Lynnwood, Wash. She was born in Moiliili. She is survived by sons Lloyd Isao and Eric Mamoru; daughter Caroline K. Wiedey; brothers Charles C. and Shigeki Nii; sisters Clara R. Tsumoto, Edith T. Kawashima and Marion F. Yamami; four grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Services: 11 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 May 2011]

**Mason, Phyllis Hope,** *Nov. 21, 2011* Phyllis Hope Mason, 76, of Howell, Mich., died in Waianae. She was born in Pontiac, Mich. She is survived by daughter Jacqueline M. Gray, brothers Radney Tucker and Gerald Kandt, sister Gail Orr and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 November 2011]

**Masson, Harold Walter**, *March 26, 2011* Harold Walter Masson, 95, of Princeville, Kauai, a Maclean's magazine writer, died. He was born in Glengarry County, Canada. He is survived by daughter Colette Hirata, brother Ken, sister Una MacIntyre, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Masuda**, Akio, *Jan. 16, 2011* Akio "Aki" Masuda, 76, of Hilo, a retired heavy-equipment mechanic and Marine Corps veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Kapoho, Hawaii. He is survived by son Wesley; daughters Sandee Kishimori, Kay Tajiri and Tammy Oishi; brother Terry; sisters Dorothy Hutson and Chieko Soga; 10 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 February 2011]

**Masuda, Edwin Satoshi,** *Jan. 17, 2011* Edwin Satoshi "Eddie" Masuda, 54, of Lihue, a Kauai County Solid Waste Division accounting clerk, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Jodie; daughters Kristal, Kellie and Kori; father Satoru; brother Eric; and sister Debbie Harris. Visitation: 4 p.m. tomorrow at Kauai War Memorial Convention Hall. Services: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Masuda, Itsuo "Robert",** *Oct. 18, 2011* Itsuo "Robert" Masuda, 84, of Aiea, a retiree from the U.S. Postal Service and Air Force, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Emma T., daughters Laura S. and Mary Jane, and sister Doris M. Arita. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 November 2011]

Masuda, Jane Sumie, *Dec. 17, 2011* Jane Sumie Masuda, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Spencecliff Restaurant pantry helper, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Karen M.

Yasuda, brothers Jerry and Joseph Oshiro, sister Gladys Miyata and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Masuda, Margaret Tsurue,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Margaret Tsurue Masuda, 82, of Eleele, Kauai, owner of Kuni's Service Station in Hanapepe, Kauai, died at home. She was born in Wahiawa, Kauai. She is survived by son Daryl; daughter Sharilyn; brothers Kenneth, Stanley and John Kunisaki; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Kauai Soto Zenshuji Temple, Hanapepe. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 November 2011]

**Masuda, Richard Mulligan "Sonny",** *Aug. 1, 2011* Richard Mulligan "Sonny" Masuda, 65, of Kaneohe, owner of Richard K. Masuda Masonry, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Christopher G.M. Fargo-Masuda, brother Curtis Yokoyama and sisters Carole Eto, Madeliene Wai, Barbara Uno and Janice Babin. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 August 2011]

**Masumoto, Tsutomu "Blackie",** *Nov. 26, 2011* Tsutomu "Blackie" Masumoto, 85, of Wailuku, an automotive mechanic, owner of Masumoto Garage and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died at home. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by daughters Susan Easterling and Donna Phillips, and two grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Kepaniwai Park, Iao Valley, Maui. Private burial. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Masuno, Harry Masato,** *Nov. 7, 2011* Harry Masato Masuno, 87, of Kailua, a retired Honolulu Board of Water Supply lead pipe fitter, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Lawrence H., Daniel K. and Glenn M.; brothers Walter K. and Albert K.; sister Ellen Y. Inori; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services held.

**Masuno, Harry Masato,** *Nov. 7, 2011* Harry Masato Masuno, 87, of Kailua, a retired Honolulu Board of Water Supply lead pipe fitter, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Lawrence H., Daniel K. and Glenn M.; brothers Walter K. and Albert K.; sister Ellen Y. Inori; 10 grandchildren; and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Mata, Dolly Elizabeth**, *Nov. 23, 2011* Dolly Elizabeth Mata, 83, of Honolulu, a retiree from Servco Toyota in Mapunapuna, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Ray and Ricky Mata, and Richard Makekau; daughters Stephanie, Darlene, Sonia and Rene Makekau; brothers Walter, Lawrence and Tommy; sisters Gloria M. Delacruz and Barbara Camacho; and 12 grand- children. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 December 2011]

**Mata, Lynn Baga,** *Sept. 22, 2011* Lynn Baga Mata, 75, of Honolulu, a former deejay for KISS-AM, a Ben Bridge jewelry saleswoman and a retired office manager for Beeman Center at Pearl Harbor, died at home. She was born in Manila. She is survived by daughters Rubylyn B. Mata-Viti, Melani Ann B. Mata-Carias and Gail Mata Arakaki; brother Dom V. Baga; sisters Trini B. Cocson and Remy V. Baga; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Holy Trinity Church, 5919 Kalanianaole Highway. Mass: 10 a.m. Luncheon to follow at the church. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

**Mata, Rogelio Emilio,** *Oct. 17, 2011* Rogelio Emilio Mata, 68, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu police officer and U.S. Navy veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by caregiver Cindylou Smith, brother Ronaldo Mata and sisters Alma Hougland, Gloria Gier and Marvela Satake. Committal services: 2 p.m. Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 November 2011]

**Mata, Wilma Ione**, *Aug. 31, 2011* Wilma Ione "Bucky" Mata, 73, of Kekaha, Kauai, a retired U.S. government executive secretary, died. She is survived by husband Larry; son Robert; daughters Sharlene and Sheana Mata and Marianne Sheldon; sister Carol Ervin; six grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Kauai Veterans Center in Lihue. Services: 11 a.m. Private burial to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

Mataele, Heamasi Latu, *Sept. 26, 2011* Heamasi Latu Mataele, 86, of Kailua, a retired landscaper, died in Utah. He was born in Tonga. He is survived by sons Tupouniua, Tutulupeatau, Kolomitoni, Sionehafoka, Feleti, Samuela, Esei and Maika; daughter Ofakipouono Fusitua; brothers Kalani, Kauasi and Viliami; sisters Anaisetoti Maumalanga, Kalolame Soukop, Teisa Vea and Fita Lomu; 52 grandchildren; and 58 great-grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahala Chapel. Visitation: 7 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaneohe Stake Center. Services: 8 a.m. Burial: 10 a.m. at Greenhaven Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

**Matapua, Richard Timmy,** *Feb. 5, 2011* Richard Timmy Matapua, 35, of Waialua, a Times Super Market Loss Prevention security guard, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by fiancee Stephanie Rego; sons Brandon and Brady; daughter Kiara; mother Charlotte; brothers Tom, John and Brian; and sisters Diane Porter and Berna. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at United Church of Christ, Judd Street. Services: 6 p.m. Cremation to follow. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

**Matautia, Opapo,** *Oct. 25, 2011* Opapo Matautia, 41, of Kapolei, a Park Air Express shuttle bus driver, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kanani N.M.; daughter Mercedes; hanai son Jaetyn; father Paepaega; mother Pepe; brothers Paepaega Jr., Lave, Taifau and Livingstone; and sisters Pauline Matautia and Tuloa Falealili. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at First Samoan Congregational Christian Church on Hakimo Road in Waianae. Services to follow. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 November 2011]

**Mateaki, Ana Maveti,** *Sept. 10, 2011* Ana Maveti Mateaki, 84, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Vaotuu, Tonga. She is survived by sons Matangi, Peniami and Telekalafi; daughters Pauline Taulava, Ilaisaane Feleunga and Toʻilose Mapapalangi; 56 grandchildren; 62 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 7 p.m.

Friday at St. Elizabeth Episcopal Church, North King Street. Services: 8 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Mateo, Uldarico "Ricky",** *Sept. 8, 2011* Uldarico "Ricky" Mateo, 61, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a Papaya Factory employee, died. He was born in Dingras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Victorina "Nita"; son Melvin; daughter Maribel; mother Marina; sisters Emelyn and Leila Mateo, Divina Pasion and Connie Juan; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Additional visitation: 8 a.m. Friday at New Hope Christian Fellowship, Hilo. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima Section. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Matias, Darlina R.**, *Aug. 5, 2011* Darlina R. Matias, 56, of Kihei, Maui, a McDonald's Restaurant cook, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in San Mateo, Isabela, Philippines. She is survived by daughters Dina Bagorio, Jessica Caintic and Jocelyn Ulep; brothers Willy and Jose Rosete; sisters Leonida Batara, Flora Languido and Lucia Domingo; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 6:30 p.m. Friday and 10 a.m. Saturday at Christ the King Catholic Church. Mass: 7:30 p.m. Friday. Services: 12:30 p.m. Saturday. Burial: 2 p.m. Saturday at Valley Isle Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Matila, Fei,** *Jan. 31, 2011* Fei Matila, 74, of Honolulu died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Aunuu, American Samoa. He is survived by sons Fei Jr. and James; daughters Toefuaina Hill, Fia'avae Toeaina, Aloiluma Matila, Gloria Lilo, Serina T. Asuega Toeaina-Matila and Falaofuta Satele; brothers Anovale Lulu, Lulu Lulu Jr., Asoiva, Tu'ugafue, Taulafoga, Ese and Ulavale Umu Fa'alave, Fa'amao Bower, and Tutau, Nameli, Lokeni, Neueli, Alesaga and Semisi Nu'usila; sisters Asofausia Matila, Sipa'u Lavatai, Tolua Fa'alave Tafua, Letineia Tufele, Taiana Fuala'au, Matauaina O'brien, Faleilelagi Foster, Taumalatou Taua and So'ogafai Mamea; 24 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 February 2011]

**Matoi, Gladys Murayo,** *April 15, 2011* Gladys Murayo Matoi, 95, of Honolulu, a state Department of Education retiree, died at home. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by daughter Kara Ann Mark, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Harris United Methodist Church, 20 S. Vineyard Blvd. Services: 10 a.m. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Kilohana United Methodist Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Matoi, Mitsue,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Mitsue Matoi, 83, of Kailua, a First Hawaiian Bank office clerk, died in Kailua. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by son Wayne; daughters Karen and Susan Matoi, and Deborah Sawai; brothers Isao and Hideo Tomita; sister Tsuyako Ogi; and two grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2011]

**Matsuda, Darryl Tetsuo**, *May 8, 2011* Darryl Tetsuo Matsuda, 50, of Honolulu, a city senior groundskeeper for the Honolulu Board of Water Supply, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Joyce S., daughters Daryce T. and Dari Ann T., father Robert M. and brother Steven Y. Visitation: 5 p.m Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 June 2011]

**Matsuda, Hector Tasuku**, *Dec. 9, 2010* Hector Tasuku Matsuda, 81, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Agriculture pesticide specialist and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died. He was born in South Hilo. He is survived by son Howard K.; daughter Sandra M. Akazawa; brothers Richard and Wellington; sisters Margaret Amano, Mabel Ueshiro, Alice Tachenko, Dorothy Pokipala and Grace Mock; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Matsuda, Miriam Tatsuko,** *Dec. 21, 2010* Miriam Tatsuko Matsuda, 73, of Honolulu, a First Insurance Co. human resources administrator, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Robert N., son Lance N., daughter Blanche N. Fountain, brothers James and Howard Kawasaki, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 January 2011]

**Matsuda, Mitsuko,** *July 26, 2011* Mitsuko Matsuda, 90, of Honolulu, a state Department of Transportation retiree, died in Island Nursing Home. She was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. She is survived by sisters Mieko Toyama and Grace M. Nakayama. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2011]

**Matsuda, Suemi Ikeda,** *April 3, 2011* Suemi Ikeda Matsuda, 90, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Kona. She is survived by sons Alan and Glenn; daughter Karen Yamasato; brothers Gene, Ike and Tamotsu Ikeda; sisters Helen Lum and Suzie Ikeda; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Matsuhara, Robert Kazuto "Bobby",** *Aug. 19, 2011* Robert Kazuto "Bobby" Matsuhara, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Hickam Air Force Base heavy-equipment mechanic and an Army veteran and member of the Military Intelligence Service who served in World War II, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Kiku, sons Reggie M. and Mel J., sisters Ruth S. and Harriet K., and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 August 2011]

**Matsui, Dorothy Masako**, *March 5, 2011* Dorothy Masako Matsui, 98, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Leahi Hospital. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by sons Edward, Donald and Paul; daughter Ruth Teraoka; brother Masaki Fujimoto; 11 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Matsui, Hiroshi,** *Feb. 9, 2011* Hiroshi Matsui, 99, of Kula, Maui, a self-employed general contractor, died in Kula Hospital. He was born in Kula. He is survived by sons Melvin and Miles, daughter Jane Ito, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Makawao Hongwanji Mission. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2011]

**Matsui, Morris Tamotsu,** *April 9, 2011* Morris Tamotsu Matsui, 78, of Honolulu, a retired U.S.Postal Service employee and an Army veteran, died in Palolo Chinese Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Cathy M. Paresa, brother George K. and three grandchildren. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3:30 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Matsui, Tamayo,** *June 23, 2011* Tamayo Matsui, 92, of Aiea, a Navy Exchange laundry retiree, died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Clarence S., daughter Betty, sister Margaret M. Tsuru, two grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 July 2011]

**Matsukuma, Kazuko,** *Sept. 26, 2011* Kazuko Matsukuma, 95, of Kailua, a retired U.S. government clerk at Hickam Air Force Base, died. She was born in Los Angeles. She is survived by daughter Kiyomi Matsukuma-Young, brother George Shimizu and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Matsu-moto, "Paul" Akiyasu,** *Oct. 31, 2011* "Paul" Akiyasu Matsu-moto, 83, of Honolulu, a retired accountant at Fort Shafter and Schofield Barracks, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Makawao, Maui. He is survived by sons Lance A. and Miles H., daughters Karen S. Sasaki and Merle M. Hamada, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information in an obituary published Saturday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 November 2011]

**Matsumoto, "Paul" Akiyasu,** *Oct. 31, 2011* "Paul" Akiyasu Matsumoto, 83, of Honolulu, a retired accountant at Fort Shafter and Schofield Barracks, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Lance A. and Miles H., daughters Karen S. Sasaki and Merle M. Hamada, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 November 2011]

**Matsumoto, "Paul" Akiyasu,** *Oct. 31, 2011* "Paul" Akiyasu Matsumoto, 83, of Honolulu, a retired accountant at Fort Shafter and Schofield Barracks, and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Lance A. and Miles H., daughters Karen S. Sasaki and Merle M. Hamada, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Matsumoto, Alice M.S.**, *Oct. 2, 2011* Alice M.S. Matsumoto, 87, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Eleele, Kauai. She is survived by husband Thomas T., son Orville F. Kim, daughters Rochelle A. Matsumoto and Cheryl Lau, brothers Paul M.P. and David Chun, and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 12:15 p.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Monday at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**Matsumoto, Calvin Masao,** *June 24, 2011* Calvin Masao Matsumoto, 61, of Waialua, a cemetery representative at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl, and an Army veteran who served in the Vietnam War, died. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Emily "Ulu" Burgess-Matsumoto. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Kawaiaha'o Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2011]

**Matsumoto, Calvin Masao,** *June 25, 2011* Calvin Masao Matsumoto, 61, of Waialua, a cemetery representative at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl, and an Army veteran who served in the Vietnam War, died. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Emily "Ulu" Burgess-Matsumoto. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Kawaiaha'o Church. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Wednesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 July 2011]

**Matsumoto, Cherry Fujiko,** *July 31, 2011* Cherry Fujiko Matsumoto, 96, of Kaneohe died in Honolulu. She was born in Hanalei, Kauai. She is survived by son Alan; daughters Judy Fukunaga, Janice Sakihama and Sharon Nakano; sisters Helen and Thelma Hayakawa; five grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

**Matsumoto, Gary R.**, *June 15, 2011* Gary R. Matsumoto, 67, of Mililani, a retiree of the Department of the Navy at Pearl Harbor, died in Hono lulu. He was born in Kona. He is survived by wife Maurine; sons Sean, Marc and Gavin; brothers Glenn, Alan and Derek; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2011]

**Matsumoto, Juliet K.**, *Sept. 29, 2011* Juliet K. Matsumoto, 86, of Aiea died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by husband Masao; sons Eric, Jason and Craven; daughters Norma Nelson, Lucille Asada, Christine Matsumoto and Jan Ganutan; sisters Marjorie Powell, Barbara Ferreira and Mary Norton; nine grandchildren; and 15 greatgrandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**Matsumoto, Kyle Koichi**, *June 6, 2011* Kyle Koichi Matsumoto, 58, of Honokaa, Hawaii, an orchid farmer, co-owner of the former Kona Shoe Store and manager of the former Maui Varieties Inc., died in Life Care Center of Kona. He was born in Honokaa. He is survived by companion Bonnie Perreira; sons Keevan, Kellen and Jon; brother Lance; and sisters Maxine Gross and Vicki Nakagaki. Visitation: 4 p.m. Friday at Kona Hongwanji Mission, Kealakekua, Hawaii. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2011]

**Matsumoto, Lorrin Mitsuyuki**, *May 4, 2011* Lorrin Mitsuyuki Matsumoto, 56, of Mililani died in Mililani. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Debbie Y., daughters Kellie-Ann and Brittny, brothers Neal and Arlen, and sisters Shirley Hayashi and Cheryl Wachi. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Matsumoto, Manabu "Champ",** *Sept. 18, 2011* Manabu "Champ" Matsumoto, 89, of Honolulu, a retired city electrician, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Alice M., son Donald Chisum, daughters Joy Matsumoto and Helen Chisum, three grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 September 2011]

**Matsumoto, Manabu "Champ",** *Sept. 18, 2011* Manabu "Champ"Matsumoto, 89, of Honolulu, a retired city electrician, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Alice M., son Donald Chisum, daughters Joy Matsumoto and HelenChisum, three grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation:6 p.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Inurnment:10:30 a.m. Thursday at Diamond Head MemorialPark. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Matsumoto, Mildred Mitsuko,** *July 19, 2011* Mildred Mitsuko Matsumoto, 91, of Kaneohe, a retired Hino's salesclerk, died in Ann Pearl Care Home Inc. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Judy K. and niece Barbara R. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 August 2011]

**Matsumoto, Mitsuru,** *March 24, 2011* Mitsuru Matsumoto, 86, of Honolulu, a retired contract employee for the federal government and an Army veteran, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Noboru and sister Nellie Y. Matsudo. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 May 2011]

**Matsumoto, Nancy Ayano,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Nancy Ayano Matsumoto, 88, of Kealakekua, Hawaii, a retired Hotel King Kamehameha laundry room attendant, died at home. She was born in Holualoa, Hawaii. She is survived by son Marvin; daughters Claudine Souza and Joyce Faris; sisters Annie Iwane, Akino Matsubara and Nora Morihara; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Kona Hongwanji Mission, Kealakekua. Services: 4 p.m. Casual or aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Matsumoto, Rose Kaleialoha,** *Dec. 31, 2010* Rose Kaleialoha Matsumoto, 80, of Kaneohe died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Bryant A. and Kurt A., daughters Gail M. Uina and Lisa M. Matsumoto, brother Joseph H. Seipel Jr., sisters Ruby Malepeai and Caroline Hatori, nine grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Matsumoto, Ruby Reiko**, *Nov. 13, 2011* Ruby Reiko Matsumoto, 66, of Honolulu, a retired senior asset control clerk at First Hawaiian Bank's main branch, died in Hale Ho Aloha. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Todd T., mother Jane Y. Hashimoto, caregiver Brenda Leong and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

**Matsumoto, Tatsumi,** *July 24, 2011* Tatsumi Matsumoto, also known as "Matsu" and "Tats," 88, of Honolulu, a retired Holmes and Narver carpenter and an Army veteran who served in World War IIwith the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Headquarters Company 3rd Battalion,

died. He was born in Koloa, Kauai. He is survived by wife Irene Y.; daughters Sandra Y. Usui, Dianne A. Aburamen, Linda H. Komori and Karen S. Morimoto; brothers Masao and Yasu; sister Hatsume Wong; and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

**Matsumoto, Tricia Akiko,** *Sept. 23, 2011* Tricia Akiko Matsumoto, 43, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by parents Robert and Janice, brother Jon M., sister Sandra K. and caregiver Gladys Menor. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Matsumoto, Tsugie,** *Aug. 24, 2011* Tsugie Matsumoto, 93, of Mililani, formerly of Aiea, a retired private housekeeper, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Kula, Maui. She is survived by sons Roy M. and Randall M., daughter Sandra M. Yonemura, sister Mitsue Suehisa, seven grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Matsumoto, Violet Shizue,** *July 29, 2011* Violet Shizue Matsumoto, 90, of Hilo, an Orchids of Hawaii retiree, died in Hale Anuenue Restorative Care Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Harold, daughters Ellen Kusano and Lois Matsumoto, brother George Fujita, sisters Betty Shima and Daisy Matsushita, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin, 398 Kilauea Ave. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Matsumoto, Willard Yeiko,** *Jan. 28, 2011* Willard Yeiko "Lanky" Matsumoto, 89, of Kahului, a retired executive for the Boy Scouts of America, Maui County Council, and an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat team, died at home. He was born in Hana, Maui. He is survived by daughters Lila Kanda, Iris Yamashige and May Matsumoto; sister Alyce Yoshino; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Kahului Union Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Matsumoto, Yukiko,** *May 21, 2011* Yukiko Matsumoto, 84, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. She was born in China. She is survived by husband Hideo, brother Kazuo Soda, sisters Michiko Morita and Fumiko Soda, and caregiver Kay Takahashi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Matsumoto, Yukiko,** *May 21, 2011* Yukiko Matsumoto, 84, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Kuakini Geriatric Care Inc. She was born in China. She is survived by husband Hideo, brother Kazuo Soda, sisters Michiko Morita and Fumiko Soda, and caregiver Kay Takahashi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**Matsumura, Elsie Haruyo,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Elsie Haruyo Matsumura, 96, of Mililani, a retired Kaunakakai Groceteria saleswoman, died in Mililani. She was born in Pukoolau, Molokai. She is survived by sons Roy A. and Glenn S., daughter Jean Miyahira, sister Setsuko Yamane, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 February 2011]

**Matsumura, Judy Toshiye,** *Nov. 28, 2011* Judy Toshiye Matsumura, 88, of Honolulu, a Foodland payroll clerk, died in Palolo Chinese Home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Randal; daughters Jodi M. Matsumura-Lam and Patti A. Chun; brothers Gary, Kenneth and Ted Matsuoka; sisters June Minami and Jenny Ching; and three grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Matsunaga, Kaoru,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Kaoru Matsunaga, 91, of Honolulu, a retired construction contractor, died in Kapolei. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Noboru and Tamaki "Larry," and sister Katherine "Kazuko" Miyakawa. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 November 2011]

**Matsunaga, Kay Wakana**, *Jan. 15, 2011* Kay Wakana Matsunaga, 87, of Kaneohe, a retired seamstress at various garment factories, most recently Jacqueline's of Hawaii, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Jeni and Karin, brothers Yoshi and Teruo Fukumoto, sisters Taeko Sato and Dorothy Yoneda, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

**Matsunaga, Nora T.,** *Dec. 25, 2010* Nora T. Matsunaga, 85, of Wahiawa died in Pearl City. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sons Michael and Stewart, daughter Janis Kurasaki, brother Richard Fujiwara, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Matsunaga, Samuel Yukio**, *March 8, 2011* Samuel Yukio Matsunaga, 87, of Pearl City, a retired equipment specialist for Naval Supply Center, Pearl Harbor, and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Pearl City. He is survived by wife Betty N., son Lorrin T. and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Matsunaga, Shigeru,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Shigeru Matsunaga, 90, of Hilo, a retired state Department of Education schoolteacher and an Army veteran, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife June, sons Arlon and James, daughters Ruth DeMattos and Joan Lichty, sisters Edna Rosa and May Matsunaga, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Matsunaga, Shigeru,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Shigeru Matsunaga, 90, of Kailua-Kona, a retired state Department of Education schoolteacher and an Army veteran, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife June, sons Arlon and James, daughters Ruth DeMattos and Joan Lichty, sisters Edna Rosa and May Matsunaga, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 October 2011]

**Matsunaga, Shigeru**, *Aug. 19, 2011* Shigeru Matsunaga, 90, of Kailua-Kona, a retired state Department of Education schoolteacher and an Army veteran, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife June, sons Arlon and James, daughters Ruth

DeMattos and Joan Lichty, sisters Edna Rosa and May Matsunaga, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 November 2011]

**Matsunami, Richard Zenji "Z"**, *Sept. 19, 2011* Richard Zenji "Z" Matsunami, 85, of Pepeekeo, Hawaii, a retired Hawaii County Police Department radio technician and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Hakalau, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Faye; sons Ryan, Kevin and Stuart; sister Gladys Yoshimoto; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Matsuno, Hatsumi,** *July 22, 2011* Hatsumi Matsuno, 93, of Honolulu, a cashier, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation & Nursing Center. She was born in Kaneohe. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Matsuno, Raymond Tsuneo,** *May 10, 2011* Raymond Tsuneo Matsuno, 70, of Honolulu died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Louise S.; sons Grant and Garrett; daughters Rayna Weise and Raychel Bifulco; sisters Evelyn Aoki, Janet Ching and Sandra Quiocho; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 June 2011]

**Matsuo, Kiyoshi Takao**, *Aug. 31, 2011* Kiyoshi Takao Matsuo, 93, of Waipahu, a retired Dole Plantation mechanic for automobiles and heavy equipment, died in Pearl City. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Stanley, Wilfred and Craig; daughters Irene Kishimoto, June Quast, Lorraine Hamamoto and Marlene Matsuo; 13 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2011]

**Matsuoka, Charles Tsuyoshi,** *Dec. 8, 2010* Charles Tsuyoshi Matsuoka, 88, of Honolulu, a Wilcox Electric-Kansas retiree and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by nephew Malcolm Tomooka and niece Michele Ueyama. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**Matsuoka, Earl Ken,** *June 9, 2011* Earl Ken Matsuoka, 64, of Honolulu, a retired state Judiciary deputy sheriff, Sheraton Waikiki security investigator and an Army veteran who served in the Vietnam War, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Cy K. Visitation: noon Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 1 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Matsuoka, Kikuo,** *March 10, 2011* Kikuo "Maty" Matsuoka, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Army veteran and a Hale Koa Hotel retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Captain Cook, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Kimiko, son Milton, daughter Grace Rivera, sister Masae, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Matsuoka, Nancy Midori,** *Sept. 13, 2011* Nancy Midori Matsuoka, 88, of Aiea died in Aiea. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Alan and Clyde, daughter Gail and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 October 2011]

**Matsushima, Doris Chisato,** *Nov. 17, 2011* Doris Chisato Matsushima, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Ala Moana Hotel waitress, died in Manoa Cottage. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by son Melvin H.; daughters Ellen S. Tottori, Donna A. Hashimoto and Myra T. Sakurai; five grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 November 2011]

**Matsushima, Tasuku,** *Feb. 13, 2011* Tasuku "Matsu" Matsushima, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Rovens Tanaka Construction superintendent, died at home. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by wife Kazuko; sons Cedric and Michael; daughters Shirley Newman, Gail Woolsey, Sandra Wakayama, and Mislyn Alensonorin; 10 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Matsuura, Dorothy Yasuye,** *Feb. 6, 2011* Dorothy Yasuye Matsuura, 86, of Honolulu died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Diane Goo, Sharon Yoshiura and Arleen Matsuura, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 February 2011]

**Matsuura, Larry Nobuo,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Larry Nobuo Matsuura, 85, of Honolulu, a retired psychologist and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by companion Margaret Glenn; sons James and John; daughter Diane Pang; brother Harold; sisters Ruth Tomita, Marjie Yokoyama and Alice Furuya; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Committal services: 9:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Matsuura, Masaichi,** *March 2, 2011* Masaichi "Tom" Matsuura, 89, of Hilo, a retired general contractor and Army veteran of the 442nd Regimental Combat Team who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honomu, Hawaii. He is survived by son Ronald; daughters Leatrice Komatsu and Sandra Hirano; stepsons Rodney, Wesley and Elvis Kimura; brother Haruo; sisters Shizue Oshita, Fumiko Imada and Yukiko Maeda; 11 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Matsuura, Masanobu "Harry",** *Oct. 19, 2011* Masanobu "Harry" Matsuura, 85, of Haliimaile, Maui, an Army veteran and a former Maui Land & Pineapple Co. employee, sumo wrestler and Maui High School football and track coach, died in Kula Hospital. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Eva; sons Harry W. and Danny J.; daughters Julie Miguel and Rose Naeole; brother Masuichi R.; sisters Hatsue B. Tamori, Harumi D. Miyahira and Violet T. Sakai; seven grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. No flowers. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 October 2011] **Matsuura, Russell Itsuo,** *May 4, 2011* Russell Itsuo Ma-tsuura, 63, of Honolulu died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Nam Mi, daughters Aimee and Ruth, and brothers Norman, Reggie and Carl. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 May 2011]

**Matsuyama, Bessie Kikue**, *Nov. 20, 2011* Bessie Kikue Matsuyama, 84, of Captain Cook, Hawaii, a proprietor of Andy's Liquor, died at home. She was born in Kealakekua. She is survived by sons Jefferey and Earl, daughter Wendy Terada, brothers Larry and Edwin Fujimoto, sister Mildred Morimoto, caregiver Sandy Buenavista, six grandchildren and nine greatgrandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Matsuyama, Philip Shigeo "Matsu",** *Sept. 1, 2010* Philip Shigeo "Matsu" Matsuyama, 87, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a Chevron Hawaii truck driver and an Army veteran, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Boyd and Dwight; hanai son Larry Nakamoto; companion Patsy Kawaoka; brothers Gary, Leo, Ned, Arthur and Roy; sisters Emma Ono, Florence Riese and Mae Bisbee; 14 grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**Matsuyama, Philip Shigeo,** *Sept. 1, 2010* Philip Shigeo "Matsu" Matsuyama, 87, of Holualoa, Hawaii, a Chevron Hawaii truck driver and an Army veteran, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Boyd and Dwight; hanai son Larry Nakamoto; companion Patsy Kawaoka; brothers Gary, Leo, Ned, Arthur and Roy; sisters Emma Ono, Florence Riese and Mae Bisbee; 14 grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**Matsuyama, Sueo,** *May 30, 2011* Sueo "Joe" Matsuyama, 83, of Lihue, a Lihue Plantation driver instructor, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kapaia, Kauai. He is survived by daughters Debra Okuno, Joni Cabot and Iris Manoi, seven grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Matthew, Donald,** *June 13, 2011* Donald Matthew, 68, of Majuro, Republic of Marshall Islands, a pastor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in the Republic of Marshall Islands. He is survived by wife Miako; sons Darryl, Stanney, Tommy and Wilton; daughters Mary R., Glacel, Mattie and Marion Matthew and Mayancel Benjamin; 14 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services to be held in Majuro. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 July 2011]

**Mattos, Keith Eliot,** *Nov. 25, 2011* Keith Eliot Mattos, also known as "Apa" and "Uncle Pancake," 56, of Waimea, Hawaii, a former cook at Hawaiian Style Cafe in Waimea, scale mechanic at Automation Hawaii and Chang Scales, and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kimberly Puou-Mattos; daughters Stacey and Charlotte; hanai sons Jay Brewer Sr. and Jay Brewer Jr.; hanai daughters Luana and Lily Brewer; brothers Bernard Sr. and Carl-Denis; and sisters Wanda-Lee Corpus, Marie-Lyn Mattos, April-Jean Trusdell and Donna-Von Espinda. Visitation: 9 a.m. Jan. 7 at Hosoi Garden Mortuary, 30 N. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 10 a.m. Celebration of life reception to follow. Additional celebration of life services: 10 a.m. Jan. 14 at Kawaihae Small Boat Harbor, Hawaii island. Scattering of ashes to follow. For information, call 960-5296 or email

monica@teammotorhead.com. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 December 2011]

**Mattos, Koamalu Kahelemeakua,** *Feb. 18, 2011* Koamalu Kahelemeakua Mattos, infant son of Keoni M. Mattos and Kristina Y.K. Kalani of Waianae, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by brother Kaulana-Kupono Kalani-Jale; sister Tiare K. Kalani-Jale; grandparents Lindsay and Marie Kalani, and Rudy and Christine Mattos; and great-grandparents Ruth Hinol, and Robert and Ethel Souza. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 March 2011]

**Mattson, Frederick Maxwell,** *Jan. 4, 2011* Frederick Maxwell Mattson, 86, of Kaneohe, a retired City and County of Honolulu chief investigator, died in Aloha Nursing & Rehab Centre. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Fred "Ricky" II, daughters Kaui and Erin, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Matuu, Vincent Vaiausia Timo,** *April 29, 2011* Vincent Vaiausia Timo Matuu, 73, of American Samoa, an educator, scholar and musician, died in American Samoa. He was born in Leone, American Samoa. He is survived by wife Malata K., 13 children, four brothers, a sister, 30 grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Holy Family Catholic Church, 830 Main St. Services: noon. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 May 2011]

**Mau, Alfred Seu Loy Jr.,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Alfred Seu Loy Mau Jr., 71, of Waipahu, a Kamehameha Schools Bishop Estate retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Derek; daughters Marlene and Kimberly; brothers Ralph, Melvin and Roger; sisters Barbara Wright, Amy Kahawai, Aveline Ho and Maylene Bustard; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:45 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Mau, Alfred Seu Loy Jr.,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Alfred Seu Loy Mau Jr., 71, of Waipahu, a retired Kamehameha Schools Bishop Estate employee and Air Force veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Derek; daughters Marlene and Kimberly; brothers Ralph, Melvin and Roger; sisters Barbara Wright, Amy Kahawai, Aveline Ho and Maylene Bustard; and three grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:45 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Wednesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 September 2011]

**Mau, Kenneth Kui Hee,** *Feb. 22, 2011* Kenneth Kui Hee Mau, 89, of Pearl City died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by wife Yaeko D.; daughters Stephanie Saito, Roberta Ono and Valerie Watanabe; brother Philip; sisters Irene Wong, Gladys Abang and Nancy Lum; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 March 2011] **Mau, Yaeko Doris,** *March 26, 2011* Yaeko Doris Mau, 85, of Pearl City, a retired Waimalu Elementary School cafeteria manager, died in Wahiawa. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by daughters Stephanie Saito, Roberta Ono and Valerie Watanabe; brothers Kenyu and Kenjo Fukuhara; sister Norah Nightingale; and six grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Maunakea, Henry C.K.**, *Oct. 14, 2011* Henry C.K. Maunakea, 67, of Honolulu, proprietor of Maunakea Inc., died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Marion "Momi"; sons Trevor and Buddy; daughter Kellie; sisters Patricia Medeiros, Wendy Ann Garcia and Vivian Maunakea; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Kaumakapili Church, 766 N. King St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Greenhaven Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 November 2011]

**Mawae, Franciscus Pomaikai III,** *Aug. 30, 2011* Franciscus Pomaikai "T.J." Mawae III, infant son of Franciscus Pomaikai "T.J." Mawae Jr. and MahinaManabe, of Waianae, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by brother Kycis K.M.; grandparents Franciscus Pomaikai Sr. and Sammi K. Mawae and George S.Manabe Jr. andMaria Esteban; and great-grandparents Mariann K. Iona and Grace Chu. Private services held. Online condolences at www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Maxilom, Angeline Kuuleialoha,** *June 21, 2011* Angeline Kuuleialoha Maxilom, 79, of Waipahu died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Honoulu. She is survived by sons Harry F. Jr., Cyrus F.K., Keith A.K., Michael E.K., Don M.I., Dave M.K. and Tyrell T.A.; daughter Lynda H.P. Lamb; sister Winnifred Villaruel; 23 grandchildren; 20 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. July 9 at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 July 2011]

**Maxilom, Michael Edward Kalani**, *Aug. 29, 2011* Michael Edward Kalani Maxilom, 56, of Kaneohe, a U.S. Postal Service retiree and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by sons Ivan Maxilom and Sheldon Sonido; daughters Michelle and Rachael Maxilom and Shayna Sonido; brothers Harry "Oogie," Cyrus "Sharky," Keith "Kini," Don, Dave and Tyrell; and sister Lynda Lamb. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Maximo, Marcela Balocan,** *April 6, 2011* Marcela Balocan Maximo, 83, of Lihue, a cook at Club Jetty and Tip Top Cafe, died. She was born in Lihue. She is survived by sons Frances and Fred; daughters Doris Pina, Linda Staana, Teresita Maximo, Leona Tagupa and Lisa Marie Bernabe; hanai children Richard Jose, Maribel B. Calizo, Rolando Dace, Rinante and Ferdinand Tangonan, Bernadette B. Leota, Katherine and David Bodano, Tracy Dace, Loreilei B. Felix, Alex Palacio, Andrew Michels, Kris Craven, Jose and Ligaya Tan, and Vicky R. Glauberman; brothers Alejandro and John Balocan; sisters Magdalena Sasaki, Beatrice Ysseldyke and Dorothy Furtado; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at Immaculate Conception Church.

Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at the church cemetery in Kapaia. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Maxwell, Vernon Douglas,** *March 11, 2011* Vernon Doug "Max" Maxwell, 59, of Honokaa, Hawaii, owner of Max's Auto Parts, a Convenience Plus warehouseman and retired Hawaii Army National Guard veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Audrey; daughters Marian Hinton and Nicole Dye; brothers Leonard, Steven and Wesley; sister Evelyn Starkey; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at the Maxwell residence, Ahualoa. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

**May, Margaret Louise,** *July 26, 2011* Margaret Louise May, 73, of Kihei, Maui, a musical evangelist and minister at local churches, including Maui Nikkei Christian Church, died. She was born in Dayton, Ohio. She is survived by son Charles J. II, sisters Dolores Shakro-Paul and Donna Allen-Townsley, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Kawaiahao Church, Honolulu. Services: 11:30 a.m. Private burial. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**May, Michael S.**, *April 12, 2011* Michael S. "Turtle" May, 77, of Waianae, an ocean machinery operator and an Army veteran, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Michael S.; daughters Michelle Fernandez and Linda and Debra M. Lipai; brothers Solomon P. Kupihea and Victor May Parina; sisters Norma D. Manoa and Caroline Palencia; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 May 2011]

**May, Phyllis,** *Dec. 25, 2010* Phyllis May, 74, of Kapolei, a retired nurse at Kapiolani Medical Center for Women & Children, died in Kapolei. She was born in Boston. She is survived by husband Thomas; sons Richard, Phillip and Steven; daughters Susan and Sharon; six grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. tomorrow at St. Jude's Catholic Church. Casual or aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Mayer, Wolfgang F.**, *Nov. 15, 2011* Wolfgang F. Mayer, 78, of Wailuku, a retired executive chef and restaurateur, owner of The Pottery Steak & Seafood Restaurant in Honolulu and Wolfgang's Bistro Garden in Kahului, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Stuttgart, Germany. He is survived by wife Cynthia V. and sister Brigitte Hofmann. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Nakamura Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

**Mayo, Mercedes Juan**, *June 11, 2011* Mercedes Juan Mayo, 74, of Eleele, Kauai, a Little Caesars crew member, died at home. She was born in Castillesos, Zambales, Philippines. She is survived by son Eugene, daughters Beverly Ahina and Darlene Mayo, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 June 2011]

**Mayo, Rogelio Villanueva "Roger",** *Dec. 18, 2011* Rogelio Villanueva "Roger" Mayo, 67, of Waipahu died in Waipahu. He was born in Santiago, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by wife Lydia; sons Rogelio Jr. and Freddie; daughters Normalita Estranero, Rosemarie Ulep, Helen Ramos and Aidalyn Mayo; mother Paula; brothers Willie and Ernesto; sisters Aida Calip and

Cecilia Hina; and 12 grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church. Mass: 7 p.m. Burial to be held at a later date in Ilocos Sur. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Mayola, Eutiquio Dinglasa,** *June 24, 2011* Eutiquio Dinglasa Mayola, 84, of Ewa Beach died in Honolulu. He was born in Negros Oriental, Philippines. He is survived by wife Adela; sons Flory, Rodrigo, Pedro, Nestor and Hilario; daughters Sergia Collado and Victoria Saragena; 35 grandchildren; and 50 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:15 a.m. Thursday at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church, 91-1004 North Road, Ewa Beach. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Mc Goldrick, Mary L.**, *March 18, 2011* Mary L. Mc Goldrick, 73, of Mililani, a retired Solomon Elementary School teacher, died in Mililani. She was born in Waltham, Mass. She is survived by husband Harold, son Harold M., daughters Malia Mc Goldrick and Brenna Cregge, brother Michael De Meo, sisters Louise De Meo and Elaine Beams, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**McAngus, Yolanda Catherine**, *May 7, 2011* Yolanda Catherine McAngus, 99, of Kaneohe, an employee for the Army Corps of Engineers at Fort Armstrong, died at home. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by sons Alex III and Milton, daughter Christine Currah, brother Francis A. Lee, 14 grandchildren, 19 great-grandchildren and three great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John Vianney Church. Services: 11 a.m. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to St. Francis Hospice Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**McAvoy, Anna Limpe,** *Aug. 17, 2011* Anna Limpe McAvoy, 80, of Kailua, retired owner of Traders Travel in Hawaii, died in Kailua. She was born in Pasay City, Philippines. She is survived by son Philip; daughters Carol M. Miyashiro and Karen L. McAvoy; brothers Julius, Anthony and Jerry Limpe; sisters Betty Ngo, Bessie Joy Limpe and Lilian Kwok; and three grandchildren. Celebration of life at a later date. Donations suggested to Hawaii Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped, 402 Kapahulu Ave., Honolulu, HI 96815-3848, Attn: Susan Sugimora. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**McBrayer, Michael,** *June 20, 2011* Michael McBrayer, 57, of Keaau, Hawaii, a former computer drafting manager at Boeing Co. in Seattle, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Washington. He is survived by wife Marcia, son Christopher, daughters Jessica Osborn and Stephanie McBrayer, stepson Shane Dukes and parents Howell E. and Fay W. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 June 2011]

**McBrayer, Patricia Kaailani**, *March 9, 2011* Patricia Kaailani McBrayer, 80, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Waianae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Michael and Terrence Kelso, and James, Timothy and Scott McBrayer; 15 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

McCabe, Raymond P., Oct. 19, 2011 Raymond P. McCabe, 55, of Honolulu, an artist and president of Raymond P. McCabe Inc., died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife

May, mother Loretta, brother Randall and sisters Rosalind Rodrigues, Janis Walther and Reynelle Morita. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 November 2011]

**McCartney, Donna Ann,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Donna Ann McCartney, 52, of Honolulu, a Discount Tire employee, died in California. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Jason, daughters Jennifer and Michellee, parents Ormal and Charlotte Martin, brother Paul Martin and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**McCarty, Connie Kay,** *Aug. 26, 2011* Connie Kay McCarty, 58, of Ewa Beach, a Schofield Barracks Warrior Transition Clinic & Concussion Clinic head nurse, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Great Lakes, Ill. She is survived by husband David, sons David II and Jon, daughter Heather Davis, sister Gayle Thoreson, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Our Savior Lutheran Church, 98-1098 Moanalua Road, Aiea. Services: noon. Burial: 2 p.m. Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**McClaran, Sheila Elaine,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Sheila Elaine McClaran, 57, of Mililani, an Actus Lend Lease manager, died in Honolulu. She was born in Ann Arbor, Mich. She is survived by husband Michael, son Shawn Warren, daughters Jennifer Garrison and Kimberly McClaran, brother Earl Ehley and nine grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**McClaran, Sheila Elaine,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Sheila Elaine McClaran, 57, of Mililani, an Island Palm Communities manager, died in Honolulu. She was born in Ann Arbor, Mich. She is survived by husband Michael; son Shawn Warren; daughters Jennifer Garrison, Kimberly McClaran and Nichole Smith; brother Earl Ehley; and nine grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. tomorrow at Wheeler Army Chapel on Wheeler Army Airfield. Additional information for an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**McCool, Charles Mathis Jr.,** *Feb. 24, 2011* Charles Mathis McCool Jr., 73, of Honolulu, a food service manager at the Pearl Harbor Banyan Club and an Air Force veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Saline, Ark. He is survived by sons Charles III and Michael, daughter Debbie, stepdaughter Donna Blake, companion Constance Blake and six grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2011]

**McCormack, Jasmine Kimie,** *Sept. 18, 2011* Jasmine Kimie McCormack, 61, of Waipahu, formerly of Patterson, Calif., an administrative secretary, died in Waipahu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Devin Williams, daughters Jadine Pereza and Jenny McCormack, parents Samson and Fudeko Simeona, brothers Ross and Rod Simeona, sisters Joyce Mandapat and Iris Sunio, and seven grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Sunday at Kailua Beach/Lanikai Pavilion. Scattering of ashes to follow at Lanikai Boat Ramp. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 September 2011]

**McCorriston, Anna Kaiwahine,** *March 30, 2011* Anna Kaiwahine McCorriston, 87, of Hauula, a former private branch exchange operator at hotels, hospitals and businesses, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Daniel; daughters Lorraine Olsen-Chong, D. Mahealani Martin and Anna Kaanga; brothers James and Eldon Karratti; sisters Martha Lazarus, Lorita Webster and Myrna Evans; 24 grandchildren; 61 great-grandchildren; and five great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaneohe 2nd Ward, Waikalua chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**McCoy, Emma Rose Kilioulanihoopiiwahine-keakaleihilinakapualoke-okalaniakea,** *April* 29, 2011 Emma Rose Kilioulanihoopiiwahinekeakaleihilinakapualokeokalaniakea McCoy, 58, of Waimea, Kauai, a Waimea Canyon Middle School security employee and Army veteran, died at home. She was born in Nanakuli. She is survived by companion and caregiver Francine S.; brothers Lester "Bully," Patrick "O'Brien," Johnnie "O'Day" and Ray "Kaae"; sisters Patricia "Cookie" and Crystal "Kehaulani" McCoy and Quezal "Kuuipo" Cooper; the Akana ohana in Waimea; and the Chugga family in Texas. Scattering of ashes at Nanakuli Depots Beach at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 May 2011]

**McCutcheon, Larry William,** *May 20, 2011* Larry William McCutcheon, 60, of Maunaloa, Molokai, a U.S. Marine Corps veteran, died at home. He was born in Connellsville, Pa. He is survived by wife Theresa; son Michael; daughters Cheryle and Chrissy McCutcheon and Cyndi McCutcheon-Rawlins; and 13 grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Tuesday at Saint Vincent Church Cemetery. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Molokai Veterans Cemetery in Hoolehua. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**McDanold, Janette Irene**, *May 14, 2011* Janette Irene McDanold, 80, of Waikoloa, Hawaii, died. She was born in Grand Rapids, Mich. She is survived by husband AJ, sons Douglas B. and Randall J., daughter Debrasue Stutts, six grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**McDiarmid, Alva Janssen "Guava",** *Nov. 15, 2011* Alva Janssen "Guava" McDiarmid, 84, of Kailua, a retired Kailua Elementary School first-grade teacher, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Flip III, daughters Mabby M. Porter and Dee-Dee McDiarmid-Wilson, sisters Patricia R. Clark and Betty Kelley, seven grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Committal services: 3 p.m. Tuesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to American Cancer Society. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 November 2011]

**McDougall, Mary Reid,** *Aug. 8, 2011* Mary Reid McDougall, 64, of Aiea, a homemaker, died in Aiea. She was born in Greenock, Scotland. She is survived by husband Dougal, daughters Angela and Kirsteen Hammond, sister Patricia Ellmore and five grandchildren. Services: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Aiea Ward, 99-641 Pohue St. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 August 2011]

**McFarland**, **Mary Gilbert**, *May 24, 2011* Mary Gilbert McFarland, 76, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a purchasing agent for an electronics company, died. She was born in Wichita Falls, Texas. She is

survived by husband James L.; sons Timothy A. and Alex; daughters Lenora L. McFarland, Pamala Lee and Robin E. Newman; nine grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 May 2011]

**McFarland, Mary Gilbert,** *May 24, 2011* Mary Gilbert McFarland, 76, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a purchasing agent for an electronics company, died. She was born in Wichita Falls, Texas. She is survived by husband James L.; sons Timothy A. and Alex; daughters Lenora L. McFarland, Pamala Lee and Robin E. Newman; nine grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 June 2011]

**McGee, Terrence Frederick Jr.,** *Sept. 3, 2011* Terrence Frederick McGee Jr., 66, of Honolulu died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Kainoa K. and Kalia H. McGee, and Kele P. Stout; daughters Ku'uleialoha K. McGee and Siouxsie A. Hemenway; and 10 grandchildren. Celebration of life and scattering of ashes: 11 a.m. Sunday at Point Panic. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**McGuigan, Mary Marcella Smith,** *Oct. 28, 2011* Mary Marcella Smith McGuigan, 79, of Lihue, a teacher and counselor in the education field in Illinois, Florida and Hawaii, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Sumner, Iowa. She is survived by husband John. Visitation: 12:30 p.m. Sunday at Breath of Life. Celebration of life: 1 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 November 2011]

**McGuire, Micky Wayne,** *July 1, 2011* Micky Wayne "Michael" McGuire, 51, of Kaumana, Hawaii, an information technology consultant, died while scuba diving off Hilo. He was born in Colorado Springs, Colo. He is survived by companion Lani M. Weigert, son Ryan, parents Gerald "Jerry" and Patricia, brother Jeffrey and sister Robin Dwyer. Graveside celebration of life: 11 a.m. Wednesday at Homelani Memorial Park, Section 4. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**McGuire-Guerrero, Love'i Ka'aha'aina**, *May 8, 2011* Love'i Ka'aha'aina McGuire-Guerrero, infant daughter of Matthew H. McGuire and Julia Guerrero of Kaunakakai, Molokai, died in Molokai General Hospital, Kaunakakai. She was born in Kaunakakai. She is also survived by sister Kailana and grandparents Frank and Dollyann Guerrero, Stanley and Manono Rapanot, and David Auld. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Ka Hale Laa o Iruselema Hou Church, Kalamaula, Molokai. Services: 9:30 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**McGurk, Robert Paul**, *March 24, 2011* Robert Paul McGurk, 88, of Kailua, a retired construction contractor and a Navy veteran, died in Kailua. He was born in California. He is survived by wife Josephine, sons Robert E. and Daniel R., six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2011]

**McIntosh, Lynne Y.N.**, *June 29, 2011* Lynne Y.N. McIntosh, 38, of Aiea died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Michael and father Ronald Nakamura. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

**McKalvia, Audrey Leilani Bright Edling Santiago,** *Feb. 17, 2011* Audrey Leilani Bright Edling Santiago McKalvia, 73, of Kurtistown, Hawaii, a retired bartender, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Koolaupoko, Oahu. She is survived by brothers Melvin G. Bright and Albert M. Jr., George E., David C., Jerry D. and Mark Waterson; sisters Winona Bright-Berry, Gail T. Waterson Edmonds, Tharon R. Waterson Wright, Kelly S. Waterson and Tracy A. Waterson Emerson; six grandchildren; and caregivers Benita and Joe Riingan. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**McKamey, Michael J. "Mike",** *Nov. 7, 2011* Michael J. "Mike" McKamey, 64, of Honolulu, formerly of Wailea, Maui, an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Petaluma, Calif. He is survived by wife Jessie. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

**McKay, Lois,** *June 8, 2011* Lois McKay, 95, of Hilo, former owner of Fantasia Pacific Inc., died at home. She was born in Alamota, Kan. She is survived by daughters Anita Norris and Linda Hart, stepson Jack, stepdaughter Alix S., hanai daughter Ginny Boehnke, sister Ellen J. Hall, 10 grandchildren and numerous great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 June 2011]

**McKeague, Alexander Laukakila**, *March 12, 2011* Alexander Laukakila McKeague, 86, of Kapolei, an Army sergeant first class, died in Honolulu. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Melvin A. and Mark K.; brothers Stanley and Kelmar; sisters Millie Kahalekai, Evelyn Souza and Puanani Uso; two grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. April 26 at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**McKeague, Charlene Mikahala**, *Jan. 10, 2011* Charlene Mikahala "Mickie" McKeague, 63, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a cook and homemaker, died at home. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by husband Stanley; son Stanley Jr.; stepdaughter Lulu Ormond; brothers John Jr., Joseph, Antone, Rhinhart, Gustave and Jonah Hoopili; sisters Mary G. Coronel, Sherlene Kamaka, Sharon Hinton, Helen McComber, Emily Torres, Alice Vasquez, Florence and Meling Hoopili, and Nadine Kawamura; hanai children Trish Arizo, Leann Tubal and Jeremy Ledward; and 11 grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10:30 a.m. Feb. 12 at Kapaa First Hawaiian Church. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 January 2011]

**McKee, Lloyd Alexander**, *Aug. 11, 2011* Lloyd Alexander McKee, 48, of Phoenix died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Alexander and Nancy, and brother Wesley. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2011]

**McKenney, David Ka'aumoana,** *May 11, 2011* David Ka'aumoana McKenney, 45, of Honolulu, a Punahou School seventh-grade social studies teacher and a captain and navigator in the Polynesian Voyaging Society who sailed on the Hokule'a, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Keapomauokamoanamalie, daughter Emmalia K.K., parents Peter and Luanna F., brother G. Hali'ihau and former wife Roxanna Ching. Visitation: 11 a.m. Sunday at Punahou School Thurston Memorial Chapel. Services: noon. Scattering of ashes: 7:30 a.m. Monday at San Souci Beach, Waikiki. In lieu of flowers and lei, donations suggested to Punahou School or the Polynesian Voyaging Society. Donations for either institution may be sent to Punahou School, 1601 Punahou St., Honolulu, HI 96822. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**McKeon, Patricia Mae Tanouye,** *July 5, 2011* Patricia Mae Tanouye McKeon, 69, of Honolulu, a culinarian, died. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by daughter Jennifer Gonzales, brother Calvin Tanouye, sisters Sandi Thornton and Marie Fernandez, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Friday at Church of the Crossroads. Services: 11 a.m. Reception to follow. No flowers. Donations suggested to American Cancer Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Mckinney, David Albert,** *Aug. 31, 2011* David Albert Mckinney, 60, of Honolulu, a licensed clinical social worker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Hamilton, Ohio. He is survived by brother Jerry and sister Ruthann Garrod. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Thursday at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**McKnight, Kinuko Ema,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Kinuko Ema McKnight, 83, of Kapolei, a former Watabe Wedding Corp. employee, died. She was born in Ibaragiken, Japan. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 March 2011]

**McLain, Alexander Jr.,** *Feb. 8, 2011* Alexander McLain Jr., 80, of Honolulu, a retired GTE Hawaiian Tel employee and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Paulette; son Arnold; daughters Alette Kauku, Arlene Pratt and Alyson Pacarro; brother Robert; 10 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 4 p.m. Monday at 1127 Mokulua Drive, Lanikai. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2011]

**McLain, Alexander Jr.,** *Feb. 8, 2011* Alexander McLain Jr., 80, of Honolulu, a retired GTE Hawaiian Tel employee and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Paulette; son Arnold; daughters Alette Kauka, Arlene Pratt and Alyson Pacarro; brother Robert; 10 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 4 p.m. Monday at 1127 Mokulua Drive, Lanikai. Incorrect information in an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 February 2011]

**McLarty, Kathryn Rae**, *Jan. 25, 2011* Kathryn Rae McLarty, 88, of Kailua-Kona, a schoolteacher, died. She was born in Kansas City, Mo. She is survived by son Mark, daughter Annie Kussman, five grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Services to be held in California. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**McLaughlin, Rennette,** *Dec. 26, 2010* Rennette McLaughlin, 41, of Las Vegas, an employee at United Airlines in San Francisco and San Diego, died in Las Vegas. She was born in San Mateo, Calif. She is survived by husband George, daughters Savannah H. Rose and Gabriella Kealohilani, sons Kingston G. Hanale and Maverick Kekoa, parents Edrick and Healani McDade, and brother Reggie. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. Gabriel's Catholic Church, Keanae, Maui. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**McLellan, Robert David,** *May 11, 2011* Robert David "Mac" McLellan, 74, of Puna, Hawaii, a retired Modern Builders contractor and a Marine Corps veteran, died at home. He was born in Cleveland. He is survived by sons Orion and Victor; daughters Jeanene Sebstad, Kapua Helm and Robbie Ann Shimose; hanai sons Joel Behr and Kelly and William Taylor; sisters Mary Alice Foster and Anne Rutzen; former wife Annie Makuakane; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 3 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 May 2011]

**McLeod, Jerry Addison,** *Oct. 26, 2011* Jerry Addison McLeod, 63, of Hilo, owner and operator of J & J Hardware, died at home. He was born in Centralia, Wash. He is survived by wife Joy A.; son Stacey Jarneski; daughters Stacie Hanson, Maile Jarneski and Shauna Garcia; father James; brother Terry; and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Kuhio Chapel, Keaukaha. Services: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

**McMillen, Rosemarie Joan,** *Aug. 20, 2011* Rosemarie Joan McMillen, 86, of Mililani died in Wahiawa. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Francis R.; daughters Joan A. Tanner, Georgia A. McMillen and Marth M. Grant; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at St. John Apostle & Evangelist Church, 95-370 Kuahelani Ave., Mililani. Mass: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**McMoore, Delsa Talanoa,** *Oct. 31, 2011* Delsa Talanoa McMoore, 38, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Savanna-Lei Martinez and Mikaela Martinez, parents Raymond McMoore and Asipau "Pamela" Tafua, brother Derek McMoore and grandfather Kipi. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Wednesday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie 8th Ward. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial to follow at Laie Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 November 2011]

**McMoore, James Paul,** *Dec. 22, 2010* James Paul "Mac" McMoore, 71, of Waianae, a retired heavy equipment operator, truck driver and an Army veteran who served with the 1st Battle Group, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Emilia Kipapa; sons James Jr. and Jesse; daughter Kaleo Sivia; brothers Les Kent and Raleigh Reid; sisters Lillian T. Wipple, Marian Alexander, Shirley Lantrip, Jane Utu and Lucille S. Nua; and 10 grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Saturday at Divine Church of God, 86-406 Kuwale Road, Waianae. Lunch to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 January 2011]

**McNeil, Dorothy May,** *Oct. 8, 2011* Dorothy May McNeil, 95, of Page, Ariz., formerly of Honolulu, a First United Methodist Church treasurer and accountant, died in Page. She was born in Springfield, Mass. She is survived by son Pono, daughter Hoku Wilson, brothers Richard and Howard Dewsnap, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Saturday at First United Methodist Church, 1020 S. Beretania St. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to McNeil Continuing Education Fund, in care of First United Methodist Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 November 2011]

**McNichol, The Rev. Daniel William Joseph "Father Dan",** *July 29, 2011* The Rev. Daniel William Joseph "Father Dan" McNichol, 70, of Honolulu, a retired Roman Catholic priest who served at various parishes in Hawaii, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in

Pennsylvania. He is survived by grandnephew Joey Salvador. Visitations: 6 p.m. Wednesday and 9 a.m. Thursday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa, 712 N. School St. Services: 7 p.m. Wednesday. Mass: 11 a.m. Thursday. Burial: 1:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**McNicoll, Mabel Rapoza,** *March 4, 2011* Mabel Rapoza McNicoll, 85, of Hilo, a retired St. Joseph Catholic School teacher, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by son Milton R. Jr., brother Thomas "Tommy," sister Eleanor Chow, primary caregiver Patricia R., two grandchildren, and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Homelani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**McShane, Michael Noa,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Michael Noa McShane, 59, of Waianae, an Army veteran, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jennell; son Troy; daughters Joy and Sonja McShane, and Michelle and Teri Pedro; brothers Dennis and Bruce; sisters Angeline, Lorraine and Christina; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 5:45 p.m. Wednesday at St. Michael Catholic Church, Waialua. Services: 6:45 p.m. Burial: 11 a.m. next Thursday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha attire at services. Casual attire at burial. Flowers welcome. Donations to the family welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**McVay, Jeanette Louise "Jeannie",** *Sept. 25, 2011* Jeanette Louise "Jeannie" McVay, 54, of Wailuku, owner of Sun Lithographic Arts, died in Kailua. She was born in Spokane, Wash. She is survived by son Keoki Kauhi, father Vern, brother David and sister Tammy Apisaloma. Services pending. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Mead, Annette Margarethe Ruth,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Annette Margarethe Ruth Mead, 58, of Keaau, Hawaii, an artist, died at home. She was born in Bochum, Germany. She is survived by husband Ben, sons Lucas H. and Ben K., hanai sons Nakana Rivera and Scott De Sa, father Karl-Heinz Mueller, brother Hartmut Mueller and sisters Ortrud and Carolla Mueller. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 August 2011]

**Meana, Restituto Corpuz,** *June 26, 2011* Restituto Corpuz Meana, 62, of Waipahu, a retired electrical engineer for the Navy and Tesoro Hawaii, and a Navy veteran, died in Waipahu. He was born in Baguio City, Philippines. He is survived by wife Erlinda T., son Christopher T., daughters Narita San T. Meana and Mariko M. Boone, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual or aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Meckstroth, Muriel V.,** *Jan. 18, 2011* Muriel V. "Nana" Meckstroth, 72, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Richard; daughters Renee Guillermo, Wanda Leach and Darrah Canady; stepson Rick; stepdaughter Sheri Clark; brothers Robert Rapoza Sr. and Albert Badiyo; sister Jacqueline Rodrigues; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 1 p.m. Tuesday at Aiea United Methodist Church. Services: 2 p.m. Burial at a later date. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 January 2011]

**Medeiros, Alyce Young**, *June 19, 2011* Alyce Young Medeiros, 95, of Honolulu, a retired housekeeping supervisor at Arcadia Retirement Residence, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by stepson William Jr., brother Daniel H.C. Young, a grandchild and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at Co-Cathedral of St. Theresa. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 June 2011]

**Medeiros, Bret Channon**, *Jan. 9, 2011* Bret Channon Medeiros, 51, of Kailua, owner of Bret's Gym in Kailua, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Jordan, Sean, Shane and Channon; daughter Jasmine; mother Charlene; brothers Brian, Blake and Billy; sister Joleen Lauriano; and three grandchildren. Celebration of life: 5 p.m. Saturday at Boardriders, Kailua. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

**Medeiros, Gertrude Rapozo,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Gertrude Rapozo Medeiros, 88, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress in the garment industry, died in Wahiawa General Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Henry Jr., brothers Gordon and Richard Rapozo, sisters Ruth "Pretty" Kort and Betty Kauhi, four grandchildren, four great-grandchildren and a stepgrandchild. Graveside services: 9 a.m. Friday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 September 2011]

**Medeiros, James Thomas "Kimo" Sr.,** *Aug. 14, 2011* James Thomas "Kimo" Medeiros Sr., 73, of Captain Cook, Hawaii, a cowboy and heavy-equipment operator, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Vickie; sons Kimo Jr., Eddie Boy and Levi; daughters Tootsie Lewis, Stanyalle Kahele, Tricia Rafael and Tanya Fukushima; brothers Gilbert, Alfred, Clarence and Frank Medeiros, and Marvin Naihe Sr.; sister Phoebe Loo; 12 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Saturday at Honaunau Rodeo Arena. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 August 2011]

**Medeiros, Jason Malcolm,** *March 1, 2011* Jason Malcolm Medeiros, 60, of Kealakekua, Hawaii, a Wasa Electric electrician, died in Kealakekua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Gail, daughter Malie, hanai son Shannon Lonokapu, hanai daughter Layla Lonokapu, brother Leonard and sister Gale Costa. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Sheraton Keauhou Bay Resort & Spa Convention Center, formerly Kona Surf Resort, 78-128 Ehukai St. Services: 2 p.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 March 2011]

**Medeiros, Joseph,** *Dec. 19, 2011* Joseph Medeiros, 91, of Hilo, a Bank of Hawaii branch clerk and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Milagros G.; daughters Deissery Ann Medeiros and Jo Ann Rivera; sisters Antoinette Saragosa, Rosaline Rosario and Pauline Chandler; and numerous grandchildren, great-grandchildren and great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Urn committal to follow at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Medeiros, Julia Ramona Wedemeyer,** *June 26, 2011* Julia Ramona Wedemeyer Medeiros, 82, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born on Oahu. She is survived by sons Michael K. and William H.; daughters Ramona L.H.M. Ferreira, Gayle M.

Fergerstrom and Penny R.M. Miranda; brothers Michael P. and Johannes "Hans" Wedemeyer; sisters Irene W. Cordeiro-Vierra and Pansy W.L. Medeiros; and numerous grandchildren, great-grandchildren and hanai children. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Imiola Congregational Church, Waimea. Services: 6 p.m. Graveside services: noon Friday at Hawaii Veterans Cemetery No. 2, Hilo. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Medeiros, Leonard Wayne,** *Nov. 17, 2011* Leonard Wayne Medeiros, 68, of Kalaheo, Kauai, a carpenter at Matsunaga Construction and Kauai Builders, and a Kauai County retiree, died at home. He was born on Kauai. He is survived by wife Marcelina "Marcie"; son Michael; daughter Kerri; stepsons Michael, Dennis and Lawrence Samante; stepdaughters Geri Green, Sharon Martin and Doreen and Harmony Samante; brother John Jr.; sisters Gwen Carveiro, Carol DePonte and Kathleen Langtad; 17 grandchildren; and numerous great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Holy Cross Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 November 2011]

**Medeiros, Leslie Clyde Sr.,** *Dec. 15, 2011* Leslie Clyde Medeiros Sr., 93, of Kahului, a retired Maui Police Department lieutenant and district commander, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Hana, Maui. He is survived by sons Leslie Jr. and Bill, daughter Ulu Helekahi, brother John A. Jr., 10 grandchildren, 35 great-grandchildren and eight great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6:30 p.m. Friday at St. Anthony Church, Wailuku. Services: 7:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Mary's Church, Hana. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial to follow at St. Peter's Church Cemetery, Puuiki, Maui. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 December 2011]

**Medeiros, Lorraine Vera Paiva,** *Sept. 18, 2011* Lorraine Vera Paiva Medeiros, 79, of Kahului, a homemaker, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by husband Stanley L. Sr., sons Stanley L. Jr. and Kenneth W., daughter Vanessa A., sister Vivian Kayatani, four grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at St. Anthony Catholic Church. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery, Makawao. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 September 2011]

**Medeiros, Margaret,** *Jan. 3, 2011* Margaret "Hilda" Medeiros, 97, of Hilo, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Honomu, Hawaii. She is survived by son Alvin; daughters Eleanor Derasin, Betty Jane Celia and Geraldine Lyman; hanai daughter Janet Chaves; 18 grandchildren; 33 great-grandchildren; and eight great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Prayer services: 10:30 a.m. Casual and aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 January 2011]

**Medeiros, Robert M. Sr.,** *Nov. 24, 2011* Robert M. Medeiros Sr., 79, of Honolulu, a retired MTL bus driver and an Army veteran, died in San Diego. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Robert Jr. and Gregory; daughters Roberta Higgins and Joanne and Terri Medeiros, Kathleen Haskins and Debra Magsayo; sister Frances Hee; 18 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific at Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 December 2011]

Medeiros, Rose Mary Reny "Aunty Rose", *Dec. 6, 2011* Rose Mary Reny "Aunty Rose" Medeiros, 88, of Waianae, a state Department of Education cafeteria helper at Waianae Elementary School, died in Waianae. She was born in Waimanalo. She is survived by daughters Rosemary R. Solomon and Betty Lou Reny, sister Frances Mendonca and numerous grandchildren and great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Sacred Hearts Church, 85-786 Old Government Road, Waianae. Mass: 10:15 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 Star-Advertiser 2011]

**Medford, Henry Jr.,** *May 26, 2011* Henry "HB" Medford Jr., 41, of Waipahu died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by father Henry W. Sr. and sister JoAnn McNeal. Scattering of ashes: 3 p.m. Saturday at Kalaeloa Harbor (Windmill). Casual attire. Loose flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Medina, Elmer Aliga Gilo,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Elmer Aliga Gilo Medina, 46, of Ewa Beach, a Navy veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Dingras, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Jean; daughter Jillian; parents Jose and Teresa; brother Noel; and sisters Nancy Bamda, Rosemarie and Glenda Tabucbuc, Vergie Agustin and Nemie Gabriel. Visitation: 6 p.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church, 91-1004 North Road, Ewa Beach. Mass: 10 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 August 2011]

**Medina, Jeremias Cruz,** *April 3, 2011* Jeremias Cruz Medina, 93, of Kahului, a retired minister of the Seventh-day Adventist Church on Maui, died in Kula Hospital. He was born in the Philippines. He is survived by sons Lemuel R. and Mishael R., daughters Merosalie M. Amboya and Merely R. Spitzer, sisters Feliciana Bautista and Jovita Espidol, 12 grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Sunday at the Seventh-day Adventist Church in Kahului. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 11:30 a.m. at Valley Isle Memorial Park in Haiku. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

Medina, Mabel Yasuko Yamase, *Jan. 20, 2011* Mabel Yasuko Yamase Medina, 82, of Lihue, a retired Wilcox School bus aide, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Wailua, Kauai. She is survived by sons Steven and Milton Yamase, daughter Laurie Sloan, five grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Feb. 4 at Borthwick Mortuary, Koloa, Kauai. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 January 2011]

**Meehan, Michael James,** *March 6, 2011* Michael James Meehan, 56, of Haleiwa, a Turtle Bay Resort employee, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Torrance, Calif. He is survived by wife Elena A., sons Thomas and Kyle, daughters Shannon and Arlene, mother Ann, brother Patrick, sisters Bridget McLeod and Monica Berg and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

Meeks, Donnie H., Sept. 4, 2011 Donnie H. Meeks, 67, of Pearl City, an insurance agent at Guardian Life Insurance, died in Aiea. He was born in Harriman, Tenn. He is survived by wife

Sophie, son Ricky, daughter Darlene Ku, brother Jim, sister Nicki Papile and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Meeks, Karen Lee,** *July 30, 2011* Karen Lee Meeks, 66, of Waianae died at home. She was born in California. She is survived by partner Jerome Taua'i; daughters Charlotte Park, Sacheen Kahele and Sasha Kahele-Manners; 10 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2011]

**Meguro, Nancy Hatsuko,** *Sept. 8, 2011* Nancy Hatsuko Meguro, 82, of Honolulu, a state Department of Labor account clerk, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. She was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Noboru, son Eric K., daughter Lynn K. Meguro-Reich, brother Roy Aoki, sisters Jane Okuhara and Betty Shiotani, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Meheula, Rose Marie**, *April 14, 2011* Rose Marie Meheula, also known as Rose Pia, 61, of Hanamaulu, Kauai, a homemaker, died at home. She was born in Pennsylvania. She is survived by sons Jamie Simmons and George "Brooks" Pia, daughters Keikilani Simmons and Pua Camelo, and 13 grandchildren. Celebration of life: noon Saturday at Niumalu Beach Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Mehio, Rita Quison,** *Jan. 20, 2011* Rita Quison Mehio, 75, of Wahiawa died in Kapolei. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by husband Frank; sons Steven, Eric and Guy Enjada; daughters Doreen Cuellar and Carrie Rivers; stepson Frank P.; stepdaughters Debra Schonberg and Andrea Mehio; brother Lawrence Sakamoto; 19 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

**Meiers, Stefanie M. Bonilla**, *July 31, 2011* Stefanie M. Bonilla Meiers, 58, of Waianae, a University of Hawaii custodian supervisor, died in Wai anae. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Chris G.; daughter Lisa M.; hanai daughter Christine Ho; brother Joseph W. Bonilla; sisters Bernadine A. Bonilla, Darlene Aliimanuo'kai, Jo-Ann F. Ramirez and Vanessa Alvarado; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Wednesday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 August 2011]

**Melcher, James Bartlett "Bart" III,** *Oct. 6, 2011* James Bartlett "Bart" Melcher III, 54, of Kealakekua, Hawaii, a carpenter, died at home. He was born in Hyannis, Mass. He is survived by wife Donna; sons Paul, James IV, Sam and Chad Melcher, and Shawn Lynch; daughter Kolokea; mother Barbara; brothers Peter and Charles; and six grandchildren. Services: 6:30 p.m. Tuesday at Central Kona Union Church, Kealakekua. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

Melemai-Coronel, Kaolu Javair, May 17, 2011 Kaolu Javair Melemai-Coronel, infant son of Charmaine Melemai and Paul Coronel Jr. of Waianae, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive

Health Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by brothers Kanoa L. Maldonado-Melemai and Kaona I. Melemai-Coronel; grandparents Annette and Larry Ratliff, DeAngelo Melemai, and Paul and Debra Coronel; and great-grandparents Bernard and Helen Melemai, and John and Donna Lopes. Visitation: noon Saturday at Wahiawa Christian Church, 1710 Royal Palm Drive. Services: 1 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Melemai-Coronel, Kaolu Javair,** *May 17, 2011* Kaolu Javair Melemai-Coronel, infant son of Charmaine Melemai and Paul Coronel Jr. of Waianae, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by brothers Kanoa L. Maldonado-Melemai and Kaona I. Melemai-Coronel; sister Kawehi M.; grandparents Annette and Larry Ratliff, Paul and Debra Coronel, and DeAngelo Melemai; and great-grandparents Bernard and Helen Melemai. Visitation: noon Saturday at Wahiawa Christian Church, 1710 Royal Palm Drive. Services: 1 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2011]

**Melemai-Coronel, Kaolu Javair,** *May 17, 2011* Kaolu Javair Melemai-Coronel, infant son of Charmaine Melemai and Paul Coronel Jr. of Wai-anae, died in Waianae Coast Comprehensive Health Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is also survived by brothers Kanoa L. Maldonado-Melemai and Kaona I. Melemai-Coronel; sister Kawehi M.; grandparents Annette and Larry Ratliff, Paul and Debra Coronel, and DeAngelo Melemai; and great-grandparents Bernard and Helen Melemai, and Johnny G. and Donna Lopez. Visitation: noon today at Wahiawa Christian Church, 1710 Royal Palm Drive. Services: 1 p.m. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Meller, Terza,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Terza Meller, 98, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Lancaster, Pa. She is survived by son Douglas and two grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to UH Foundation Meller Pacific Island Studies Award (account 12364804) or UH Foundation Meller Political Science Award (account 12044914). Mail donations to UH Foundation, P.O. Box 11270, Honolulu, HI 96828-0270. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 August 2011]

**Mellor, Stephen,** *April 13, 2011* Stephen "Heph-zi-bah" Mellor, 60, of Ocean View, Hawaii, a teacher, died in Kealakekua, Hawaii. He was born in Hyannis, Mass. He is survived by wife Ryoko, sons Mason and Mercury, daughter Melissa, brother Glenn and a grandchild. Celebration of life: noon Sunday at the family residence, Ocean View. For information, call 939-9292. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Melvin, Linda Ann**, *Feb. 22, 2011* Linda Ann Melvin, 57, of Honolulu, a jewelry designer, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hollywood, Calif. She is survived by mother Elizabeth and sister Connie. Services to be held in California. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

**Menanzatogwa, Matsunobu "Nobu" Uyehara Yago:**, *Oct. 25, 2011* Matsunobu "Nobu" Uyehara Yago: Menanzatogwa, 88, of Honolulu, a self-employed optician doing business as State Optical Co. Inc., died. He was born in Pepeekeo, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Fusae, daughters Gayle M.U. Fujioka and Lynne C. Uyehara, brother Jimmy T. and two grandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Mench, Micah Kealoha Neilson**, *April 30, 2011* Micah Kealoha Neilson Mench, 27, of Kahaluu, a Pacific Intergraded Builders carpenter, died in Waikane. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Malakai, parents Kurt and Margaret, brothers Samuel and Daniel, and sister Melissa. Celebration of life: 2 p.m. Sunday at Molii Gardens, 49-345 Kamehameha Highway. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 May 2011]

**Mendiha, Alfred Peter,** *Sept. 16, 2011* Alfred Peter Mendiha, 64, of San Antonio, an Army retiree, a police officer at Pearl Harbor and security supervisor in San Antonio, died at home. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wife Marilee, son Alfred "Bully," daughters Paulette and Jennifer, brother Michael, sister Katherine "Kaye" Bajo and six grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. Michael Catholic Church, Waialua. Casual or aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 October 2011]

**Mendiola, Don Juanito,** *Dec. 14, 2011* Don Juanito Mendiola, 90, of Mililani, a longshoreman and an Army veteran, died in Mililani. He was born in Kahuku. He is survived by sons Dixon, Ken and Ron; daughters Gwen Baptista and Joan Mizuno; 18 grandchildren; and 20 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 December]

**Mendiola, Frank Kaheleluli "Beava" II,** *Aug. 30, 2011* Frank Kaheleluli "Beava" Mendiola II, 64, of Hilo, a County of Honolulu refuse worker and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Blanton Mendiola; daughters Danielle and Frances Mendiola and Lovie Mendiola-Shumaker; brothers Yala, Jimmy and Naune Napuunoa; sisters Sharon Fernandez, Eileen Asprer and Charlotte Hammons; former wife Penelope Mendiola; and 10 grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**Mendonca, Hazel Therese Montana,** *Feb. 2, 2011* Hazel Therese Montana Mendonca, 95, of Honolulu died in San Jose, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Bernard and Michael, daughters Juanita Mendonca and Yvonne Masters, eight grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 February 2011]

**Mendoza, Alfred M.**, *May 23, 2011* Alfred M. Mendoza, also known as "Manong" and "Uncle Sunny," 77, of Honolulu, a retired U.S. Postal Service employee and Waikiki Beach Boys band member, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sister Loretta M. Godfrey. Celebration of life: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at Kuhio Beach Park. Scattering of ashes to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2011]

**Mendoza, Consuelo Alcaparras,** *May 1, 2011* Consuelo Alcaparras "Conching" Mendoza, 89, of Kapolei died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Aringay, La Union, Philippines. She is survived by sons Rodolfo, Fernando, Antonio Jr., Domingo, Dominador, Ernesto "Ernie," Ramon and Hipolito; daughter Rizalina Carino; 20 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:45 a.m. Monday at St. Jude Church, 92-455 Makakilo Drive. Mass: 9:30 a.m.

Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 June 2011]

**Mendoza, Faustina Foronda,** *Oct. 10, 2011* Faustina Foronda Mendoza, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village housekeeper, died. She was born in Ilocos Sur, Philippines. She is survived by sons Larry and William, sister Lolita Pascual, caregiver and niece Cathy Veillard, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Our Lady of the Mount. Services: 9:30 a.m. Mass: 10 a.m. Committal services and burial to follow at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Incorrect information in an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 October 2011]

**Mendoza, Faustino**, *Oct. 10, 2011* Faustino Mendoza, 84, of Honolulu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village housekeeper, died. She was born in Ilocos Sur, Philippines. She is survived by sons Larry and William, sister Lolita Pascual, caregiver and niece Cathy Veillard, six grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Our Lady of the Mount. Services: 9:30 a.m. Mass: 10 a.m. Committal services and burial to follow at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 October 2011]

**Mendoza, Fortunato B.**, *Dec. 4, 2010* Fortunato B. Mendoza, 77, of Waianae died in Waianae. He was born in Mapandan, Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Francisca; sons Henry, Orlando and Edmundo; daughter Lisa Briones; sisters Auria Bautista and Carina Dulay; seven grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Holy Family Catholic Church, 830 Main St., Honolulu. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Mendoza, Patrick Wayne,** *Jan. 21, 2011* Patrick Wayne Mendoza, 58, of Ewa Beach, a construction laborer, died in Aiea. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Patrick W. Jr. and Alex; daughters Patricia, Angelina and Kimberly; brothers Ronald, Anthony, Arthur and Kevin Mendoza, and Edward Merrit; sisters Georgia Kaneao and Tracey, Paulette and Donna Mendoza; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Waianae Sacred Hearts Church. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2011]

**Mendoza, Remedios Vitales "Remy",** *Oct. 7, 2011* Remedios Vitales "Remy" Mendoza, 87, of Kailua, a retired Rocky Road Poultry Farm egg processor, died at home. She was born in Ilocos Sur, Philippines. She is survived by son Eduardo V.; daughters Lilia Silao and Clarita and Grace Mendoza; seven grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 9 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 October 2011]

**Mendoza, Roland Wusstig**, *Dec. 4, 2011* Roland Wusstig Mendoza, 53, of Paauilo, Hawaii, and Yigo, Guam, a heavy equipment operator for the Guam Power Authority and an Army veteran, died in Hale Hoola Hamakua, Honokaa. He was born in Tamuning, Guam. He is survived by brothers Bernard, Gerson Jr., Eliazar, Raynaldo and Wilbert; and sisters Marilyn and Brenda. Privates services. Interment to be held at Guam Veterans Cemetery in Piti, Guam. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Mendoza, Silvino Q.**, *Aug. 12, 2011* Silvino Q. Mendoza, 97, of Waipahu died in Aiea. He was born in Bacarra, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by sons John and Nicasio; daughter Felicidad Augustin; 18 grandchildren; 24 great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday and 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St., Honolulu. Services: 6 p.m. Friday. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 September 2011]

**Menezes, Arthur Wilson,** *Feb. 15, 2011* Arthur Wilson Menezes, 93, of Honolulu, a retired New York Life Insurance Co. insurance agent, a civilian Wake Island survivor, Navy prisoner of war and veteran who served in World War II, died in Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Geri M.; sons Robert A., Douglas P., James T. and Mitchell H.; daughters Carol A. Scolari, Susan A. Berk, Christi Lassiter-Wright and Marijo I. Parkin; 17 grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Sts. Peter & Paul Catholic Church. Mass: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 11:30 a.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 February 2011]

**Menor, Felisa Jamon,** *April 23, 2011* Felisa Jamon Menor, 85, of Waipahu, a Hawaiian Building Maintenance retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Sanchez Mira, Cagayan, Philippines. She is survived by sons Ernesto and Romeo, daughters Linda Quidilla and Gloria Valencia, brother Elpidio Jamon, sisters Ciriaca Viloria and Maria Galimba, and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

**Menor, Roque Felipe,** *Feb. 20, 2011* Roque Felipe Menor, 69, of Honolulu, a retired Kuakini Medical Center Maintenance Department worker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Laoag City, Philippines. He is survived by wife Benita, son Ronnie, daughter Sherilyn Albitar, brothers Clemente Sr. and Orlino, sisters Lolita Mabini and Norma Cristobal, and a grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. John the Baptist Catholic Church, 2324 Omilo Lane. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 April 2011]

**Mercado, Eufracio de Vera,** *April 10, 2011* Eufracio de Vera Mercado, 91, of Honolulu, a retired Navy Exchange maintenance man, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Mapandan, Pangasinan, Philippines. He is survived by wife Librada M.; son Roberto; daughters Virginia Corpuz, Perlita Bautista, Gloria Gabuat, Zenaida Bulosan and Flordeliza Victoriano; brother Eleodoro; 17 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Friday at St. Elizabeth Church, 99-312 Moanalua Road, Aiea. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Mercado, Katherine Jane Sabanal**, *Feb. 13, 2011* Katherine Jane Sabanal "Kathy" Mercado, 78, of Waipahu, a homemaker, died in Aiea. She was born in Waimalu. She is survived by sons Ben and Mateo Leal, and Jose, Dale and Dewelle Mercado; daughters Kris Tingkang, Julie

Kitajima, Jo Ann Chaves and Euhenia Pangelinan; brothers Edward Sabanal and Harry Cruz; 24 grandchildren; and 14 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 March 2011]

**Mersberg, Brenton Kazuo Kaulanakekeiki Kealiikeali,** *July 25, 2011* Brenton Kazuo Kaulanakekeiki Kealiikeali Mersberg, 34, of Waikoloa, Hawaii, a former sales manager at Foot Locker and Honolua at Waikoloa, and a salesman at Tommy Bahama at Mauna Lani, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Brendan "Tevesi" Au and Karen "Nohea" Kutzen, brother John, sister Psalm Kutzen-Mersberg and grandparents Calvin and Lily Au, and Joyce M. Jones. Services to be held at a later date. For information, call 987-1934. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Mersberg, Edward James "Kahai",** *Aug. 24, 2011* Edward James "Kahai" Mersberg, 50, of Maunaloa, Molokai, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Bell County, Texas. He is survived by sons Travis Lindsey and Edward J.K. Mersberg; daughter Daneil M.K.; mother Evangeline M.; brothers Robbie, Jeffery, Andrew and Yohannan; and sisters Carmen, Cynthia, Rhonda and Gina Mersberg, and Julie Hiro. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Managers Road, Maunaloa. Luncheon to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 October 2011]

**Mersberg, James Alan,** *Nov. 30, 2010* James Alan "Kimo" Mersberg, 53, of Waianae, former owner of Jimmy's Razorback Pumping Services, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Shannon Williams; daughters Samantha, Kala and Tita Mersberg, and Jerusha Williams; brother Melvin; sisters Maile T.K., Yvonne and Toni G.; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Waianae Baptist Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Mersberg, Joan H.,** *May 8, 2011* Joan H. Mersberg, 89, of Waianae, a homemaker, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Kaneohe. She is survived by sons Samuel Pa'e and Richard; daughters Joan Amendariz, Majorie Mielke, Daisy Pletcher, Charlotte Evans, Faye Smith and Joann K. Mersberg; sister Lily Galdeira; 19 grandchildren; 45 great-grandchildren; and seven great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 May 2011]

**Mersberg, Richard Jr.,** *Nov. 15, 2011* Richard Mersberg Jr., 57, of Waianae, a construction employee, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jadelynn; sons Bruce Mersberg and Ikaika Mahuka; daughter Natashia; brother Samuel Pa'e; sisters Joan Amendariz, Majorie Mielke, Daisy Pletcher, Charlotte Evans, Joann Mersberg and Faye Smith; and nine grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 November 2011]

**Mershon, Marie,** *May 9, 2011* Marie Mershon, 86, of Pahoa, Hawaii, a former restaurateur, licensed practical nurse and member of the Royal Canadian Navy, died at home. She was born in Canada. She is survived by daughters Wilda, Val and Lin; sister Evy; caregivers Donna, Jeanne and Pamela; eight grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Messenger, Wilma T.**, *July 16, 2011* Wilma T. Messenger, 72, of Honolulu, a former employee at Al Phillips the Cleaner, died in Riverside, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. Services: 11:30 a.m Saturday at Cathedral of Our Lady of Peace, downtown Honolulu. Refreshments to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Messner, Midori,** *Oct. 19, 2011* Midori Messner, 59, of Kunia, a wedding coordinator, died at home. She was born in Yokohama, Japan. She is survived by husband James "Jim"; daughters Christina Seu and Kathleen Geiger; sister Hiromi Kohler; and four grandchildren. Graveside services: 11:30 a.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire.

**Mestrovich, Ronald Kalman "Micky",** *July 26, 2011* Ronald Kalman "Micky" Mestrovich, 75, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Crane & Rigging crane operator and a Navy veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Cleveland. He is survived by wife Incarnation "Connie"; sons Anthony and Carty Mestrovich, and Ryan Gilla; brother Ray; sister Marjorie Stratton; two grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 August 2011]

**Mew, Frances Y.P.**, *Feb. 13, 2011* Frances Y.P. Mew, 87, of Honolulu, a retired Army recruiting staff support worker, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Howard; son Clyde; daughters Myrna Wong, Sandra Hee and Pamela Furukawa; eight grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Burial: 11 a.m. tomorrow at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Celebration of life: 12:30 p.m. at First Presbyterian Church of Honolulu at Koolau, 45-550 Kionaole Road, Kaneohe. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 March 2011]

**Mey, Leu Wu Biing,** *Jan. 6, 2011* Leu Wu Biing Mey, 85, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. She was born in Taiwan. She is survived by sons Leu Cheng Chong and Leu Cheng Ting, daughter Fumei McCullough, brother Wu Su Ling, eight grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary, 20 S. Kukui St. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Meyer, Grace,** *Jan. 25, 2011* Grace Meyer, 86, of Pearl City, a Reyn's Men's Wear tailor, died in St. Francis Hospice West. She was born in North Queensland, Australia. She is survived by husband Victor E., son Robert W., daughter Kimberly V., four grandchildren, two great-grandchildren and a great-great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 February 2011]

**Meyer, Harold Jr.,** *July 19, 2011* Harold Meyer Jr., 76, of Honolulu, a retired Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard planner and estimator-electrician, and a Navy veteran, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Chung Won "Wonnie," brothers Jacob and Daniel Sr., and sister Sarah L. Teixeira. Visitation: 11 a.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Burial: 3 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers or monetary offerings, donations suggested to University of Hawaii Foundation/Cancer Center, P.O. Box 11270, Honolulu, HI 96828-0270. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 August 2011]

**Meyer, Lilly D.**, *Jan. 12, 2011* Lilly D. "Choo-Choo" Meyer, 76, of Tampa, Fla., died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by companion Jet Hoopii, son Stephen, daughters Glorianne McFann, Stephanie Clute and Jewella Richmond, 11 grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Meyer, Patrick J.K.**, *July 6, 2011* Patrick J.K. Meyer, 66, of Makaha died in Waianae. He was born in Waianae. He is survived by wife Elizabeth P.; sons Alexander Salgado, Rayzer Meyer and Chad Noah; daughter Lushell; brothers Arthur Jr., Mitchell, Gary and Marshall Meyer, and Isaac Kaleiki; sister Mary Beauford; 13 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Meyers, Carl A. Jr.,** *March 11, 2011* Carl A. "Kalani Boy" Meyers Jr., 33, of Waianae, a drywall hanger journeyman with V&C Drywall and Ka Moi Construction, died in Waianae. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jadeen A.; son Carl "Kalani Boy" III; daughters Nanea, Nalei and Naleah; parents Kalani and Faye Meyers Sr., and Jay and Geri Amina Sr.; brothers Bronson Meyers, and Jay Jr. and Guyson Amina; sisters Shelly Meyers, and Nalani, Aloha and Kanani Amina; and grandparents Richard Englar, Sam and Elsie Kaahaaina, and Ethel Amina. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at the chapel. Services: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Pittsburgh "Steeler Nation" attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**Meyers, Charlotte Waiohinukahawai Kunane**, *Dec. 1, 2011* Charlotte Waiohinukahawai Kunane Meyers, 88, of Honolulu, a bookkeeper at various companies, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband H. David Sr.; son Hensley D. Jr.; daughters Joellen J. Santos, Mary L. Robertson and Ruth L. Runnels; 15 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaimuki Ward, Kahala Chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Mia, George Ho'olu**, *Sept. 9, 2011* George Ho'olu Mia, 69, of Kailua-Kona, a public high school bus driver, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Jeremiah and numerous nephews and nieces. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Kaniohale Community Recreation Center with the Ekalesia Foundation of Christ. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Miao, Jian Shan,** *Aug. 7, 2011* Jian Shan Miao, 96, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Zhong Shan, China. He is survived by wife Yu Yi Huang; sons Joc Chung Miw and Yang Ling, Tony and Danny Miao; daughter Hellen Chan; and 11 grandchildren. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Taoist services to follow. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Michioku, Randal Kiyoshi,** *May 9, 2011* Randal Kiyoshi Michioku, 45, of Kaneohe died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Rodney and sister Sandra. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

**Midbrod, Naomi Frances,** *Sept. 26, 2011* Naomi Frances Midbrod, 61, of Honolulu, a retired Apcoa supervisor, died in Honolulu. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Jesse; daughter Iwi; hanai daughter Elaine K. "Little" Pahio; sisters Lorraine "Hume" Chew, Winona Pavo and Elaine H. Pahio; and three grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Middleton, Glenn Lee,** *June 14, 2011* Glenn Lee Middleton, 65, of Honolulu, an Army veteran and a Hawaiian Airlines aircraft mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Michele S.M. Nitta, sisters Ruth Ligon and Shirley Ennes, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to the American Diabetes Association or the National Kidney Foundation. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Midkiff, Evanita Sumner,** *Feb. 25, 2011* Evanita Sumner Midkiff, 88, of Honolulu, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Robert R.; sons Robert R. Jr. and David W.; daughters Mary L.M. Fiedler, Robin S. and Shelly S. Midkiff-Borunda; sister Elisabeth B.S. Erdman; and six grandchildren. Memorial services: 10 a.m. Saturday at St. Andrew's Cathedral, 229 Queen Emma Square. Private interment services to be held at Mission Houses Cemetery. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made in her name to the Daughters of Hawaii, 2913 Pali Highway, Honolulu, HI 96817, or to Punahou School, 1601 Punahou St., Honolulu, HI 96822, for the Robert R. '38 and Evanita S. '39 Midkiff Endowed Fund to support Early Childhood Education, or to any charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**Miernik, Dorothy,** *Feb. 14, 2011* Dorothy Miernik, 96, of Honolulu, formerly of Sioux City, Iowa, a professional ballerina, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. She was born in Sioux City. She is survived by daughter Michaeline Belatti, two grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Migita, Tsurue Hayashi**, *July 8, 2011* Tsurue Hayashi Migita, 98, of Honolulu, died. She was born in Mana, Kauai. She is survived by sons Gerald and Michael, daughters Jeanette Okamura and Claire Motoda, 10 grandchildren, five great-grandchildren and a great-great-grandchild. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 August 2011]

**Miguel, Isabel Aquilla,** *April 9, 2011* Isabel Aquilla Miguel, 77, of Honolulu, a Navy Exchange retiree, died in Honolulu. She was born in Puhi, Kauai. She is survived by sons Bernard III, Mariano and Audie Ahlo; daughters Pamela, Leeann and Vanessa Ahlo, and Roxanne S. Oliveira; hanai daughters Cat Gavagan and Rebecca Carr; sisters Julie Magaleon and Maggie Carter; 16 grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 10 a.m. next Saturday at the mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 May 2011]

**Miguel, Larry Sherman,** *Dec. 17, 2010* Larry Sherman Miguel, 63, of Waikapu, Maui, a retired U.S. Postal Service supervisor and an Army veteran, died at home. He was born in Kula, Maui. He is survived by wife Julie; sons Lloyd Jacintho and Kent Miguel; daughters Tanya De Rego and Kim Miller; mother Nancy; brothers Henry, Eddie and Herman; sisters Madeline Razo and Winifred "Choo Choo" Miyahira; 12 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Ballard Family Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: noon at Maui Veterans Cemetery. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Miguel, Marcellino "Bobby" Sr.,** *Aug. 29, 2011* Marcellino "Bobby" Miguel Sr., 85, of Waipahu, an employee at Oahu Sugar Co., manager at Chevron Service Station in Waipahu and retired head security manager of all Daiei stores, died in Aiea. He was born in Waipahu. He is survived by sons Tommy and Marty, daughter Maureen Andrade, stepsons Bret and Chad, brother Rodney, eight grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Monday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Burial: 11 a.m. Tuesday at Sunset Memorial Park, Pearl City. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 September 2011]

**Miguel, Thomas,** *Dec. 20, 2011* Thomas Miguel, 89, of Waimea, Hawaii, a retired parts manager for the former Consolidated Equipment Co., died in Hale Ho'ola Hamakua. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Eleanor "Dolly"; son Thomas "Bob"; daughters Eilene Morton, Yvonne Sumrow and Annette Perez; 12 grandchildren; 17 great-grandchildren; and four great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Thursday at the Annunciation Catholic Church in Waimea. Mass: 10 a.m. Entombment to follow at Homelani Memorial Park in Hilo. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Mihata, Doris Chiyoko,** *March 29, 2011* Doris Chiyoko Mihata, 101, of Ewa Beach, a retired housekeeper, died in St. Francis Hospice West. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by sons Albert A. and Harold T. Fukuda, and Ernest J.Y. Mihata; daughter Jane R. Sugano; 15 grandchildren; and 10 great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Mika, Marilyn Kuulei,** *April 28, 2011* Marilyn Kuulei Mika, 62, of Honolulu, a Kika Inc. entertainment production company retiree, died in St. Francis Hospice, The Sister Maureen Keleher Center. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by husband Eugene A.; son Matthew L.A.; stepson Eugene D.K.; stepdaughter Coriann L. Achi; brothers the Rev. Kekapa, Ronald, Herbert and Richard Lee; sisters Sandra Lum and Arlene Mullen; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Mikami, Kay Kazue**, *March 29, 2011* Kay Kazue Mikami, 95, of Honolulu, a Miyagi Michio Koto School koto and jiuta shamisen instructor both privately and at the University of Hawaii at Manoa's ethnomusicology department, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by brothers Yoshiharu, George and Herbert; and sister Nancy Takiguchi. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 April 2011]

**Mikasa, Masao,** *Sept. 9, 2011* Masao Mikasa, 97, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Board of Water Supply senior construction inspector, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Melvin S., brother Tadayoshi, sister Fujino Kojima and a grandchild. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Mikitka, John,** *March 29, 2011* John Mikitka, 90, of Wailuku, a retired Navy pilot, died at home. He was born in Ohio. He is survived by wife Elizabeth, son Michael and daughter Camille A. Syfu. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Nakamura Mortuary. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Maui Veterans Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Mikowychok, Philomena Margaret,** *Feb. 17, 2011* Philomena Margaret "Mena" Mikowychok, 72, of Keaau, Hawaii, a waitress and homemaker, died at home. She was born in Norristown, Pa. She is survived by sons Michael, Mark and Frank; daughter Brenda; brothers Joseph, Charlie and Dominic Principe; sisters Greta Pellegrino, Mary Tornetta, Antoinette Parkes and Angeline Merrick; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Mikowychok, Philomena Margaret,** *Feb. 17, 2011* Philomena Margaret "Mena" Mikowychok, 72, of Keaau, Hawaii, a waitress and homemaker, died at home. She was born in Norristown, Pa. She is survived by sons Michael, Mark and Frank; daughter Brenda; brothers Joseph, Charlie and Dominic Principe; sisters Greta Pellegrino, Mary Tornetta, Antoinette Parkes and Angeline Merrick; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Memorial services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**Mikuni, Hisao,** *July 8, 2011* Hisao Mikuni, 98, of Waipahu, a retired carpenter at Fort Shafter and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the Military Intelligence Service, died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mitsuko, daughter Aileen, sisters Ayako Tagawa and Masako Kawai, and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 August 2011]

**Milan, Joe Mac Sr.,** *July 13, 2011* Joe Mac Milan Sr., 56, of Honolulu, a ship's pilot for Navy Region Hawaii, Pearl Harbor, and a Navy veteran, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Dyersburg, Tenn. He is survived by wife Mi Suk, son Joe Jr., mother Maggie Dixon and sister Letha C. Morrow. Private services. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 July 2011]

**Milare, John Jr.,** *June 19, 2011* John Milare Jr., 72, of Keaau, Hawaii, a retired Volcano House maintenance department worker and Hawaii Army National Guard veteran, died at home. He was born in Keaau, Hawaii. He is survived by son Chadrick; brothers Albert and Richard Milare, and Allan Sr., Melvin Sr. and Richard Cadaoas; sisters Linda Rodrigues, Pearly Pa and MaryJane Oliveira; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Friday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Hilo. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park, Ilima section. Cas ual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 June 2011]

**Miles, Esther Sheila**, *March 30, 2011* Esther Sheila Miles, 89, of Honolulu, a retired seamstress, died in Honolulu. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by sons Orval Canicosa-Miles, David Harrington and Samuel and Daniel Yoshida; brother William Mundon; sister Leilani Laronal; and seven grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2011]

**Millare, Rowena**, *April 28, 2011* Rowena Millare, 39, of Honolulu, a former Hawaii Medical Service Associaton employee, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Ransen and Rayden Lat, mother Estrella Rodrigues, brother Lando, sisters Rose Riley and Gloria Rodrigues, and companion Scott. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11:45 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 June 2011]

**Miller, Cecelia Kekeilia Ho-a**, *June 6, 2011* Cecelia Kekeilia Ho-a Miller, 94, of Honokaa, Hawaii, and Honolulu, a Castle Medical Center admitting clerk, died at home in Honolulu. She was born in Keaukaha, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Thomas, sisters Ruth "Luka" Costa and Rose L. Spencer, caregivers Clinton and Miki Hampton, two grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Sunday at Diamond Head Seventh-day Adventist Church, 828 18th Ave., Honolulu. Services: 4:30 p.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Aloha or casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 June 2011]

**Miller, Dane Lee,** *March 9, 2011* Dane Lee Miller, 61, of Honolulu, an attorney who practiced in Hawaii and California and partner of Miller Tokuyama & Sur, died. He was born in Sacramento, Calif. He is survived by wife Wilma Sur, sons Bennett and Kenneth, daughter Maile, mother Nora Davis, and sisters Ann and Helen. Scattering of ashes: 2:30 p.m. Thursday at Tonggssurf break. "Aloha party" will be held from 4 to 7 p.m. at Elks Club. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Miller, Dorothy Jean**, *July 26, 2011* Dorothy Jean Miller, 84, of Pearl City, a registered nurse, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in Kansas. She is survived by sons Michael, Kerry and Shawn; daughter Cherie Saltness; seven grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; and three great-great-grandchildren. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Miller, Edward Jenhatsu**, *June 10, 2011* Edward Jenhatsu "Butch" Miller, 61, of Honolulu, a Hawaiian Humane Society caretaker and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother James F. Costa and sisters Chrysanthea K. Morgan and Tessie J.T. Collins. Services: 1 p.m. Friday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Gathering for refreshments to follow at 485 Kiholo St. For information, call 903-767-3075. Casual attire. Donations suggested to Hawaiian Humane Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 June 2011]

**Miller, Edward Lee "Eddie",** *Oct. 25, 2011* Edward Lee "Eddie" Miller, 59, of Kalopa Makai, Hawaii, a creative engineer and musician, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Salem, Ore. He is survived by companion Jeannie Clement, brothers Jerry and Brian, sister Karen Carter and two grandchildren. Celebration of life and potluck: 3 p.m. Saturday at 43-216 Kaapahu Road, Paauilo. Casual attire. Donations welcome. For information, call 936-8253. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 October 2011]

**Miller, James F.,** *July 28, 2011* James F. Miller, 70, of Kaneohe, a retired Army first sergeant and a state retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Indiana. He is survived by wife Martina, sons Patrick and Bruce White, brother Dr. Richard, sisters Dorothy Anderson and Patricia Vickers, and nine grandchildren. Services: 11:30 a.m. Tuesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 August 2011]

**Miller, James F.**, *July 28, 2011* James F. Miller, 70, of Kaneohe, a retired Army first sergeant and a state retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Indiana. He is survived by wife Martina; sons Patrick and Bruce White, and Ben Miller; daughter Margo; brother Dr. Richard; sisters Dorothy Anderson and Patricia Vickers; and nine grand- children. Services: 11:30 a.m. Tuesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Additional information for an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 August 2011]

**Miller, Jordan Kealii**, *July 19, 2011* Jordan Kealii Miller, 22, of Kaneohe, a construction and drywall worker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sasha; sons Raffe and Jenasis; daughter Kaiya; father James E.; mother Gerry Lynn Mcmillan; brothers Neil Blau, Dean Mcmillan and Kyle and Ryan Miller; and sisters Ashley, Amber and Asia Almeida. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Miller, Jordan Kealii**, *July 19, 2011* Jordan Kealii Miller, 22, of Kaneohe, a construction and drywall worker, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Sasha; son Raffe; daughters Jenasis and Kaiya; father James E.; mother Gerry Lynn Mcmillan; brothers Neal Blau, Dean Mcmillan, and Kyle and Ryan Miller; sisters Ashley, Amber and Asia Almeida; and grandparents Germaine and Richard Tavares. Visitation: 11:30 a.m. Tuesday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 12:30 p.m. Burial: 3 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Miller, Kristin Marjorie,** *Dec. 12, 2011* Kristin Marjorie Miller, 34, of Honolulu and Maui, a registered nurse, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Megan; parents Jerry and Muffy; brothers Kevin, Michael and Alex; grandparent David Nottage; and husband Alexander Krivoulian. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at St. Joseph Catholic Church, Makawao, Maui. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial to follow in the church cemetery. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 December 2011]

**Miller, Lawrence "Larry",** *Aug. 16, 2011* Lawrence "Larry" Miller, 66, of Omao, Kauai, formerly of Redondo Beach. Calif., a self-employed auto mechanic, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He is survived by wife Jeri, sons Beau and Guy, sisters Linda Christensen and Lisa Saria, and two grandchildren. Celebration of life at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2011]

**Miller, Patricia Leilani**, *June 18, 2011* Patricia Leilani Miller, 74, of Nanakuli, a retired housekeeper, died in Kapolei. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Edward E.; sons Eassie, William and Samuel; brothers Walter, Roy and Henry Barrett; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Rita's Catholic Church, Nanakuli. Services: 10 a.m. Lunch and scattering of ashes to follow at Subland Beach. Casual aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 July 2011]

**Miller, Ronald D.**, *Dec. 2, 2011* Ronald D. Miller, 79, of Aiea, a retired U.S. Navy lieutenant commander, died in Honolulu. He was born in San Pedro, Calif. He is survived by wife Donna and brothers Harvey S. and Howard F. Services pending. In lieu of flowers, donations may be made to Hospice Hawaii. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Miller, Ronald D.**, *Dec. 2, 2011* Ronald D. Miller, 79, of Aiea, a retired Navy lieutenant commander, died in Honolulu. He was born in San Pedro, Calif. He is survived by wife Donna and brothers Harvey S. and Howard F. Services: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hospice Hawaii. Additional information for an obituary published Dec. 9. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2011]

**Miller, Sumie Sasaki,** *April 13, 2011* Sumie Sasaki Miller, 90, of Honolulu, a retired R Baird & Co. sales representative, died. She was born in Waialua. She is survived by sons John W. and Robert L. "Larry," and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Shinshu Kyokai Mission, 1631 S. Beretania St. Services: 11 am. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Miller, Susan Elliott,** *Aug. 30, 2011* Susan Elliott Miller, 71, of Kailua died at home. She was born in Utah. She is survived by brother Douglas and caretaker Ana Fisilau. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. Oct 1 at Kailua Beach Park Pavilion. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 September 2011]

**Mills, Elaine Lincoln,** *March 6, 2011* Elaine Lincoln Mills, 93, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a homemaker, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. She was born in Kona. She is survived by sons William K. and Clarence, 11 grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 March 2011]

**Millstein, Allen Mark,** *May 20, 2011* Allen Mark Millstein, 52, of Honolulu, a Starwood Hotels & Resorts sales agent, died at home. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Leni, son Davis P., brother Stuart and stepsisters Tammy and Lindey. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Sunday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Millstein, Allen Mark,** *May 20, 2011* Allen Mark Millstein, 52, of Honolulu, a Starwood Hotels & Resorts sales agent, died at home. He was born in Los Angeles. He is survived by wife Leni, son Davis P., brother Stuart and stepsisters Tammy and Lindey. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Friday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Cremation to follow. Incorrect information in an obituary published Wednesday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 May 2011]

**Min, Byung Yong,** *March 14, 2011* Byung Yong Min, 94, of Honolulu, a Korean Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Convalescent Center of Honolulu. He was born in Seoul. He is survived by wife Jin Jong; sons Rak Kee and Joseph Choong Gi; daughters Yong Gallop, Yong Hee Woods and Yong Chu Kim; nine grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Min, Joung Sook,** *July 5, 2011* Joung Sook Min, 80, of Honolulu, a church staff member, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Gyoenggi-Do, Korea. She is survived by son Tae-Jin; daughters Sheena Kamihara, Jackie Shimizu, Tae-In Vogt and Ji-Won Range; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Christ United Methodist Church, 1639 Keeaumoku St. Services: 9 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 July 2011]

**Min, Samuel S.,** *Sept. 5, 2011* Samuel S. Min, 91, of Waimanalo, a retired Honolulu Iron Works supervisor, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Kona. He is survived by wife Flora; sons Samuel, Norman and Clyde; daughter Claudia; sister Esther Freitas; seven grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Monday at St. George Catholic Church, Waimanalo. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 September 2011]

**Mina, Emilia Ramirez,** *Nov. 16, 2011* Emilia Ramirez Mina, 84, of Wildomar, Calif., died in California. She was born in Ilocos Sur, Philippines. She is survived by son Gerry, daughter Corazon Oh and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. Anthony Catholic Church, 640 Puuhale Road, Honolulu. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Mina, Valeriana Toledo,** *Aug. 4, 2011* Valeriana Toledo Mina, 92, of Lebanon, Ore., a retired Tripler Army Medical Center physical therapist, died in Lebanon, Ore. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by sons Michael T., Alfred T., Ernest T. and Ronaldo T.; daughter Hermelinda T.M. Miller; 11 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 September 2011]

**Mina, Valeriana Toledo,** *Aug. 4, 2011* Valeriana Toledo Mina, 92, of Lebanon, Ore., a retired Tripler Army Medical Center physical therapist, died in Lebanon. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by sons Michael T., Alfred T. Ernest T. and Ronaldo T.; daughter Hermelinda T.M. Miller; 11 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private services. Incorrect information published in an obituary Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 September 2011]

**Minagawa, Michiko,** *Nov. 6, 2011* Michiko Minagawa, 81, of Honolulu, a retired registered nurse, died at home. She was born in Hokkaido, Japan. She is survived by sons Samuel and Arthur, daughter Angela Chan and four grandchildren. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday at Honolulu Japanese Seventh-day Adventist Church. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 November 2011]

**Minami, Amy Yaeko,** *June 15, 2011* Amy Yaeko Minami, 58, of Honolulu, a food server at Shriners Hospital for Children, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Christopher and sister Dale M. Briggance. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Minami, Margaret Miyoko,** *Feb. 1, 2011* Margaret Miyoko Minami, 99, of Ewa Beach, a retired Malia Fashions seamstress, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Mamoru K. and Merle S., daughter Marion M. Saito, eight grandchildren and 12 great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Minami, Margaret Miyoko,** *Feb. 1, 2011* Margaret Miyoko Minami, 99, of Ewa Beach, a retired Malia Fashions seamstress, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Mamoru K. and Merle S., daughter Marion M. Saito, eight grandchildren and 12 great-grand- children. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 March 2011]

**Minami, Molly Hanako**, *Oct. 17, 2011* Molly Hanako Minami, 79, of Honolulu, a retired Hilo Hattie salesclerk, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Marvis E. and brother Henry Goami. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 November 2011]

**Minamoto, Tomiko,** *July 2, 2011* Tomiko Minamoto, 91, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in El Monte, Calif. She is survived by son Mark T., three grandchildren and three great-grand- children. Visitation: 3 p.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Minato, Dr. Kenneth Shigeo,** *March 17, 2011* Dr. Kenneth Shigeo Minato, 75, of Honolulu, a retired Kapahulu Dental Center dentist and a Navy veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Kelly Ann M. Fukuhara and Sheryl Li S.M. Gushi, brother Bruce, sister Janice Manzoku and four grandchildren. Visitation: 2:30 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 3:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 April 2011]

**Mindoro, George Fah Siu,** *May 8, 2011* George Fah Siu Mindoro, 66, of Mililani, a retired Waialae Country Club golf course superintendent, died in Mililani. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Alohalinda G.; sons Georgie Jr., Garrick, Gordan and Grayson; daughter Ann Marie Cross; hanai sons Johnny K. and Robin I. DeRego; hanai daughters TammyLynn L. Jenkins and Jonelle Pogtis; brother Antone; sister Jessie Lee; stepbrother Moses Basto; stepsister Roslind Miller; nine grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:15 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 7 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 May 2011]

**Minei, Joy Naomi,** *Feb. 28, 2011* Joy Naomi Minei, 59, of Pearl City, a Kamehameha Realty administrative assistant and former state Department of Human Services income maintenance program specialist, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Ethel T.

and sisters Claudia E. Higa, Dianne S. Minei-Kimoto and Audrey A. Minei. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Mineshima, Ike Akio**, *Sept. 16, 2011* Ike Akio Mineshima, 56, of Honolulu died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brothers Ivan, Norman, Earl, Scott and Hiram; and sisters Marcia Abe, Marian Tullis and Alina James. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 October 2011]

**Mioi, Paul Joseph**, *Jan. 3, 2011* Paul Joseph Mioi, 72, of Hauula, a Pan Pacific Construction crane operator, died in Kailua. He was born on Maui. He is survived by wife Judith, son Paul "Kalani" Mioi and Bobby Russell, hanai daughter Sophie Aiona, four grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hauula Congregational Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 February 2011]

**Mioi, Paul Joseph**, *Jan. 3, 2011* Paul Joseph Mioi, 72, of Hauula, a Pan Pacific Construction crane operator, died in Kailua. He was born in Puna, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Judith, son Paul "Kalani" Mioi and Bobby Russell, hanai daughter Sophie Aiona, four grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Saturday at Hauula Congregational Church. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 February 2011]

**Miranda, Emily "Connie",** *Sept. 7, 2011* Emily "Connie" Miranda, 74, of Kailua, a retiree, died in Kailua. She was born in Kakaako. She is survived by sons Shephard K. and Charles K., daughter Antoinette L. Kozlowski, brother Gregory L. Sanchez, eight grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Miranda, Rani Marie**, *April 8, 2011* Rani Marie "Stubby" Miranda, 44, of Des Moines, Wash., died in Des Moines. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter McKenzie Friel; father and stepmother Robert and Ligaya Miranda; mother and stepfather Beverly and Alvin Tachibana; sisters Bronwen and Brandyn Miranda, and Bevin Malina; and former husband Lek Friel. Private services. For information, call 699-4887. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Misi, Fifita Fauonuku**, *Sept. 22, 2011* Fifita Fauonuku Misi, 71, of Kailua, a tree trimmer and landscaper, died in Castle Medical Center. He was born in Folaha, Tongatapu, Tonga. He is survived by wife Patricia K.; son Fonokalafi; daughters Pomai Recca and Shawna Tonga Misi; brothers Vainga, Sione and Samuela Mua, and Tavake Misi; sisters Siu Palu and Uinita Fifita; 15 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kaneohe Hawaii Stake Center, 46-117 Halaulani St. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 October 2011]

**Mist, Martha Austin,** *July 13, 2011* Martha Austin Mist, 86, of Honolulu died in Hi'olani. She was born in Amaulu, Hawaii. She is survived by son Robert Stafford "Robby," daughters June Mist Sullivan and D.C. Mist Eichelberger, and seven grandchildren. Services: 8 a.m. Thursday at Outrigger Canoe Club. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Mita, Kimiye Tanaka**, *March 19, 2011* Kimiye Tanaka "Bachan" Mita, 93, of Honolulu died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughter Louise, a caregiver, two grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Mitani, Edna Sachiko,** Aug. 29, 2011 Edna Sachiko Mitani, 83, of Honolulu, a dental assistant, died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Blake S., sons Colin K. and Craig H., sister Amy Amazaki and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 September 2011]

**Mitchell, Donna Lucille,** *Dec. 17, 2011* Donna Lucille Mitchell, 81, of Kailua, a homemaker, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Waverly, Ill. She is survived by husband Bill; sons Mark, Kyle and Matthew; daughter Kelly Bouchard; three grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. Celebration of life to be announced at a later date. Donations suggested to American Heart Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 December]

**Mitchell, Matthew Darrel Manuia Sr.,** *Feb. 2, 2011* Matthew Darrel Manuia "Honey Boy" Mitchell Sr., 74, of Kahului, a retired cargo agent at Hawaiian Airlines in Kahului, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Clarita; son Matthew Jr.; daughters Amanda and Jody Mitchell, Marie Duarte and Jamie Czerwinski; brother Gordon; sister Rowena Hong; and nine grandchildren. Visitation: 2 p.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kahului Ward. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 February 2011]

**Mitchell, Nolan Charles Jr.,** *March 4, 2011* Nolan Charles Mitchell Jr., 63, of Fresno, Calif., a Fresno County children's services employee, died in Fresno. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Lisa, mother Evelyn C. and sister Pamela A. James. Services: 1 p.m. Sunday at 94-072 Kaweloalii Place, Mililani. For more information, call 888-6837. Casual attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to cureforiokepa.webs.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 March 2011]

**Mitsuda, Kikuye**, *Jan. 6, 2011* Kikuye "Dorothy" Mitsuda, 87, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home, Hilo. She was born in Makawao, Maui. She is survived by son Dennis; daughters Laura Mizuno and Susan Tanouye; brothers Kazuo, Ikuo and Hideyuki "Dan" Komoda; six grandchildren; seven great-grandchildren; and five great-great-grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]

**Mitsumori, Margaret Mary,** *April 4, 2011* Margaret Mary Mitsumori, 45, of Kapolei died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Ewa. She is survived by son Nicholas; daughters Angela Mitsumori and Carina Mi?tsu?mori-McClure; former husband Carl; brother Patrick Reglos; sisters Tiare Hernandez, Stacy Zembik and Leimaile Endo; and a grandchild. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 May 2011]

**Mitsumori, Yoshiko Matsumoto**, *June 5, 2011* Yoshiko Matsumoto Mitsumori, 84, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Gushikawa Village,

Okinawa, Japan. She is survived by husband Theodore M., son Vernon T., daughters Naiat K. and Aileen A.A., six grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 July 2011]

**Mitsumura, Masaji "Danny",** *Oct. 22, 2011* Masaji "Danny" Mitsumura, 78, of Kula, Maui, a master carpenter who worked with Hicks Construction and as a Maui County inspector, died at home. He was born in Kula. He is survived by wife Louise "Hanicky"; sons Daniel M., Don, Ronald, Mike and Randy; daughter Danette; brother Yoshiyuku; sisters Masako Krepky, Marian Pharr and Masayo Kimura; 11 grandchildren; and 13 great-grandchildren. Private scattering of ashes. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Mitsunaga, Hiroshi "Paul",** *Sept. 15, 2011* Hiroshi "Paul" Mitsunaga, 93, of Aiea, a retired painting contractor and an Army veteran who served in World War II with the 1,399th Engineer Construction Battalion, died in Pearl City. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janet H., daughter Ruth Arnaldo, five grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Mitsunaga, Howard S.,** *Jan. 13, 2011* Howard S. Mitsunaga, 67, of Aiea, a retired Mutual Welding Co. shop superintendent and an Army veteran, died in Aiea. He was born on Lanai. He is survived by wife Elaine, daughters Desiree F. Mitsunaga and Kimberly H. Ildefonso, mother Cherry H., brothers Melvin and Bruce, sisters Erma Kawamura and Myra Nitta, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 January 2011]

**Mitsuyoshi, Nancy Takako,** *Jan. 5, 2011* Nancy Takako Mitsuyoshi, 75, of Honolulu, a retired medical records clerk at Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific, died. She was born in Hamakua, Hawaii. She is survived by daughters Debra L.M. Triska and Lisa Y.M. McWhorter; sisters Florence Kaneshiro, Rose Kawasaki, Margaret Beck, Getty Galvin and Carolyn Mizukami; and five grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Kalihi Ward, 1723 Beckley St. Services: 11 a.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 January 2011]

**Mitsuyoshi, Thomas,** *Oct. 27, 2011* Thomas Mitsuyoshi, 83, of Hilo, a retired Maunakea Sugar Co. clerk, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honomu, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Sachiko and brothers George and Takeshi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Mitsuzawa, Kunio**, *Jan. 25, 2011* Kunio "Jack" Mitsuzawa, 93, of Aiea, a retired carpenter, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Jan Naguwa and Karen Asato, brother Yoshio, sister Sakae Miyazaki and six grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Konko Mission of Honolulu. Services: 10 a.m. Private graveside inurnment. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 February 2011]

**Miura, Doris Kimiko**, *Dec. 19, 2010* Doris Kimiko Miura, 71, of Honolulu, a retired cook, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Japan. She is survived by son Frank M., daughter

Lisa M. Nip, four brothers, two sisters and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Miura, Ethel Shizue,** *Dec. 13, 2011* Ethel Shizue Miura, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Libby McNeill Libby payroll clerk, died. She was born in Hiroshima, Japan. She is survived by son Wayne, brother Richard Arimoto and sisters Nellie Ohira, Bettie Goto and Doris Iha. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Miyachi, Elaine Ritsuko**, *June 16, 2011* Elaine Ritsuko Miyachi, 84, of Pearl City, a retired Small Business Administration clerk typist, died in Honolulu. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by caregivers Susan Quinabo, Jerwin and Heidi Guillermo, Eva Andres and George Viloria and numerous nephews and nieces. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 July 2011]

**Miyachi, Henry Yasuo**, *Dec. 22, 2010* Henry Yasuo Miyachi, 85, of Ewa Beach, an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Remedios M.D.; daughters Julie Miyachi-Nakamura and Christine Miyahira; stepsons Mari, Martin K. and Fernando Doldolea; stepdaughters Agnes Reyes, Dinah Villafranca, Dita Mazerik, Gilda Hayes and Chola Vizcarra; brothers James and Harry; two grandchildren; and 16 step-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Committal services: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Miyada, Greg Yoshiharu,** *July 22, 2011* Greg Yoshiharu Miyada, 55, of Hilo, a Nani Mau Gardens landscaper, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by mother Takako and brother Michael. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Miyagi, Seijiro,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Seijiro "Barney" Miyagi, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Kaneohe Marine Corps Air Station coach painter and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Clara H.; and sisters Amy K. Azama, Mary A. Kaneshiro, Nancy Y. Beckley and Eleanor S. Luna. Visitation: 9 a.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Miyagi, Setsuko T.**, *June 12, 2011* Setsuko T. Miyagi, 82, of Honolulu, a jewelry maker for Ming's Jewelry, died in Honolulu. She was born in Osaka, Japan. She is survived by son George, sister Eiko Kanezuka and two grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 1 p.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Miyahana, Minoru,** *Jan. 7, 2011* Minoru "Mino" Miyahana, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Fire Department firefighter and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Hale Nani Rehabilitation and Nursing Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Mildred, sons Terence and Skitch, daughters Denise Miyahana and Rickie Vidinhar, stepdaughter Patti Miyasato, sisters Phyllis Kido and Marlene Kanemaru, eight grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 January 2011]

**Miyahara, Hisashi "Hisa",** *July 11, 2011* Hisashi "Hisa" Miyahara, 85, of Wahiawa, a retired Dole Pineapple foreman of irrigation and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Yoshiko, son Keith H., brothers Richard Y. and Dr. James T., and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 August 2011]

**Miyahira, Chiyo,** *March 31, 2011* Chiyo Miyahira, 98, of Pearl City died in Waipahu. She was born in Kahaluu. She is survived by sons Albert, Richard, Melvin and Dennis; daughter Elsie Kawakone; brother Shoken Kobashigawa; sisters Asaye Shiroma, Tomie Ige and Yoshie Tomei; nine grandchildren; and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 April 2011]

**Miyahira, Otome,** *Dec. 22, 2010* Otome Miyahira, 88, of Kahului, a retired Ah Fook's Supermarket fish department employee, food preparer and cook, died in Hale Makua, Kahului. She was born in Waikapu, Maui. She is survived by sons Robert, Thomas and Dennis; sisters Usako Nakata, Sumiko Hamahiga and Kiyoko Teruya; six grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 January 2011]

**Miyahira, Yoshiharu**, *March 15, 2011* Yoshiharu Miyahira, 88, of Honolulu, a retired clerk at Pearl Harbor Public Works Center and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Lahaina. He is survived by son Roy; daughter Nancy Iwamoto; brothers Michael, Mitsuji, Stanley, Richard and Steven; sister Patsy Young; and five grandchildren. Visitation:11 a.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: noon. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 April 2011]

**Miyaji, Larry K.**, *May 17, 2011* Larry K. Miyaji, 74, of Kaneohe, a retired manager, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Judith, sons William and Chris, daughter Janine Takazono, brothers Donald and Melvin, sister Joycelyn Fukushima, eight grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Miyakawa, Noriyasu,** *Sept. 24, 2011* Noriyasu Miyakawa, 95, of Honolulu died in Wahiawa. He was born in Ookala, Hawaii. He is survived by son Gary N., stepdaughter Kathleen Kim, sister Beatrice Kobayashi and grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 October 2011]

**Miyakawa, Richard Yuichi**, *June 6, 2011* Richard Yuichi "Rugged" Miyakawa, 89, of Honolulu, a retired owner of Miyakawa Nursery and an Army veteran who served with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Anti-Tank Unit, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kazuko "Katherine"; sons Sidney and Leighton; daughters Gail Chun, Colleen Kim and Diane Louis; brothers Francis and Willie; sisters Mae Otani, Mildred Yamamoto, Doris Stricker and Rosemary Matsuno; 11 grandchildren; and two greatgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011] **Miyake, Ernest K.,** *March 25, 2011* Ernest K. Miyake, 76, of Pearl City, a Honolulu Plumbing Co. and city retiree, died in Pearl City. He was born in Waialua. He is survived by wifeJoyce, sonJames, daughterLinda Kelly, brother Edwin, sisters Kinue Osaki and Jane Kawamura, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Mililani MemorialPark. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 April 2011]

**Miyamasu, Walter Tsuneo**, *July 12, 2011* Walter Tsuneo Miyamasu, 80, of Hawaii, a retiree from University of California, Los Angeles, Jules Stein Eye Institute, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kay; brothers Robert, Paul and Noel; and sisters Ruth Goo and Jean Kawada. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 August 2011]

**Miyamoto, Annie Sarol,** *July 10, 2011* Annie Sarol Miyamoto, 72, of Lahaina, a retired executive housekeeper at Kapalua Bay Hotel in Lahaina, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by sons Erwin and Cy; daughter Pearl Gore; brothers Joseph and Junior Sarol, and Juan Sanchez; sister Josephine Quillayen; eight grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Norman's Mortuary, Wailuku. Services: 11 a.m. Cremation at a later date. Online condolences: ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Miyamoto, Fumio,** *Nov. 27, 2011* Fumio Miyamoto, 97, of Honolulu, a retired Lewers and Cooke auto mechanic, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Maile M.; sons Gary M., Wallace M. and Ronald M.; sister Hisako S. Taniyama; five grandchildren; and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

**Miyamoto, James Takanobu,** *April 14, 2011* James Takanobu Miyamoto, 87, of Honolulu, a retired federal government quality assurance inspector at Fort Shafter and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Makawao, Maui. He is survived by wife Peggy, daughters Patricia Hartman and Gayle Miyamoto, sister Ann Yuasa, two grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 April 2011]

**Miyamoto, Leslie Toshio Jr.,** *April 21, 2011* Leslie Toshio Miyamoto Jr., 40, of Waialua, a Honolulu Board of Water Supply employee, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by son Nicholas M. Pennywell, father Leslie T. Sr., mother Gail, brother Kevin and grandparent Haruyo. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Miyamura, Laura Kikuelii,** *Aug. 24, 2011* Laura Kikuelii Miyamura, 43, of Honolulu died in Maluhia Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by father Henry, brother Michael and sister Liza Kaniho. Private services held. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 September 2011]

**Miyaoka, Kenneth Kazutoshi**, *March 30, 2011* Kenneth Kazu to shi Miyaoka, 82, of Honolulu, a retired Pan American Airlines port steward and six-time Manoa Cup winner, died in Hospice Hawaii, Kailua Home. He was born in Ah Tai Camp, Wahiawa. He is survived by sons Lester H.

and Kel T., sisters Lea trice Y. Miya oka and Jane A. Takara, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 April 2011]

**Miyasaki, Ernest Chikayuki,** *July 6, 2011* Ernest Chikayuki Miyasaki, 83, of Hilo, formerly of Honokaa, Hawaii, proprietor of the former Hamakua Soda Works Co. and retired Hawaii County parking meter supervisor, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Kalopa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Misae; son Ernest; daughters Leilyn Kauihou, LeeAnn Ishihara and Lyndie Michioka; brothers George, Wallace and Paul; sisters Ellen Miyasaki, Alice Monroe and Laura Kinoshita; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 4 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 July 2011]

**Miyasaki, Florence H.**, *Jan. 2, 2011* Florence H. Miyasaki, 100, of Honolulu, a retired real estate agent, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. She is survived by sister Fusayo Matsuyama. Services: 3 p.m. Sunday at Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin, 1727 Pali Highway. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Miyasato, Dennis Kazuo,** *Feb. 16, 2011* Dennis Kazuo Miyasato, 66, of Honolulu, a breeder and handler of Norwich terriers, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Susan G., sons Darren Miyasato and Jon Katayama, daughters Renee Elizares and Jodi Monsell, mother Edna, brother Steven, sister Elaine Johnston and four grandchildren. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. next Saturday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 5:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 March 2011]

**Miyasato, June Toshiko,** *March 17, 2011* June Toshiko Miyasato, 90, of Waipahu, a retired Malia International seamstress, died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Glenn and Myron, one grandchild and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Miyasato, Kiyoshi**, *April 9, 2011* Kiyoshi Miyasato, 86, of Honolulu, a retired mechanic inspector for the U.S. Army Motor Pool on Okinawa, retired Waikiki Aquarium maintenance supervisor and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Aiea. He is survived by wife Mildred T. Mawae, son Kenneth T., daughters Meiko Wada and Leilani S. Mitchell, brother Shizuo, sisters Elaine Y. Miyasato and Helen S. Santoki, and six grandchildren. Private services. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Miyasato, Mae Mitsue Kikuchi**, *Aug. 26, 2011* Mae Mitsue Kikuchi Miyasato, 93, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Papaikou, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Seiyei, son Gary, sister Dorothy Tsunezumi and two grandchildren. Private services. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 September 2011]

**Miyasato, Muriel Haruko,** *Sept. 22, 2011* Muriel Haruko Miyasato, 85, of Honolulu, a University Pharmacy sales clerk, died at home. She was born on Maui. She is survived by sons Alvin, Carl and Wayne; four grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m.

Saturday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Private inurnment. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Miyasato, Pauline Eunice**, *June 27, 2011* Pauline Eunice Miyasato, 86, of Hilo, a retired music and piano teacher, died in LifeCare Center of Hilo. She was born in Binghamton, N.Y. She is survived by sonsClyde and Lance, daughters Gail Inouye and Karen Yafuso, sister Carol Chase, 12 grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 6 p.m. Monday at Hilo Church of the Nazarene, 595 Kupulau Road. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 July 2011]

**Miyasato, Tsuyako**, *Dec. 30, 2010* Tsuyako "Sue" Miyasato, 87, of Manoa, a retired caregiver, died in Palolo House hospice facility. She was born in Kapoho, Hawaii. She is survived by son Wayne, daughter Marilyn Choy, sister Miyoko Nakasone, three grandchildren and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 January 2011]

**Miyasato, Vivian Chiyome Ajifu,** *March 9, 2011* Vivian Chiyome Ajifu Miyasato, 84, of Honolulu, a retired jewelry assembler, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Ulumalu, Maui. She is survived by husband Seiichi; daughters Joan S. Miyasato, Iris Y. Arisue and Irene M. Shigano; brother Tatsuo Ajifu; sister Fumiko Kawaguchi; and five grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Miyashiro, Esther K.**, *July 7, 2011* Esther K. Miyashiro, 94, of Wahiawa died in Wahiawa. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by caregiver Marilyn Castillo; nephews Calvin, Donald, Elton and Ivan; nieces Meryle Lee and Wendy Miyashiro; and sister-in-law Kiyoko. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Miyashiro, Frances Fujiyo,** *Nov. 19, 2011* Frances Fujiyo Miyashiro, 88, of Hilo, a housekeeper for the former Travelodge Hotel, died at a care home in Hilo. She was born in Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by son Paul, daughters Pauline Miyashiro and Catherine Kimata, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services held. No monetary offerings and no flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Miyashiro, Kiyoshi "Dinah",** *Dec. 1, 2011* Kiyoshi "Dinah" Miyashiro, 84, of Hilo, a Hilo Coast Processing Co. retiree and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honomu, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Elaine, sons Mike and Neil, daughter Aileen, brothers Yoshito and Tsuneo, sister Kazue Higa and three grandchildren. Private services held. No flowers. No monetary offerings.

**Miyashiro, Lance H.,** *Nov. 19, 2011* Lance H. Miyashiro, 40, of Wahiawa, an employee at Mililani Pet Store and the Mai Tai Bar in Ala Moana Center, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by parents Thomas and Carole, brother Todd and sister Dawn Chinen. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 11:30 a.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 December 2011]

**Miyashiro, Lester Akira,** *Sept. 8, 2011* Lester Akira Miyashiro, 60, of New York City, a Good Enough To Eat waiter, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by mother Elsie Y. and sister Lynn E. Neal. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 September 2011]

**Miyashiro, Miye,** *March 27, 2011* Miye Miyashiro, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Outrigger Hotel housekeeper, died. She was born in Amauulu Camp, South Hilo. She is survived by son Hoss; daughters Pearl Velazquez, Bobbie Jean Asato, and Stella Emoto; brothers Gengoro and Yoshiaki Higa; sisters Hatsue Kinoshita, Sally S. Kumabe and Clara M. Kajiwara; 10 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Miyashiro, Raymond Masaichi**, *Nov. 20, 2011* Raymond Masaichi Miyashiro, 72, of Honolulu, a retired mason, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jane; son Ray; daughters Valerie Asato, Crystal Desamito and Jan Miyashiro; brother George "Hiro"; sister Jo Ann Nuibe; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 December 2011]

**Miyashiro, Ruby Shizue**, *Nov. 1, 2011* Ruby Shizue Miyashiro, 79, of Kaneohe died in Kaneohe. She was born in Mana, Kauai. She is survived by husband Tadao, sons Wayne and Robin, daughter Patti, brother Seikichi Okaneku, sisters Margaret Asato and Kay Okaneku, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 December 2011]

**Miyashiro, Shizuko,** *July 14, 2011* Shizuko Miyashiro, 96, of Pearl City died in Pearl City Nursing Home. She was born in Kilauea, Kauai. She is survived by sons George and Albert, daughter Janet Inouye, brothers Kinichi and Tokio Ishikawa, sister Chiyoko Nakamura, seven grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2011]

**Miyashiro, Tomiko,** *Oct. 5, 2010* Tomiko Miyashiro, 96, of Gardena, Calif., formerly of Honolulu, an employee at family-owned Eddie & Jimmy's Market, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by sons Wilfred and Henry, daughters Janet Matsuda and Edith Uyeyama, brothers Kaoru and Kogoro Sakima, nine grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Private inurnment. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 January 2011]

**Miyashiro, Tsuruko,** *March 17, 2011* Tsuruko Miyashiro, 96, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in St. Francis Hospice West. She was born in Waimanalo. She is survived by son Glenn; daughters Myrna M. and Jane M. Miyashiro, and Carolyn S. Portner; 12 grandchildren; and 11 great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Miyashiro-Santiago, Alice Aiko**, *March 13, 2011* Alice Aiko Miyashiro-Santiago, 63, of Phoenix, formerly of Waialua, a Phoenix Police Department employee, died in Phoenix. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Walter, sons Wendell and Stewart, daughters Valerie Santiago and Chereen Pires, brothers Arthur and Thomas Miyashiro, sisters Doris Higa

and Jane Sasaki, six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Graveside services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Valley of the Temples. Luncheon to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

**Miyata, Charles Atsumi,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Charles Atsumi Miyata, 91, of Honolulu, a mason contracting company owner, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Janet, son Gaylord and daughters Cheryl and Lynda. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 September 2011]

**Miyata, Dennis Morio,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Dennis Morio Miyata, 62, of Kaneohe, owner of Premier Jewelry Services and an Army veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Suanne, sons Bryan Jon and Robert, daughter Kristine Lynch, sister Millie Miyahara and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 August 2011]

**Miyata, Dennis Morio,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Dennis Morio Miyata, 62, of Kaneohe, owner of Premier Jewelry Services and an Army veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Suanne, sons Bryan Jon and Robert, daughter Kristine Lynch, sister Millie Miyahana and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 August 2011]

**Miyataki, Susumu,** *Oct. 21, 2011* Susumu Miyataki, 96, of Waialua died in Ewa Beach. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by sons Glenn K., Arthur M., Clyde S. and Kallen T.; daughter Ella Mae Freitas; 11 grandchildren; and 16 great-grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 November 2011]

**Mizota, Jitsuo,** *July 9, 2011* Jitsuo "Jeepo" Mizota, 79, of Honolulu, a retired Ilikai Hotel bartender and an Army veteran, died in Hale Ho Aloha. He was born in San Francisco. He is survived by wife Grace K., son Tracy M., daughter Sandra T. and sisters Fumi Satake and Asaye Mizota. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Mizuko, Dick Mitsuo,** *Jan. 30, 2011* Dick Mitsuo "Tibet" Mizuko, 86, of Honolulu, a member of the Military Intelligence Service during World War II, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Mark, stepson Charles Araki, brother Fred K., sisters Yukie Watanabe and Grace T. Murashige, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 8:30 a.m. Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 9 a.m. Burial: 10:45 a.m. at Nuuanu Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Mizuno, Chisato Arashiro,** *Sept. 6, 2011* Chisato Arashiro "Chiz" Mizuno, 84, of Molokai, a retired teacher at Maunaloa School on Molokai, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Lawai, Kauai. She is survived by sons Curtis, Harold and Michael; daughter Dawn Manangan; brothers Matsumori and Matsuyoshi Arashiro; nine grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Guzeiji Soto Mission of Molokai, Hotel Lane.

Services: 11 a.m. Lunch and fellowship: noon. Burial: 3:15 p.m. at Kapaakea Cemetery. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Mizuno, Kinue Hamasaki,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Kinue Hamasaki Mizuno, 92, of Hilo, a retired Waimea Dispensary janitress, homemaker and sewing instructor, died in Life Care Center of Hilo. She was born in Pakala, Kauai. She is survived by son Barry, daughter Dale Nakano, sisters Midori Yanagawa and Tsuneyo Ikeda, seven grandchildren and 10 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at West Kauai Hongwanji Mission, Waimea. Services: 11 a.m. No monetary offerings. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 January 2011]

**Mizushima, Jack Kiyoto,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Jack Kiyoto Mizushima, 93, of Honolulu, a retired Fort Shafter fire inspector and an Army veteran with the 100th Battalion C Company, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Lahaina, Maui. He is survived by sons Roy, Vern and Gary; daughter Kay; brother Masami; six grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Olivet Baptist Church, 1775 S. Beretania St. Services: 6:30 p.m. at the church. Committal services: 3 p.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 September 2011]

**Mizuta, June Chong Hee,** *Oct. 8, 2011* June Chong Hee Mizuta, 81, of Honolulu, a retired Realtor, died in Honolulu. She was born in Korea. She is survived by husband Charles, daughter Renee Yamada and Yvonne Mizuta-Facchin, siblings in Korea and two grandchildren. Private services held. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 October 2011]

**Moala, Sione,** *Sept. 29, 2011* also known as Emili Sione Moala, 59, of Hauula died at home. He was born in Nukuleka, Tonga. He is survived by wife Siu; sons Soane, Talanoa, Sioeli and Mau-He; daughters Kaunanga, Latai and Melenaite; brothers Pupua, Fonomanu, Vesitani and Samuela; sisters Siosi Philips and Ofa Lavemaau; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Monday at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Laie Hawaii Stake Center. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Laie Cemetery. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 October 2011]

**Mochizuki, Bernard Yorito,** *Aug. 4, 2011* Bernard Yorito Mochizuki, 82, of Kailua-Kona, a retired salesman at McKesson Liquors and Paradise Beverages, and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War and received a Purple Heart, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elsie, son Kelly, daughters Carol Ohlmann and Jean Lee, brother Arthur, sisters Florence White and Helen Shishido, and a grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Daifukuji Soto Mission, Honalo, Hawaii. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**Moen, Dorothy Edna,** *April 22, 2011* Dorothy Edna Moen, 86, of Kailua-Kona, Hawaii, a homemaker and seamstress, died at home. She was born in Milnor, N.D. She is survived by husband Bud, son Randall, daughters Karen Valentine and Shelley Hoist, and four grandchildren. Celebration of life: 5:30 to 8 p.m. Saturday at Kona Outdoor Circle. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Hospice of Kona, P.O. Box 4130, Kailua-Kona, HI 96740. For information, call 937-1774. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 May 2011]

**Mojica, Jeanette Marie**, *July 28, 2011* Jeanette Marie Mojica, 69, of Grand Rapids, Mich., died. She was born in Haiku, Maui. She is survived by husband Simon T.; daughters Michele Calpito, Melissa Skinner and Sheryl Brown; brother Howard Souza; sister Patricia Lee; 12 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Cemetery. Aloha attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 November 2011]

**Mojzisik, Dennis Francis,** *July 6, 2011* Dennis Francis Mojzisik, 62, of Ewa Beach, owner of Residential Repair Services, died in Honolulu. He was born in Cleveland. He is survived by wife Florence "Sachi" Hayashi-Mojzisik; sons Terrence and Trevor Yee, and Matthew and Michael Mojzisik; daughter Alia; brothers Gregory and Skip; and a grandchild. Visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 August 2011]

**Mokiao, Israel,** *Feb. 21, 2011* Israel Mokiao, also known as "Theodore Mokiao," 77, of Kamiloloa, Molokai, died in Molokai General Hospital. He was born in Hoolehua, Molokai. He is survived by sons Justus Fren and Shane Mokiao; daughters Honesty Grace, Lovely Emmanuel, Grace Mokiao and Susan Nobriga; brothers Walter Mokiao and Stewart Little; sisters Mildred Ahina, Evelyn Naeole, Lily Kihano, Maryann Nelson and Lorraine Lee; 17 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 9 a.m. Saturday at Molokai Veterans Cemetery. Burial to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 February 2011]

**Mokulehua, Reignston-Keahi Nickolas Keawe,** *Aug. 16, 2011* Reignston-Keahi Nickolas Keawe Mokulehua, infant son of Racheal "Honey Girl" Rivero and Preston Mokulehua, died. He was born in Ewa Beach. He is also survived by brothers Prenston and Reign-Kanoa Mokulehua; grandparents Kimberly Santos, Rene Rivero Sr., Catherine Bertola and Jason Mokulehua; great-grandparents Alberta McDougall, Joseph Santos, Ralph and Beverly Rivero, Nickolas and Liberta Bertola, and Amuu and Leonard Mokulehua; and great-great-grandparents Beverly Higa and Benjamin Terukina Sr. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Mole, Marshael Alisa,** *July 7, 2011* Marshael Alisa Mole, 66, of Waianae, a paratransit driving instructor, died in Kaiser Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Charles Sr.; children Charles Jr., Dale, Marshall, Richard and Andrea L. Mole, Kenoilani Kolii and Nicholette Kaopua; siblings Marcia Momoa, Bridget Nichols, Joyce Aka and Leinaala Lopes; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 July 2011]

**Molica, Frank R.**, *Dec. 29, 2010* Frank R. Molica, 68, of Honolulu, a carpenter, died in Honolulu. He was born in California. He is survived by brothers Greg, Curtis and Stuart; and sisters Gloria Molica and Monica Lindahl. Private scattering of ashes. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 January 2011]

**Molina, Antonio Pilar,** *Dec. 17, 2011* Antonio Pilar Molina, 89, of Honolulu, a retired Hawaiian Telephone Co. PBX technician, died. He was born in Sarrat, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by son Randall R., daughter Cynthia L.M. Heffner and two grandchildren. Private services held. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 December 2011]

**Molina, Clinton J. Sr.,** *Jan. 13, 2011* Clinton J. Molina Sr., 57, of Waianae, a Close Electric employee and an Army veteran, died in Waianae. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Mildred K.; son Clinton J. Jr.; daughters Jessica Tabije and Bernadette Sapp; mother Lehua Leroux; stepmother Dorothea; brothers Randy and Vicxon Molina, and Cedric Low; sisters Jessie and Victoria Molina, Winifred Labrador, Iris M. Johns and Janeen M. Payne; and six grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Pokai Bay Beach. Inurnment: 1 p.m. Monday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. Donations suggested to Mildred K. Molina, P.O. Box 4184, Waianae, HI 96792. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Molina, Marty Jardin**, *May 12, 2011* Marty Jardin "Margie" Molina, 92, of Honolulu, a Sacred Hearts Academy teacher, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by daughters Kathy Rowe, Carol Pregil, Barbara Kooker and RoseMarie Lopez; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. Patrick's Church, Kaimuki. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 June 2011]

**Molina, Mary Jardin,** *May 12, 2011* Mary Jardin "Margie" Molina, 92, of Honolulu, a Sacred Hearts Academy teacher, died in the Queen's Medical Center. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by daughters Kathy Rowe, Carol Pregill, Barbara Kooker and RoseMarie Lopez; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Wednesday at St. Patrick's Church, Kaimuki. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 June 2011]

**Molina, Santos Borge,** *Dec. 8, 2011* Santos Borge Molina, 87, of Ewa Beach, a retired Hawaiian Electric Co. truck driver, died in Honolulu. He was born in Santa, Ilocos Sur, Philippines. He is survived by sons Santos Jr. and Sanny R., and Crispin M. Quiocho; daughters Rose Marie M. Arcangel and Jennifer Mendez; sister Regina Bahia; 18 grandchildren; and three great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Thursday and 9:30 a.m. Friday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Thursday and 10 a.m. Friday. Burial: 11:30 a.m. Friday at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 December 2011]

**Moline, Bertil Nels,** *Jan. 5, 2011* Bertil Nels Moline, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Chicago Sun-Times photo engraver and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Illinois. He is survived by son Craig P., daughter Lynn Grisham and sister Eleanor Martin. Services at a later date on the mainland. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Momii, Takeshi**, *Nov. 5, 2011* Takeshi Momii, 92, of Honolulu, a retired cook, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hisako, son Wayne, daughter Janice Sora and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Private inurnment. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 November 2011]

**Monalim, April Jan,** *May 19, 2011* April Jan Monalim, 62, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Davelin J. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Monalim, April Jan,** *May 19, 2011* April Jan Monalim, 62, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sister Davelin J. Services and potluck: 12:30 p.m. Sunday at the residence of Monica Mcauliffe, 91-417 Papipi Drive, Ewa Beach. Scattering of ashes to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 June 2011]

**Mongkeya, Kenye Isao**, *March 2, 2011* Kenye Isao Mongkeya, 62, of Kailua-Kona, a homemaker, died in Kona Community Hospital. She was born in Tafunsak, Kosrae, Micronesia. She is survived by sons Mishima, Barry, Leeby and Arthur; daughters Brenda Phillip and Sepe Mongkey; brothers Alokoa, Lonno, Likiaksru and Ernest Joe; sisters Shrue Joe, Sepe Abraham and Tulpe Palsis; and numerous grandchildren. Services: 3 p.m. Tuesday at Kosrae Congregational Church in Kalaoa, Kona. Burial will take place in Kosrae, Micronesia. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 March 2011]

Monica, Chelsis Angela Santa, *April 8, 2011* Chelsis Angela Santa Monica, 54, of Wahiawa died. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Roger, daughters Olivia Santa Monica and Sweet Ninteau, mother Cecelia Solomon, sisters Natalie Wood and Tereen Natividad, and four grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Our Lady of Sorrows Church, 1403 California Ave., Wahiawa. Mass: 10:30 a.m. Celebration of life to follow at Parrish Hall. Call Olivia at 286-7431. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Monico, Florentina Niveras,** *March 13, 2011* Florentina Niveras Monico, 70, of Honolulu, a retired transporter at St. Francis Hospital, Liliha, died at home. She was born in Manaoag, Pangasinan, Philippines. She is survived by sons Herman N. Jr., Mario N. and Alfred N.; daughters Lorraine N. and Marilyn N. Monico, Shirley M. Romero and Nida M. Antonio; sisters Valentina N. Gomez, Aquilina Selga, Juana Cage and Saturnina Cabansag; 21 grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 6 p.m Thursday at Mililani Downtown Mortuary. Services: 7 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Friday at Our Lady of the Mount Church, 1614 Monte St. Mass: noon. Burial: 1:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 April 2011]

**Moniz, David "Big Dave" Jr.,** *Aug. 27, 2011* David "Big Dave" Moniz Jr., 47, of Kailua, a maintenance worker and landscaper, died in Kailua. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Gerilee Oliva, son Daniel P., daughters Ashley-Marie and Chantel K., mother Gladys and sisters Janis Sanchez and Regina Hodges. Visitation: 10:30 a.m. Friday at St. Stephen's Diocesan Chapel, 6301 Pali Highway. Mass: 11:30 a.m. Lunch to follow. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 September 2011].

**Moniz, Donald Leroy,** *March 20, 2011* Donald Leroy Moniz, 72, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired technician at Mealani Experiment Station in Waimea, Hawaii, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Honokaa. He is survived by wife Shirley, son Rex, daughters Lorna Cypriano and Kelly Loc, sisters Christine Johansen and Mary Gomes, nine grandchildren and

five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, Honokaa. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 March 2011]

**Moniz, Donald Leroy,** *March 20, 2011* Donald Leroy Moniz, 72, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired technician for Mealani Experiment Station in Kamuela, died in North Hawaii Community Hospital. He was born in Honokaa. He is survived by wife Shirley, son Rex, daughtersLorna Cypriano and Kelly Loo, sisters Christine Johansen and Mary Gomes, nine grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, Honokaa. Mass: 10 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information published in an obituary yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Moniz, Gordon J.**, *Nov. 29, 2011* Gordon J. Moniz, 77, of Kaneohe, a retired Hawaiian Tel equipment installer, an Aloha Airlines security guard and an Army veteran, died in Kaneohe. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Shirley Klein, son Dwayne, hanai sons John and Steve, and sister Jessie Camara. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Wednesday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 December 2011]

**Moniz, Jacqueline Catherine "Jackie",** *Dec. 12, 2011* Jacqueline Catherine "Jackie" Moniz, 74, of Kaneohe, a homemaker, died in Kaneohe. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Frank Jr.; son Frank V.; daughters Joanie Ishiki, Sandra Kalahiki and Tammy Woods; brothers Robert, Leroy, Bernard, Johnny and Norman Medeiros; sisters Patricia, June and Francine Medeiros, Paula A. Vares and Marilyn Aki; four grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 December 2011]

**Moniz, Madeline,** *Aug. 14, 2011* Madeline Moniz, 75, of Honokaa, Hawaii, a retired custodian at Honokaa High and Elementary School, former custodian at Waimea Elementary and Intermediate School, and former room service waitress at Mauna Kea Beach Hotel, died at her daughter's home. She was born in Honokaa. She is survived by son Garrett, daughter Annette Kaipo, two grandchildren, two stepgrandchildren, a great-grandchild and six step-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church, Honokaa. Mass: 10 a.m. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 August 2011]

**Monje, Edward Edot**, *May 7, 2011* Edward Edot Monje, 75, of Hono-lulu, a retired Hilton Hawaiian Village maintenance employee and Army National Guard veteran, died at home. He was born in Kohala, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Caroline; sons Earl Morita and Edward Jr., Gaylord and Nathan Monje; daughter Laurie Lucas; brother Lawrence; sister Edith Esteban; six grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 May 2011]

**Monroe, Donald E. Jr.,** *March 1, 2011* Donald E. "Don" Monroe Jr. 62, of Honolulu, a boat captain, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kristy; son Aukai; daughters Sarina Flores-Irvine, Maile M. Rains, Tricia Bergakker and Nanea

Meleana; father Donald E.; sister Judith Giggey; and six grandchildren. Inurnment: 2:15 p.m. Friday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 March 2011]

**Montero, David,** *July 23, 2011* David Montero, 69, of Aiea, a meat cutter at Hickam Air Force Base, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Lorita, sons David "Chino" and Dana, daughter Dawn, mother Juney and brothers Richard Jr. and Harry. Visitation: 10 a.m. Aug. 8 at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 10:30 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 August 2011]

**Montero, Nina Lee,** *May 15, 2011* Nina Lee Montero, 82, of Kapolei, a retired state paramedic, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. She was born in California. She is survived by sons Darryl and Tony Eng, daughter Dina M. Ali-Bang, brother Roger Lee, sister Cynthia Lee, four grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 13 June 2011]

**Montgomery, James M.,** *Jan. 13, 2011* James M. "Jimmy" Montgomery, 52, of Mililani, a former recording artist, musician and proprietor of Sunset Electronic Repair, died in Wahiawa. He was born in Long Beach, Calif. He is survived by fiancee Andrea Mehio, stepdaughter Chenoah Nigrelli and brother Mark. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Alii Beach Park, west end, near Jodo Mission. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 February 2011]

**Montgomery, Vicki Jennell**, *Oct. 11, 2011* Vicki Jennell Montgomery, 54, of Eleele, Kauai, died. She was born in California. She is survived by daughter Maya, former husband Arvin, stepmother Fran Soiland, brother Robert Johnson and sister Sunny Goodman. Celebration of life: 11 a.m. Sunday at Wailua Beach (mouth of river). Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 October 2011]

**Montoya, Mary Soledad,** *Sept. 23, 2011* Mary Soledad Montoya, 84, of Honolulu, an employee at World Bank in Washington, D.C., and a Navy veteran, died in Honolulu. She was born in Dona Ana Misilla, N.M. She is survived by father Daniel, mother Catarina Fresquez, brother Edward and sisters Esther, Elizabeth, Emma and Connie. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 October 2011]

**Monzon, Severina Saria,** *Aug. 14, 2011* Severina Saria Monzon, 106, of Pearl City, a farmer and homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Malagasang 1st, Imus Cavite, Philippines. She is survived by sons Jose and Fabian, and daughters Genoveva and Nicolasa Monzon, Felicisma Wild and Paulita Saulog. Visitation: 4 p.m. Sunday at Borthwick Mortuary. Rosary and eulogy: 5:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Monday at Our Lady of Good Counsel Catholic Church, 1525 Waimano Home Road, Pearl City. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 12:30 p.m. at Mililani Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 August 2011]

Moon, Jacob I., Jan. 7, 2011 Jacob I. Moon of Honolulu, an Eastman Kodak Co. retiree and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Tripler Army Medical Center. He was born

in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by wife Helen, brother Charles and sisters Theresa Kaneshiro and Sylvia Lawton. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2011]

**Mooneyhan, Johnny Nelson,** *Sept. 20, 2011* Johnny Nelson Mooneyhan, 65, of Honolulu, a First Hawaiian Bank manager, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Corsicana, Texas. He is survived by wife Henrietta "Mapuana," son Nelson K., brother Wayene and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Moanalua Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Cremation to follow. Scattering of ashes at a later date. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 September 2011]

**Moore, Amos Ozelle III,** *Sept. 15, 2011* Amos Ozelle Moore III, 64, of Honolulu, a retired residential manager and U.S. Marine Corps veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Dallas. He is survived by wife Norie, sons Amos IV and Daxs, daughter Janet Flemmings, stepsons Jaime and Jimi Sunga, stepdaughter June Madelle and a grandchild. Visitation: 5 p.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 September 2011]

**Moore, Bernice Soares,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Bernice Soares Moore, 74, of Poplar Bluff, Mo., a retired cook for Lucy Lee Hospital in Poplar Bluff, died in St. Francis Medical Center in Cape Girardeau, Mo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Michael; sons Alfred and Wayne Soares; daughters Glory Song, formerly known as Alina Kea, Polly Canterbury, Edwina Highley, Verna Alu, Lynette Sanchez and Drina Medeiros; sisters Diane and Lucille; 26 grandchildren; 46 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Services were held in Poplar Bluff. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Moore, Dean S.**, *June 16, 2011* Dean S. Moore, 86, of Hawley, Texas, a judge in Texas, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. She was born in Rule, Texas. She is survived by daughter Joellyn Hallmark, sisters Eloise Newbury and Janice Wolsch, six grandchildren, 14 great-grandchildren and a great-great-grandchild. Services to be held in Texas. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Moore, Janet Lucille,** *Feb. 25, 2011* Janet Lucille Moore, 73, of Wenatchee, Wash., a retired restaurant owner, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Springfield, Ill. She is survived by husband Hugh, daughter Lori, brother Tony Nady Jr., sister Judy Chapman, four grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services to be held in Washington. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Moore, Orville F. Jr.,** *May 23, 2011* Orville F. Moore Jr., 79, of Honolulu, a retired Coca-Cola USA quality assurance manager and Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Pali Momi Medical Center. He was born in Albuquerque, N.M. He is survived by wife Mitzi, son Dan, daughters June Okamoto and Kay Saso-Moore, brother Charles, sisters Nancy Hanson and Shirley Ann Criss, and three grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 June 2011]

**Moore, Taimi Lokelani,** *Dec. 13, 2010* Taimi Lokelani Moore, 22, of Aiea died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by father Gordon H.K. Lui and mother Irene. Services to be held at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 January 2011]

**Moore, William James,** *Nov. 6, 2011* William James Moore, 81, of Kailua, a retired Navy commander and a Pacific Resources Inc. petroleum specialist, died in Honolulu. He was born in Wellsville, Ohio. He is survived by wife Verne, daughters Kimberly and Valerie, and sister Diane Wheelock. Graveside services: 10 a.m. Friday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to ROTC Scholarship Fund Hawaii Chapter MOAA, P.O. Box 1185, Kailua, HI 96734. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 November 2011]

**Moorehouse, Mary Helen Hoegeman,** *March 1, 2011* Mary Helen Hoegeman Moorehouse, 72, of North Little Rock, Ark., a Plato Learning regional administrator, died in North Little Rock. She was born in Batesville, Ind. She is survived by sons Philip and Naaman, brother Philip Hoegeman, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services in Arkansas. Flowers welcome. Donations suggested to charity. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 March 2011]

**Morales, Joseph,** *March 30, 2011* Joseph Morales, 80, of Waipahu, a retired planner and estimator at the Public Works Center at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard, died in St. Francis Hospice-West. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Grace; sons Damien and Daniel; daughters Francine Morales-McCully, and Monica and Teresa Morales; sisters Sister Stephanie Morales and Dominga Joaquin; and a grandchild. Visitation: 10 a.m. Tuesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 11:30 a.m. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 April 2011]

**Morales, Martin Gaspar,** *July 15, 2011* Martin Gaspar Morales, 79, of Honolulu, a Green Thumb landscaper, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Laoag City, Ilocos Norte, Philippines. He is survived by wife Leticia, son Neil, daughter Myla Morales-Tomas, sister Dominga and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 8:30 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony Catholic Church, Kalihi. Mass: 9:30 a.m. Burial: 11 a.m. at Valley of the Temples. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 August 2011]

**More, Daniel Wayne Barry,** *Sept. 23, 2011* Daniel Wayne Barry More, 69, of Mountain View, Hawaii, a retired bartender, died at home. He was born in Canada. He is survived by companion Charles E. Walker and niece Terri Wetini. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 October 2011]

**Morehouse, William Edward,** *Oct. 21, 2011* William Edward Morehouse, 93, of Hilo, a retired Standard Oil Co. land marketing and leasing manager, died at home. He was born in La Puente, Calif. He is survived by wife Jewell N., sons Craig and Randall, daughter Kathryn Huefner, six grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

Moreno, Warren Wade, *Nov. 14, 2011* Warren Wade Moreno, 50, of Waipahu, a handyman and maintenance worker, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Bonny M.; sons Troy and Warren W. Jr.; daughters Roberta Bishop, Latoya Rivera, Warrenna Grey, and Shirita and Ashawnta Moreno; brothers Saturnino, Alvin, Ronald and Milton; sister Marina Camacho; and 18 grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Pokai Bay Beach Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2011]

**Morgan, Beverly Jean**, *July 11, 2011* Beverly Jean Morgan, 72, of Honolulu, a retired computer school teacher at Nanaikapono Elementary School, died in Kuakini Medical Center. She was born in Michigan City, Ind. She is survived by husband Donald E., daughter Marlo Cabalda, stepsons Brad and Douglas, brothers John and David Novak, and sister Phyllis Kelly. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services: 10 a.m. Private burial. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 July 2011]

**Morgan, Miriam Cleary "Mim",** *July 30, 2011* Miriam Cleary "Mim" Morgan, 93, of Puako, Hawaii, a homemaker and retired registered nurse, died at home. She was born in Portsmouth, N.H. She is survived by husband Dr. Andrew L., sons Chip and James, daughters Christine Morgan and Martha Graham, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. Donations suggested to North Hawaii Hospice, 65-1328 Kawaihae Road, Kamuela, HI 96743. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 August 2011]

**Morgan, Paula L.**, *Aug. 8, 2011* Paula L. Morgan, 57, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Camp Lejeune, N.C. She is survived by husband David, daughter Hayley, mother Esther Rucker and sister Kathy Nordahl. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2011]

**Morgan, Ralph W. III,** *April 16, 2011* Ralph W. Morgan III, 47, of Pearl City, an electrician, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Great Lakes, Ill. He is survived by father Ralph Jr., mother Ruth, brother Richard E. and sisters Sherry L. Morgan and Debbie M. Williams. Mass: 9 am. Monday at Our Lady of Good Counsel, 1525 Waimano Home Road. Burial: 1 p.m. at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 June 2011]

**Mori, Francis Yoshinori**, *Aug. 19, 2011* Francis Yoshinori Mori, 62, of Honolulu, a retired Rustproofing Co. owner and an Air Force veteran who served in the Korean War, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Alan and sister Doreen Kuroda. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 October 2011]

**Mori, Francis Yoshinori,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Francis Yoshinori Mori, 62, of Honolulu, a retired Rustproofing Co. owner and an Air Force veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by brother Alan and sister Doreen Kuroda. Private services. Incorrect information in an obituary published Monday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 October 2011]

**Mori, Richard Noboru,** *Aug. 18, 2011* Richard Noboru Mori, 81, of Honolulu, a retired selfemployed television repairman, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Anahola, Kauai. He is survived by wife Miyoko, daughter Sue Ann C. Moriwaki and sister Laura Yamanaka. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 September 2011] **Mori, Tetsuo,** *April 26, 2011* Tetsuo Mori, 83, of Wailuku, a retired compositor at The Honolulu Advertiser, died in Wailuku. He was born in Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Shoichi and Yasuo, and sisters Akie Sakumoto and Fumiko Hiyakumoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 May 2011]

**Mori, TJ,** *Sept. 10, 2011* TJ "Tipuk 69" Mori, 24, of Honolulu, a former food server on The Star of Honolulu, will be remembered in services 4:30 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. He was born in Chuuk, Micronesia. He is survived by fiancee Eriko Rekis, son Derwin, daughters Amaliko and Kimora, father Tatamichy, mother Kimie, brother Mitch, sister Kiana and grandparent Tereda Francis. Visitation: 4:30 p.m. Monday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Burial in Chuuk at a later date. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 September 2011]

**Moribe, Momose,** *Feb. 4, 2011* Momose "Janet" Moribe, 87, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Nuuanu Hale. She was born in Paauilo, Hawaii. She is survived by son Morris, brother Peter Maeda and two grand- children. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 February 2011]

**Moribe, Yasuo,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Yasuo Moribe, 97, of Kapaa, Kauai, a Kauai County road maintenance man and a farmer, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. He was born in Makaweli, Kauai. He is survived by daughter Barbara Nishida, five grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Kapaa Jodo Mission. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Moriguchi, Charles Yoneo**, *Jan. 10, 2011* Charles Yoneo Moriguchi, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Mike McCormack Realty Realtor, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Cheryl C. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Moriguchi, Shichiro,** *April 16, 2011* Shichiro "Mori" Moriguchi, 93, of Waipahu, a retired chemist, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son David, a step-grandchild and two step-great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 May 2011]

**Morikawa, Florence Aiko,** *Aug. 3, 2011* Florence Aiko Morikawa, 97, of Honolulu died at home. She was born in Punaluu, Hawaii. She is survived by son Edward Y. Jr.; daughters Joyce K. Arakaki, Audrey K. Yamashiro and Rita Y. Degnan; 11 grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Holy Trinity Church, 5919 Kalanianaole Highway. Mass: 11 a.m. Cremation to follow. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 16 August 2011]

**Morikawa, Hiroshi,** *Sept. 27, 2011* Hiroshi Morikawa, 85, of Honolulu, a Honolulu Sign Co. silk screen printer, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Jon H., daughters Gail C. Camara and Janice Y. Ogoshi, brother Akira and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Makiki Christian Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Morikawa, Hiroshi**, *Sept. 27, 2011* Hiroshi Morikawa, 85, of Honolulu, a Honolulu Sign Co. silk screen printer and an Army veteran, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Jon H., daughters Gail C. Camara and Janice Y. Ogoshi, brother Akira and five grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Makiki Christian Church. Services: 10:30 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 October 2011]

**Morikawa, Masayo,** *Nov. 3, 2011* Masayo Morikawa, 80, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died. She was born in Lahaina. She is survived by husband Harumi, son Eric Y., daughters Cynthia M. Sunahara and Linda Y. Mitsuda, brother Kazuo Murakami and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 12 November 2011]

**Morimoto, Amy,** *Aug. 29, 2011* Amy Morimoto, 70, of Hilo, a retired kitchen helper in Hilo Medical Center's food and nutrition department, died at home. She was born in Hilo. She is survived by brother-in-law Herbert Arakawa. Visitation: 10 a.m. Saturday at Borthwick Hawaii Funeral Home. Services: 11 a.m. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 26 September 2011]

**Morimoto, Ernest Sadamu,** *March 30, 2011* Ernest Sadamu Morimoto, 84, of Honolulu, a retired electrician at Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard and the city Wastewater Division, and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Hanako, daughter Lynette and sister Alice Y. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 4:30 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 April 2011]

**Morimoto, Ralph Sumio,** *Aug. 22, 2011* Ralph Sumio Morimoto, 90, of Honolulu, a retired Napa Auto Parts manager, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Frances S., son Arthur T., daughters Linda S. Chinen and Margo F. Morimoto, sister Mitsue Yokota, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Morinaga, Ernest,** *Feb. 23, 2011* Ernest "Ernie" Morinaga, 82, of Pearl City, an AMPCO employee and retired Lockheed, Japan Airlines, Aloha Airlines and Leilehua Golf Course employee, and an Army veteran, died in Honolulu. He was born in Waipahu. She is survived by son Lawrence "Larry"; brother Takeo; sisters Kathleen Torigoe, Jane Miyashiro and Barbara Y. Moore; and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Morinaka, Bert Yoshio**, *June 1, 2011* Bert Yoshio Morinaka, 62, of Honolulu, proprietor for Stonecraft, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Christine A., sons Thomas I. and Paul Y., daughter Jennifer M., mother Kinuko, brother Roy M., sister Carlene S. Yama-moto and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Friday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2011]

**Morioka, Donna Momoyo,** *June 4, 2011* Donna Momoyo Morioka, 53, of Waipahu died in Aiea. She was born in Wahiawa. She is survived by sons Nathan and Justin Roldan, mother Betty, sister Kellie Morioka-Kam, former husband Dwight "Joe Black" Roldan and a grandchild.

Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Friday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 June 2011]

**Morioka, June Utako**, *Dec. 5, 2010* June Utako Morioka, 95, of Honolulu, a ceramic artist, died in Honolulu. She was born in Tottori, Japan. She is survived by son John; daughters Mae L. Sanjek, Diane Owyang and Mary Morioka; and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 January 2011]

**Morioka, Kenneth T.,** *Jan. 22, 2011* Kenneth T. Morioka, 86, of Honolulu, a retired Maguire Bearing Co. warehouse worker, died in The Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sister Florence Nishida. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Graveside services: 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at Diamond Head Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Morioka, Laura Kuwaye,** *Jan. 24, 2011* Laura Kuwaye Morioka, 91, of Honolulu, a retired state Department of Education secretary, died in the Plaza at Punchbowl. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Wayne H., brother Walter Kuwaye and sister Marian K. Kikuchi. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 February 2011]

**Morioka, Masayuki,** *May 11, 2011* Masayuki Morioka, 75, of Honolulu, a Pearl Harbor Naval Shipyard material expediter and an Air Force veteran, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by brother Norman and nieces and nephews. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Sunday at Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, mauka chapel. Services: 6:30 p.m. Casual attire. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 June 2011]

**Morioka, Mildred Yaeno**, *Oct. 10, 2011* Mildred Yaeno Morioka, 84, of Huntington Beach, Calif., died in Huntington Beach. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Guy, brothers Henry and Edward Yamachika, sister Gladys Okamura and a step-grandchild. Services: 4:30 p.m. Nov. 4 at Moiliili Hongwanji Mission. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Morisaki, Joan Shizue,** *Oct. 4, 2011* Joan Shizue Morisaki, 57, of Honolulu, a Safeway cashier, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by brother Robert and sisters Joyce Nakamoto and Betty Taira. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary, Maui. Services: 4 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Maui Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Morisaki, Joan Shizue,** *Oct. 4, 2011* Joan Shizue Morisaki, 57, of Lahaina, a Safeway cashier, died in Honolulu. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by brother Robert and sisters Joyce Nakamoto and Betty Taira. Visitation: 3 p.m. Friday at Nakamura Mortuary, Maui. Services: 4 p.m. Burial: 10:30 a.m. Saturday at Maui Memorial Park. Casual attire. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. Incorrect information published in an obituary Sunday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 October 2011]

**Morishita, Doris S.K.**, *July 18, 2011* Doris S.K. Morishita, 79, of Kaneohe, a retired Chaminade University personnel clerk and Waikiki Realty-Kahala realtor, died in Pomona, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Yasuyuki; daughter Teresa; brothers Bill, Robert

and Edward Lum; and sisters Lillian Loo and Gladys Wayas. Visitation: 3 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Rosary services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at St. Anthony Catholic Church in Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011]

**Morishita, Doris S.K.,** *July 18, 2011* Doris S.K. Morishita, 79, of Kaneohe, a retired Chaminade University personnel clerk and Waikiki Realty-Kahala Realtor, died in Pomona, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Yasuyuki; daughter Teresa; brothers Bill, Robert and Edward Lum; and sisters Lillian Loo and Gladys Wayas. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary, mauka chapel. Rosary services: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at St. Anthony Catholic Church in Kalihi. Mass: 10 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 July 2011]

**Morita, Albert M.**, *Sept. 28, 2011* Albert M. Morita, 83, of Mililani died in Aiea. He was born in Pahoa, Hawaii. He is survived by wife Yuriko, brothers George and Ivan, and sisters Nobue Oshiro, Mae Takata and Marjorie Asato. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 October 2011]

**Morita, Carl Victor,** *July 31, 2011* Carl Victor Morita, 67, of Mililani, a Delta Airlines aircraft mechanic, died. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Michelle, son Sun Mei Chin and brother Van. Visitation: 4 p.m. Thursday at Makiki Christian Church. Services: 5 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 August 2011]

**Morita, Fusako**, *March 18, 2011* Fusako Morita, 95, of Honolulu, a retired Rehabilitation Center of the Pacific nurse, died in Honolulu. She was born in Waimea, Kauai. She is survived by sons Carl and Van, brothers Chiaki and Eugene Akazawa, and sisters Misao Mori, Yukiko Kubota and Itsuko Murabayashi. Services: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Makiki Christian Church. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Morita, George Noboru,** *Jan. 6, 2011* George Noboru Morita, 77, of Hono-lulu, a General Cable Corp. employee and an Army veteran, died in Island Nursing Home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Joyce H., daughters Pamela A. Morita and Kelli K. Tran, sisters Helen S. Coelho and Alice Y. Ishiura, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 January 2011]

**Morita, Herbert Toshio**, *March 9, 2011* Herbert Toshio Morita, 94, of Honolulu, a retired Pan Pacific project superintendent, died. He was born in Honokaa, Hawaii. He is survived by sons Lawrence and Cary, daughter Judy Lee and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Morita, Hiroaki "Rocky",** *Nov. 17, 2011* Hiroaki "Rocky" Morita, 66, of Honolulu, a Department of the Army civilian employee for the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and an Army Reserve veteran, died in Yokosuka, Japan. He was born in Tule Lake, Calif. He is survived by wife Kathleen K., stepsons Scott and Lee Kamimura, stepdaughter Nicole Okamura, sisters

Helen Tanigawa and Elaine Park, and three grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 December 2011]

**Morita, Hisako**, *March 20, 2011* Hisako Morita, 99, of Kailua, a homemaker, died. She was born in North Kohala, Hawaii. She is survived by sons Clyde M. and Dr. Lloyd T.; brother Bertram T. Matsunobu; sisters Hiroko Matsumoto, Tomiko Matsunobu, Barbara S. Ino and Tokie Himeda; five grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. In lieu of flowers and monetary offerings, donations suggested to charity or Salvation Army, Japan Earthquake/Tsunami International Relief Fund, P.O. Box 630278, Baltimore, MD 21263-0728. Phone: 800-SALARMY. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 April 2011]

**Morita, Maurice Kalani Kiyoshi,** *March 11, 2011* Maurice Kalani Kiyoshi Morita, 66, of Kaaawa, a retired elevator inspector and mechanic with the U.S. government and a Navy veteran, died in Kaaawa. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Kathleen; sons Kevin, Keith and Daniel; daughter Kelly; sisters Winifred Basques, Wilma Faust, and Maureen and Lynne Morita; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Monday at Hawaiian Memorial Park Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 March 2011]

**Morita, Michael Toshi,** *April 8, 2011* Michael Toshi "Mike" Morita, 60, of Honolulu, a Royal Hawaiian Band musician, died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Teresa Ann, son Jason and sister Janet Beaulieu. Visitation: 1 p.m. Saturday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 2 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 April 2011]

**Morita, Nathan Shizuo**, *June 15, 2011* Nathan Shizuo Morita, 59, of Hilo, a retired Hilo High School teacher, died at home. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by brother Alan and sister Marian Takeshima. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Saturday at Dodo Mortuary. Services: 11 a.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 July 2011]

**Moriwake, Milton Kiku,** *Sept. 11, 2011* Milton Kiku Moriwake, 59, of Waimanalo, a city waste-water engineer and an Army veteran, died in Waimanalo. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Dennise Moriwaki; son Milton K. Moriwaki Jr.; daughters Tiane-Mae S.D.L. Moriwaki, Natasha Amano and Kim Ah Lee Sam; brother Gilbert; sister Shirley-Ann Pratt; and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Friday at Hope Chapel Olomana, Kailua. Services at noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 1 October 2011]

**Moriwaki, Howard Minoru,** *April 5, 2011* Howard Minoru Moriwaki, 92, of Kaneohe, a retired Federal Aviation Administration supply clerk and an Army veteran who served in World War II, died. He was born in Hakipuu, Oahu. He is survived by wife Vivienne Y., daughter Candace S. Wong and two grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 April 2011]

**Moriwaki, Jean Shizuko,** *April 22, 2011* Jean Shizuko Moriwaki, 92, of Honolulu, a retired Honolulu Federal Savings and Loan retiree, died at home. She was born in Onomea, Hawaii. She is survived by daughter Sharon Y. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 May 2011]

**Moriyama, Clara Hideko**, *Nov. 12, 2011* Clara Hideko Moriyama, 93, of Honolulu died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Keahua, Maui. She is survived by husband Noboru, three grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 November 2011]

**Moriyama, Dorothy Yoshiko,** *Feb. 21, 2011* Dorothy Yoshiko Moriyama, 86, of Waimanalo, a retired Keolu Elementary School cafeteria cook, died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Herbert K. Jr., daughter Nan H. Aiona, brother George T. Sonoda, sisters Nancy A. Kanbara and Shirley K. Yamada, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

**Moriyama, Herbert Komao,** *March 3, 2011* Herbert Komao "Mochi" Mori yama, 91, of Wai ma nalo, a retired city Road Division inspector, died at home. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Herbert K. Jr., daughter Nan H. Aiona, sister Jennie T. Heu, three grandchildren and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 March 2011]

**Moriyama, James Noboru**, *April 3, 2011* James Noboru Moriyama, 87, of Honolulu, a retired owner of Moriyama Brothers Ltd. and an Army veteran who served in World War II and with the allied translators and interpreters section in Tokyo, died in Arcadia Retirement Residence. He was born in Kilauea, Kauai. He is survived by wife Sarah S., son Curtis S. and sisters Caroline T. Kubo and Agnes S. Hori. Visitation: 4 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 5 p.m. Inurnment: 10:30 a.m. Thursday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Moriyama, Lester Mitsuo**, *Jan. 24, 2011* Lester Mitsuo Moriyama, 57, of San Diego, a certified automotive mechanic specializing in Volkswagen, died in San Diego. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughter Brynne Montenegro, father Tony S., mother Sally and brothers Glenn and Miles. Services held in San Diego. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 March 2011]

**Moriyama, Shigeo**, *Dec. 10, 2011* Shigeo Moriyama, 93, of Honolulu died in Waipahu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Miles T. and Glenn M., sister Doris Nishi and numerous grandchildren. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 December 2011]

**Morketter, Robert Stanley,** *Aug. 10, 2011* Robert Stanley Morketter, 87, of Honolulu, formerly of Piedmont, Calif., a retired general manager in government services contracting, died in Honolulu. He was born in Whittier, Calif. He is survived by wife Sally; sons Robert S. Jr. and Thierry C.; daughter Cynthia Chiles; stepsons Kem, Keith and Kevin Kantor; stepdaughter Kari Fletcher; hanai son John Chiles; three grandchildren; eight step-grandchildren; and a step-great-grandchild. Private services. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 August 2011]

**Morneau, Ada Goo,** *July 2, 2011* Ada Goo Morneau, 79, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Donald and Daniel; daughters Denise Kanahele and Debra Morneau; brothers Ernest, Gilbert and Thomas Goo; sisters Amy Loui and Beverly Min; seven grandchildren; and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 July 2011] **Morohashi, Colin Sachio**, *May 10, 2011* Colin Sachio Morohashi, 48, of Honolulu, a former Yuki's Hari Salon barber, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Waimea, Kauai. He is survived by mother Doris Y., brother Dennis S. and sister Lauri H. Fu. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 May 2011]

**Morolt, Nancy Virginia**, *Jan. 15, 2011* Nancy Virginia Morolt, 64, of Honolulu, a certified nurse's aide, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Mario Ruiz and Alex and Dennis Vea; daughter Maile Ruiz; brothers Abel, Tony and Tommy Cabral; 14 grandchildren; and eight great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Morrett, John J.**, *Oct. 14, 2011* John J. Morrett, 95, of Jacksonville, Fla., a former Honolulu Episcopal priest who founded Holy Nativity Church and served in the Army during World War II, will be remembered in services 5 p.m. Jan. 28 at Holy Nativity Church in Aina Haina. He died in Florida. He was born in Springfield, Ohio. He is survived by wife Joan, son Daniel, daughters Sandy Morrett and Lisa Morrett Reid, and stepdaughter Christa Germanson. Services: 5 p.m. Jan. 28 at Holy Nativity Church in Aina Haina. Donations to Karen Refugees, c/o The Brackett Refugee Education Fund, P.O. Box 8, Hamilton, NY 13346; or Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 3889 Eloise St., Jacksonville, FL 32205. Additional information for an obituary published Thursday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 4 November 2011]

**Morrett, The Rev. John Joseph**, *Oct. 12, 2011* The Rev. John Joseph Morrett, 95, of Jacksonville, Fla., an Episcopal clergyman, founder of Holy Nativity Church in Honolulu and an Army captain who served in World War II, died in Florida. He was born in Springfield, Ohio. He is survived by wife Joan L., son Daniel, daughters Sandy Morrett and Lisa M. Reid, and stepdaughter Christa Germanson. Services to be held at a future date at Holy Nativity, Honolulu. In lieu of flowers, donations suggested to Karen Refugees, care of The Brackett Refugee Education Fund, P.O. Box 8, Hamilton, NY 13346, or Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 3889 Eloise St., Jacksonville, FL 32205. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 October 2011]

**Morse, Hilda Theresa**, *Nov. 24, 2011* Hilda Theresa Morse, formerly known as Hilda Theresa Cummings, 80, of Hilo, a Realtor, died in Hilo. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Howard Cummings; daughters Joanne Carpenter, Jannet Merderios, Jamie Pearl, Antoinette Darby and Samantha Fumes; 12 grandchildren; and 15 great-grandchildren. For service information, call Joanne Carpenter at 512-417-5994. Aloha attire. No flowers. Email condolences to jamiejk2@gmail.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 December 2011]

**Mortl, Craig Alan,** *March 15, 2011* Craig Alan Mortl, 54, of Ewa Beach died. He was born in Beaufort, S.C. He is survived by mother Ruth M. and brothers Jeffrey and Steven. No services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 March 2011]

**Morton, Kevin Allan,** *Oct. 22, 2011* Kevin Allan Morton, 53, of Hilo, a retired houseman at Seacliff Resort in Kona and a Marine Corps veteran, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Newport, R.I. He is survived by wife Shannon G., brothers Tracy and Ulysses L.

Jr., and sisters Jennie and Jakki. Graveside services at noon Nov. 14 at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery No. 2. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 November 2011]

**Morton, Leonard Earl,** *April 25, 2011* Leonard Earl Morton, 78, of Honolulu, a retired electronics mechanic at Pearl Harbor and an Army veteran, died in St. Francis Hospice, Ewa Beach. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Aulani; sons Earl K. and David K.; daughters Leslie Grantz, Leiha Sellitto and Leanne Capuchin; sister Pearl Ulukou; and eight grandchildren. Visitation: 9:30 a.m. Friday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10:30 a.m. Inurnment: 2 p.m. at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 November 2011]

**Moses, Donna Mae,** *Dec. 17, 2010* Donna Mae Moses, 61, of Waimanalo died at home. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by sons Donovan Naleieha and Peter Moses I; daughters Dawn Apo and Bernadette, Stacie, Rose and Daisy Moses; father Peter K. Jr.; sister Eleanor Afong; 24 grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Saturday at Waimanalo Beach Park. Casual attire. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 11 January 2011]

**Moses, Peter Sr.,** *March 18, 2011* Peter Moses Sr., 86, of Waimanalo, a painter, died in Waimanalo. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Peter Jr. and Solomon H. Jr., 11 grandchildren, 32 great-grandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren. Services: 10 a.m. Sunday at 41-912 Kalanianaole Highway, Waimanalo. Potluck to follow. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 May 2011]

**Mosher, Tane Rose Puamohala Wailehua**, *Dec. 15, 2011* Tane Rose Puamohala Wailehua Mosher, 51, of Kaneohe, an Office of Hawaiian Affairs human resources manager, died in Honolulu. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Scott K., son Cullen K., mother Tiona N. Wailehua and sisters Wendy Wailehua-Vause, Mahea Kaeo-Wailehua and Kauikeoalani Wailehua. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at Community of Christ Church, 1666 Mott-Smith Drive. Services: 10:30 a.m. No flowers. Online condolences: www.hawaiifuneralservices.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 December]

**Mossman, Carl "Kuni",** *Aug. 21, 2011* Carl "Kuni" Mossman, 68, of Honolulu, a painter, died in Hono-lulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Elsa, daughters Shannon and Cory Babchuk, stepson Stephen N. Barrett, stepdaughters Diana Hoopai and Noel Barrett-Tau, father Patrick H., brother Reuben and sisters Pearl Mossman and Kapale Awa. Visitation: 9 a.m. Wednesday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services:

10 a.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2011]

**Mossman, Vincent "Vinny",** *Oct. 14, 2011* Vincent "Vinny" Mossman, 58, of Waimanalo died in Honolulu. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by companion Shirley Rillamas; son Vincent "Moki" Jr.; daughter Wehilani; mother Papee; brothers Mel, Ipo and Rod-Joe; and two grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Oahu Cemetery Chapel. Services: 10 a.m. Private scattering of ashes. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 October 2011]

Motohiro, Akiye, *Sept. 6, 2011* Akiye Motohiro, 95, of Honolulu, a retired Kona coffee farmer, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Daniel, daughters

Doris Nagatani and Joan Izumoto, sister Grace Naito, seven grandchildren and six greatgrandchildren. Private services. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 September 2011]

**Motooka, Darryl Makana Hiromi,** *April 11, 2011* Darryl Makana Hiromi Motooka, 22, of Kihei, Maui, a former beach attendant at Four Seasons Resort & Spa in Kihei, died in Kihei. He was born in Wailuku. He is survived by wife Rose A., son Jayden D.K.H., parents Garrick and April, brother Travis P.K. and grandparents Richard and Eleanor Motooka, Uilani P. Carpio and Albert Carpio. Visitation: 9 a.m. Saturday at St. Anthony Catholic Church. Mass: noon. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Motoyama, Roy Hayato,** *June 15, 2011* Roy Hayato Motoyama, 72, of Honolulu, an Armstrong Building Maintenance project manager and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Nancy, daughter Christine Anderson, stepson Ray Tokumoto, stepdaughters Terrie Oda and Donna Tokumoto, brother Donald, sister Dulcie Terada, a grandchild and three stepgrandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 July 2011]

**Motta, Raymond Dennis,** *Jan. 11, 2011* Raymond Dennis Motta, 69, of Kailua, a retired Hawaiian Electric Co. substation planner and scheduler, died in Kaiser Medical Center. He was born in Lihue. He is survived by wife Clara, sons Raymond Jr. and Robert, daughter Colleen Toma, brother William and four grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Monday at St. John Vianney. Mass: 11 a.m. Burial: 1 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 January 2011]

**Moulton, Heber Kimball,** *Sept. 3, 2011* Heber Kimball Moulton, 32, of Honolulu, a University of Hawaii research assistant, will be remembered in services at 1 p.m. today at Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, 1560 S. Beretania St. He died in Honolulu. He was born in Hinsdale, Ill. He is survived by wife Olga; father Stan; mother Lillis; brothers Wade, Travis and David; and sister Merrily. Visitation: noon today at the church. Additional services to be held in Hondo, Texas. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 September 2011]

**Mount, Katherine Lyman,** *June 30, 2011* Katherine Lyman "Kass" Mount, 88, of Kailua-Kona, a retired editor for A.B. Dick and the Christian Science Monitor in Chicago, died at home. She was born in Winnetka, Ill. She is survived by husband Ellis, daughter Marsha Eckert, son Paul, sister Louise Dickson and a grandchild. Services: 3:30 p.m. Friday at the Regency at Hualalai. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 July 2011]

**Moura, Charles "Howard",** *Aug. 12, 2011* Charles "Howard" Moura, 77, of Hanapepe, Kauai, a retired fisherman, died in Kauai Veterans Memorial Hospital. He was born in Kapaa, Kauai. He is survived by companion Ella Kimokeo; sons Charles, James and Howard; daughters Rose Jimenez and Cimmeron Jones; hanai son James McCool; hanai daughter Makana Kia; sisters Mildred Pimental, Caroline Santos, Kathrine Kva, Dorothy Medeiros and Violet Yagihara; 17 grandchildren; and 23 great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Sept. 24 at Hanapepe tennis court pavilion. Services: 11 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 August 2011]

**Moura, Tricia Bernadette,** *April 27, 2011* Tricia Bernadette Moura, 47, of Lihue, a homemaker, died in Wilcox Memorial Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by daughters Taryn and Savannah; sisters Carlina Muffly, Valerie Takiguchi and Mimi Erickson; and companion Bradley Turner. Visitation: 8 a.m. Wednesday at Immaculate Conception Church. Mass: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 May 2011]

**Mow, Chow Hee,** Aug. 21, 2011 Chow Hee Mow, 79, of Honolulu, a retired chef, died in Honolulu. He was born in China. He is survived by wife Yun Ling, son Willard, daughters Cindy Mow and Nancy Hargreaves, brothers Kam Heung and Kyau Tow, sister Wah Yee Kam and two grandchildren. Taoist services: 10:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park.Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 7 September 2011]

**Mow, Teong Chin,** *July 20, 2011* Teong Chin Mow, 89, of Honolulu, a machinist at Pearl Harbor and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by sons Daniel and David, daughters Evelyn Kotomori and Winifred Farrell, brother Norman, sisters Judy Chin and Lili Ako, four grandchildren and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 11 a.m. Thursday at Borthwick Mortuary. Taoist services. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Moyer, Scott Thomas,** *Dec. 12, 2010* Scott Thomas Moyer, 42, of Haleiwa, a retired Navy veteran, died. He was born in Milford, Conn. He is survived by father Cal, mother Barbara, stepmother Roberta and stepsister Cyndy S. Tummins. Services: noon Saturday at 62-173 Lokoea Place in Haleiwa. Casual or aloha attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to Schofield Masonic Temple Association. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 January 2011]

**Mueller, Mary Sadako,** *Feb. 9, 2011* Mary Sadako Mueller, 90, of Kailua-Kona, a retiree, died at home. She was born in Kapaa, Kauai. She is survived by sons Murti Vinayaga, Karl Mueller and Baron Ganeko; brothers Anke, Yasu and Albert Ishikawa; sisters Kathleen Ishikawa and Jean Barry; and 10 grandchildren. Celebration of life to be held on Oahu. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 February 2011]

**Muir, Harry Junior**, *Jan. 18, 2011* Harry Junior Muir, 90, of Kailua-Kona, an engineer in the construction industry, died. He was born in Salina, Kan. He is survived by son Alan, daughter Anabelle Smith, sister Nancy Westgate and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 24 January 2011]

**Mukai, Ronald Yoshikatsu,** *Jan. 4, 2011* Ronald Yoshikatsu Mukai, 69, of Honolulu, a senior vice president in the banking industry, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Pearl City. He is survived by companion Grace H. Chae, sons Derek K. and Chad K., brother Douglas K., sister Elaine A. Indei and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Thursday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 January 2011]

**Mukai, Sadamu**, *March 23, 2011* Sadamu Mukai, 98, of Ho?nolulu, an Army corporal with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Company M, died in Honolulu. He was born in Puunene,

Maui. He is survived by wife Suzue, daughters Sandra Tokeshi and Alyce Yamaguchi, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 April 2011]

**Mukai, Sadamu**, *March 23, 2011* Sadamu Mukai, 98, of Honolulu, an Army corporal with the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, Company M, died in Honolulu. He was born in Puunene, Maui. He is survived by wife Suzue, daughters Sandra Tokeshi and Alyce Yamaguchi, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 April 2011]

**Mulec, Frank Alexander,** *Nov. 5, 2011* Frank Alexander Mulec, 81, of Opihikao, Hawaii, a retired mechanical engineer at the former Hilo Iron Works and Mauna Loa Macadamia Nut Co., died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Sentilj, Slovenia. He is survived by wife Eunice "Loha"; son Frank J.; daughters Susanne Hauanio, Leilani Reyes and Kapuanani Behr; brother Silvester; sister Elza Marusic; 12 grandchildren; 12 great-grandchildren; and a great-great-grandchild. Visitation: 8 a.m. Saturday at Opihikao Congregational Church. Services: 10 a.m. Burial to follow at Homelani Memorial Park. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 November 2011]

**Mullins, Lynda Lee,** *July 15, 2011* Lynda Lee Mullins, 65, of Honolulu, a former Southwest Airlines flight attendant, Rutland Resort Properties property and resort manager, and an event coordinator and fundraiser for the March of Dimes, died in Honolulu. She was born in De Funiak Springs, Fla. She is survived by husband Al, daughters Sheila Ann Blanco and Tara Parker, sister Mamie Bozeman and a grandchild. Private services and burial in Florida. Donations suggested to March of Dimes Foundation, Hawaii Chapter, 1451 S. King St., Suite 504, Honolulu, HI 96814. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 July 2011]

**Munck, Jean M.,** *June 1, 2011* Jean M. Munck, 82, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Scotia, N.Y. She is survived by son Robert; daughters Vicki L. Martin, Pamela J. Jones and Cheryl Grey; brother Roy Suitor; five grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private scattering of ashes. Donations may be made to the Hawaiian Humane Society. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 June 2011]

**Munck, Jean M.**, *June 1, 2011* Jean M. Munck, 82, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Honolulu. She was born in Scotia, N.Y. She is survived by son Robert; daughters Vicki L. Martin, Pamela J. Jones and Cheryl Gray; brother Roy Suitor; five grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Private scattering of ashes. Donations may be made to Hawaiian Humane Society. Incorrect information in an obituary published Friday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 15 June 2011]

**Mundo, Myra Akie**, *Oct. 11, 2011* Myra Akie Mundo, 60, of Honolulu died in St. Francis Hospice Puiwa. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by mother Fumie Miyazu, brother Wendell K. Miyazu and sister Clarice M. Kawamoto. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 October 2011]

**Mundon, Maxine Onaona**, *July 15, 2011* Maxine Onaona "Nana" Mundon, 76, of Kailua, a Pan American World Airways retiree, died in Castle Medical Center. She was born in Honolulu. She

is survived by daughters Gillen K. Neff, Bonny K. Moniz and Jodi K. Belin; sister Elaine Kaopuiki; and seven grandchildren. Visitation: 10 a.m. Friday at Star of the Sea Catholic Church. Mass: noon. Burial: 2 p.m. at Hawaiian Memorial Park. No wreaths. Online condolences: www.borthwickoahu.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 31 July 2011]

**Mundy, Karen Planson,** *Aug. 19, 2011* Karen Planson Mundy, 68, of Waialua died in Waialua. She was born in Mineola, N.Y. She is survived by son Jay, daughters Victoria Bhavsar and Charlotte Mundy, brother Stephen Planson, sister Linda Thornton and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 August 2011]

**Munekiyo, Shizue,** *Nov. 23, 2011* Shizue Munekiyo, 91, of Wailuku, a retired Ooka Supermarket produce manager, died. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by son Michael; daughters Eileen Munekiyo and Karen Burand; brothers Masaru, Susumu, Tadashi and Akio Taketa; sister Hideko Sakamoto; and four grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 December 2011]

**Munesue, Tsuneo,** *Feb. 27, 2011* Tsuneo Munesue, 91, of Honolulu, a U.S. Postal Service retiree and an Army veteran, died in Hale Pulama Mau. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by son Gary T., daughter Gail L. Kaneshiro, brothers Ben and Harry, sisters Betty Iwamoto and Mary Toyama, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 April 2011]

**Munion, Joseph David,** *April 11, 2011* Joseph David Munion, 48, of Kailua-Kona, a Sign Designs woodworker, died in Kona Community Hospital. He was born in St.Paul, Minn. He is survived by daughter April Rose; brothers Michael, William and Thomas; and sister Patricia Reyes. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 April 2011]

**Munroe, Mindy Ann,** *Oct. 1, 2011* Mindy Ann Munroe, 27, of Pukalani, Maui, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. She was born in Wailuku. She is survived by father Kirk Jr.; mother Sally Fernandez; brother Edward Fernandez Jr., sisters Dolores and Kathie Fernandez; and grandparents Agnes Fernandez, Dorcas Turoski and Kirk Munroe Sr. Private services. Online condolences: www.ballardfamilymortuaries.com. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 9 October 2011]

**Murabayashi, Harris Nozomu,** *Feb. 15, 2011* Harris Nozomu Murabayashi, 82, of Honolulu, a retired city chief fiscal analyst, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Kaneohe. He is survived by daughters Dona Kang and Fern Yoshida, brothers Harry and Albert, and a grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 2 March 2011]

**Murakami, Agnes Tsuruko,** *March 14, 2011* Agnes Tsuruko Murakami, 90, of Honolulu, original owner of Hall Saimin, died at home. She was born in Paia, Maui. She is survived by son Ronald T., daughters Sharon E. Kashiwabara and Carolyn K. Shimabukuro, brother Harry Y. Goya, sister Mildred K. Kiyama, four grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. Graveside services: 11:30 a.m. Wednesday at National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific, Punchbowl. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 March 2011]

**Murakami, James Hideo,** *April 5, 2011* James Hideo "Jimmy" Murakami, 77, of Honolulu, a retired Federal Aviation Administration air traffic specialist and an Air Force veteran, died in Maunalani Nursing and Rehabilitation Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Shirley S., son Kevin M., daughters Vickie S. Shiroma and Lori H. Murakami, and a grandchild. Visitation: 11 a.m. Sunday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services at noon. Casual attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 27 April 2011]

**Murakami, Kazuo,** *Sept. 28, 2011* Kazuo Murakami, 90, of Hono-lulu, a retired Industrial Welding Inc. supervisor, died in the Queen's Medical Center. He was born in Hilo. He is survived by wife Sueme, son Vernon K., daughters Sharon M. Matsushima and Sandra Y. Goldman, and three grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 October 2011]

**Murakami, Kenneth Kiyoshi,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Kenneth Kiyoshi Murakami, 86, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed dentist, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Margaret, sons Mark and James, daughters Momi Starritt and Melissa Richard, brother Walter and six grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Friday at Manoa Valley Church, 2728 Huapala St. Services: 4:30 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 February 2011]

**Murakami, Kenneth Kiyoshi,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Kenneth Kiyoshi Murakami, 86, of Honolulu, a retired self-employed dentist and an Army veteran, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Margaret, sons Mark and James, daughters Momi Starritt and Melissa Richard, brother Walter and six grandchildren. Visitation: 3:30 p.m. Friday at Manoa Valley Church, 2728 Huapala St. Services: 4:30 p.m. Aloha attire. No flowers. Additional information for an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 22 February 2011]

**Murakami, Michie,** *May 13, 2011* Michie "Mitchan" Murakami, 90, of Hilo, a retired Ben Franklin Store sales clerk, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Mountain View, Hawaii. She is survived by husband Shigeo; sons Dr. Glenn and Alan; daughters Renee Murakami and Kathleen Iwamoto; brothers Hideto, Ronald and Raymond Tatsuta; sisters Masako Nishikawa, Suemi Tanaka and Yaeko Lefeber; 10 grandchildren; and eight greatgrandchildren. Visitation: 4 p.m. Tuesday at Dodo Mortuary, Hilo. Services: 5 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 May 2011]

**Murakami, Mitsuo,** *April 4, 2011* Mitsuo "Mits" Murakami, 89, of Kahului, a Federal Aviation Administration communications relay equipment operator, died in Maui Memorial Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by daughters Irene Okumura and Linda Ogata, sisters Haruko Yoza and Grace K. Murakami, five grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 21 June 2011]

**Murakami, Takeshi "Sandy",** *Oct. 28, 2011* Takeshi "Sandy" Murakami, 89, of Hilo, formerly of Honolulu, a retired barber, died in Hilo Medical Center. He was born in Honomu, Hawaii. He is survived by sisters Toshie Shimose and Kasumi Mura kami, and caregiver Virginia Dela Cruz. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 8 November 2011]

**Murakami, Yoshino,** *July 29, 2011* Yoshino Murakami, 91, of Honolulu, a retired K. Yamada Distributors machine operator, died. She was born in Puna, Hawaii. She is survived by son Roy R.; daughters Paula H. Yamachika, Julie R. Haig and Ann A. Olmstead; brother Paul; five grandchildren; and two great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 September 2011]

**Murakoshi, Donald Masao**, *Oct. 14, 2011* Donald Masao Murakoshi, 99, of Lihue, formerly of Kailua, a retired state Department of Education teacher, died in the Regency at Puakea. He was born in Wahiawa. He is survived by wife Mabel, son Michael, daughter Kathy Okada, sisters Grace Nakagawa and Noriko Murakoshi, six grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 20 October 2011]

**Murakoshi, Mabel Shigeyo,** *Nov. 27, 2011* Mabel Shigeyo Murakoshi, 95, of Lihue, formerly of Kailua, a retired Leeward Hospital Aiea assistant administrator, died in Garden Isle Health Care. She was born in Aiea. She is survived by son Michael, daughter Kathy Okada, six grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m Monday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Celebration of life: 6 p.m. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 6 December 2011]

**Muramoto, Hideto,** *May 15, 2011* Hideto "Hide" Muramoto, 94, of Honolulu, a retired state building construction inspector, died in Kuakini Medical Center. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Yaeko and son Michael M. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 June 2011]

**Muranaka, Helen Yoshiko,** *July 24, 2011* Helen Yoshiko Muranaka, 85, of Honolulu, a retired Avco Financial loan clerk, died in Avalon Care Center. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by son Rodney T., sisters Barbara N. Miyata and Karen K. Higa, and two grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Wednesday at Hosoi Garden Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Aloha attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 July 2011]

**Muranaka, Itsuo,** *March 12, 2011* Itsuo Muranaka, also known as "Papi" and "Chunky," 80, of Hilo, a Verizon retiree and an Army veteran who served in the Korean War, died in Yukio Okutsu State Veterans Home. He was born in Paauhau, Hawaii. He is survived by brothers Reynold, Tamotsu and Rodney; and sisters Sumie Arai and Yaeko Nakashima. Private services. No flowers. No monetary offerings. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 March 2011]

**Muranaka, John Seichi**, *Oct. 15, 2011* John Seichi Muranaka, 81, of Honolulu, a retired auto upholsterer and a state retiree, died in Honolulu. He was born in Paia, Maui. He is survived by wife Amy Y.; sons Bart, Barry and Cass; sisters Dora Kurisu and Myrna Hamamoto; and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5 p.m. Tuesday at Diamond Head Mortuary. Services: 6 p.m. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 October 2011]

**Muraoka, Nancy Chiyoko**, *Sept. 9, 2011* Nancy Chiyoko Muraoka, 89, of Honolulu, an insurance agent, died in Honolulu. She was born on Kauai. She is survived by sons Lane R., Lyle, Terry T. and Reed H.; daughter Colette L. Komoda; brothers Eddie and Stanley Oshiro;

sister Sally Bettencourt; and three grandchildren. Private services. Donations suggested to Honpa Hongwanji, 1727 Pali Highway, Honolulu, HI 96813. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 23 September 2011]

**Muraoka, Natsue,** *Jan. 26, 2011* Natsue Muraoka, 90, of Hanapepe, Kauai, an Aloha Theater ticket seller, died in Kauai Care Center. She was born in Makaweli, Kauai. She is survived by son Nelson; daughters Elaine Saiki, Melanie Yoshida and Carolyn Thomas; brothers Toshiaki, Kiyoichi, Warren and Stanley Nakamoto; sisters Masako Kataoka, Fumiko Takaki and Jean Doi; eight grandchildren; and six great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 14 February 2011]

**Murata, Alice Tokie**, *April 17, 2011* Alice Tokie Murata, 79, of Honolulu, a teacher's aide, died at home. She was born in Hawaii. She is survived by husband Toshio; sons David and Paul; daughter Ann; and sisters Elinor Matsumoto, Jeanette Okido and Dora Oya. Private services. No flowers. Donations suggested to Manoa Valley Church, 2728 Huapala St., Honolulu, HI 96822. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 5 May 2011]

**Murata, Irene Seiko,** *Oct. 8, 2011* Irene Seiko Murata, 87, of Kaneohe died in Hawaii Hospice Kailua House. She was born in Chiba-Ken, Japan. She is survived by sons Kent and Lane, daughter Lori, seven grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 28 October 2011]

**Murata, Kimiko,** *Oct. 22, 2011* Kimiko Murata, 90, of Hilo, a homemaker, died in Hilo Medical Center. She was born in Olaa, Hawaii. She is survived by sister Jane Kiyabu. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 December 2011]

**Murata, Miyoko Vicky,** *Dec. 2, 2011* Miyoko Vicky Murata, 91, of Waipahu, a retired Dole Cannery trimmer, died in Pearl City. She was born in Waipahu. She is survived by daughter Elaine Kanemoto and a grandchild. Private services held. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 December 2011]

**Murato, George Tomoyuki,** *Jan. 18, 2011* George Tomoyuki Murato, 84, of Honolulu, a retired electrician-engineer, died in Hawaii Medical Center East. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Betty, son Glenn, daughter Sandra Kadekaru, two grandchildren and a great-grandchild. Services: 11 a.m. Saturday at Nuuanu Memorial Park & Mortuary. Casual attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 3 February 2011]

**Murayama, Roy Masato,** *Feb. 21, 2011* Roy Masato Murayama, 77, of Honolulu, a retired state deputy sheriff, died. He was born in Honolulu. He is survived by wife Jane S., daughters Irene F. and Tammy M., and brother Herbert. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 10 March 2011]

**Murillo, Judith Bueno**, *Feb. 2, 2011* Judith Bueno Murillo, 63, of Aiea, a retiree from the Department of Defense at Hickam Air Force Base, died in Honolulu. She was born in San Narciso, Zambales, Philippines. She is survived by husband Henry A., sons Henry Jr. and Ronald, brother Edwyn Bueno and four grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at

Mililani Mortuary-Waipio, makai chapel. Prayer: 6:30 p.m. Additional visitation: 9:30 a.m. Thursday at the chapel. Services: noon. Committal services: 2 p.m. at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Flowers welcome. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 February 2011]

**Murin, Ilima Kau'i**, *Nov. 13, 2011* Ilima Kau'i Murin, 89, of Hawaii Kai, a former Honolulu Symphony sales associate, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Stephen T.; sons Thomas and Robert Foglesong, and Everette Hopper; daughters Sue Brimeyer, Barbara Paet and LeeAnn Anies; sister Katherine Wilson; six grandchildren; and seven great-grandchildren. Services: 2 p.m. Friday at St. Mary's Episcopal Church, 2062 S. King St. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 November 2011]

**Murkett, Daniel Joseph,** *Feb. 19, 2011* Daniel Joseph Murkett, 33, of Kailua, a commercial residential painter, died in Kailua. He was born in Norwich, Conn. He is survived by parents Kenneth and Carol, and brothers Timothy and Jeffrey. Services held in Florida. No flowers. For information, call 386-322-1133. Donations suggested to Hina Mauka Treatment Facility, c/o Development Office, 45-845 Pookela St., Kaneohe, HI 96744; or KBUT Public Radio, P.O. Box 308, Crested Butte, CO 81224. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 June 2011]

**Muroki, Elaine Kubo,** *April 1, 2011* Elaine Kubo Muroki, 95, of Wailuku, owner of New York Dress Shop in Wailuku, died in Hale Makua Kahului. She was born in Puunene, Maui. She is survived by daughters Anne Ripperger and Carol Kincel, and two grandchildren. Private inurnment services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 25 April 2011]

**Murphy, Thomas John,** *Feb. 2, 2011* Thomas John Murphy, 77, of Pearl City, a former merchant seaman and Marine Corps first lieutenant, died in Pearl City. He was born in Charleston, Ill. Committal services: 1 p.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No attire. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 18 March 2011]

**Murphy, Thomas John**, *Feb. 2, 2011* Thomas John Murphy, 77, of Pearl City, a former merchant seaman and Marine Corps first lieutenant, died in Pearl City. He was born in Charleston, Ill. Committal services: 1 p.m. Monday at Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery, Kaneohe. Casual attire. No flowers. Incorrect information in an obituary published yesterday. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 19 March 2011]

**Muschel, Hildegard Katie,** *Feb. 14, 2011* Hildegard Katie Muschel, 79, of Kailua died in Kailua. She was born in New York City. She is survived by son George A. Theofanis, daughters Christina T. Han and Irene M. Theofanis, and two grandchildren. Celebration of life: 10 a.m. tomorrow at St. John Lutheran Church, 1004 Kailua Road, Kailua. Aloha attire. No flowers. Donations optional. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 February 2011]

**Muta, Foialilia,** *Aug. 15, 2011* Foialilia Muta, 67, of Ewa Beach died in Ewa Beach. She was born in Ofu, Manua, American Samoa. She is survived by sons Muaau I. GaisoaJr. and Isaako M. Muta Jr.; daughters Foialilia Langford, Rosa Gaisoa andFaaluaine Pajela; brothers Fiaaogamolealii, Afuafi, Fatumaleeleele and Maua Moafanua and Tito, Hanipale and Tau Malae; sisters Seei and Fiailoa Moafanua and Losa Malae; stepmother Miriama Moafanua; 15 grandchildren; and four great-grandchildren. Visitation: 9 a.m. Thursday at Kingdom Hall of

Jehovah's Witnesses, 897 2nd St., Pearl City. Services: 10 a.m. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 29 August 2011]

**Mutch, Hilda Kaluaapana,** *Oct. 13, 2011* Hilda Kaluaapana Mutch, 90, of Honolulu, a homemaker, died in Hawaii Medical Center West. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by six grandchildren, five great-grandchildren and two great-great-grandchildren. Visitation: 5:30 p.m. Wednesday at Borthwick Mortuary. Services to follow. [Honolulu Star-Bulletin 10 November 2011]

**Myers, Phyllis Mary Kamila Fernandez,** *June 24, 2011* Phyllis Mary Kamila Fernandez Myers, 60, of Citrus Heights, Calif., a former claim processor for a medical billing company, died in Roseville, Calif. She was born in Honolulu. She is survived by husband Brent; sons Tommy and Troy Shrum; mother Christine Fernandez; brothers Alan and Roy Fernandez; sisters Denise Galbiso and Gail Presto; and five grandchildren. Services to be held in Roseville. Aloha attire. No flowers. Donations suggested to American Cancer Society for breast cancer research. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 30 June 2011]

**Mytinger, Robert Eugene**, *Dec. 20, 2010* Robert Eugene Mytinger, 84, of Honolulu, a professor emeritus of public health at University of Hawaii School of Public Health, HMSA vice president of community relations and a Navy veteran who served in World War II and the Korean War with the U.S. Naval Medical Service Corps, died in Straub Clinic & Hospital. He was born in Belle Fourche, S.D. He is survived by wife Faye, daughters Heidi Gassman and Melissa Mytinger, four grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. Private services. [Honolulu Star-Advertiser 17 January 2011]